Phoenix Journal #153



By Gyeorgos Ceres Hatonn

Table Of Contents

DEDICATION	1
TO MAN WITHIN GOD—THERE IS BUT ONE—ATON!	1
FOREWORD	2
MON., OCT. 23, 1995	2
WALKING THROUGH THE STORM	2
GOD OF LIGHT—ATON	2
CHAPTER 1	4
SUN., SEP. 17, 1995	4
BLACK WALNUT HULLS	
ULCERS FROM DRINKING? by Sarah Richardson, Healthwatch.	5
POWDERED ROCKS AND STONES	
CAN SAVE THE PLANET AND OUR LIVES	
by Mark Williams, REMINERALIZE THE EARTH	
Summer-Fall 1991, pg. 8	7
RESTORING THE EARTH	8
1,500 WAIT FOR SPACESHIPS TO VISIT	8
BULGARIAN AIRFIELD	8
CHAPTER 2	10
MON., SEP. 18, 1995	10
EACH DAY NEW CLUES	
WHERE HAS ALL THE METAL GONE?	
CAN YOU HAVE A NEW REPUBLIC?	12
WELFARE	13
CHAPTER 3	15
WED., SEP. 20, 1995	
IT HAPPENS EVERY DAY	15
O.J. SIMPSON	16
UNCONSTITUTIONAL AND ILLEGAL	17
FOOTWORK IN THE JUDICIAL MESS	
CHAPTER 4	19
THU., SEP. 21, 1995	
STORM WARNINGS ARE UP	19
WHO DO I THINK I AM?	
SIDETRACKING AND PAPER RUSTLING	
APFN (AMERICAN PATRIOT FAX NETWORK)	
SIMPSON'S PLIGHT	
SYRINGES	
WHY NOT USE WHITEHURST?	
CLUBS AND SOCIETIES	
ET ANYTHINGS	23

CHAPTER 5	24
FRI., SEP. 22, 1995	24
DARK ROBES	. 24
SKELETONS IN THE CLOSET	25
RESEARCHING THE PUZZLE	27
LOST IN TIME	31
CHAPTER 6	34
SUN., SEP. 24, 1995	34
KEEP YOUR EYE ON THE SPARROW!	34
ANARCHY & CHAOS	
OUR REAL FRIENDS	
TO AVOID DISCOMFORT	
SAIL TRIMMING	38
CHAPTER 7	39
TUE., SEP. 26, 1995	
GAIANDRIANA	
ROSS PEROT	
CONTACT	
THE CELL: ITS METABOLIC MACHINERY, PART 5	
CHAPTER FOUR PREVIEW QUESTIONS	. 41
TERMS	
REVIEW QUESTIONS	
SELF-TEST	
CHAPTER 8	
SUN., OCT. 1, 1995	
GODS, DEMIGODS, DEMAGOGS AND DECEPTION	
A LESSON IN TRUTH	
OPPOSING GOD OF CREATION	
INTERPRET MY TEACHINGS	
TOO MUCH	
CHAPTER 9	
THU., OCT. 5, 1995	
PLEASE WATCH WHAT YOU READ	
RONN JACKSON'S "REVOLUTION"	
O.J. SIMPSOM TRIAL AND YOM KIPPUR WAR	
ITO	
GULF WAR SYNDROME "VICTIMS"	
CHAPTER 10	
FRI., OCT. 6, 1995	
WE ALL MAKE ERRORS	
O.J. SIMPSON	
TODAY AND TOMORROW	
THE BLAME MUST GO WHERE IT BELONG by Gary Wean	
UNITS FOR LIFE	
REPRODUCTION: CELLULAR ASPECTS, PART 6	

PREVIEW QUESTIONS	
TERMS	
PROGRAMMED UNIT: THE PROCESS OF MITOSIS	
REVIEW QUESTIONS	
SELF-TEST	
ANSWERS TO ABOVE SELF-TEST	
CHAPTER 11	
MON., OCT. 9, 1995	
EVERY DAY	
INQUIRING MINDS	
BACTERIA MAKES CANADIAN DEBUT	
PRIORITY TO FOCUS OF ATTENTION	
TODAY IN THE WORLD	
ECONOMIC COLLAPSE	
GORDON-MICHAEL SCALLION	
CHAPTER 12	
TUE., OCT. 10, 1995	
ECONOMY	
CHAPTER 13	
TUE., OCT. 17, 1995	
FARRAKHAN MARCH	
LIES COME BACK	
TO HAUNT LIAR Robert E. Rhoads	
IMPORTANT CONFIRMATIONS	
CHAPTER 14	
WED., OCT. 18, 1995	
DESTROY THE MESSENGER	
WHO CAN YOU BELIEVE?	
SPACE SHUTTLE	
OTHER MESSENGERS	
SPELTA	
CHAPTER 15	
THU., OCT. 19, 1995	
LEADERS QUESTION MESSENGER Robert E. Rhoads	
YOM KIPPUR, DAY OF ATONEMENT	
TO BE MARKED HERE BY SPECIAL SERVICES	
GAIA PRODUCTS	
WHAT IS IN A NAME?	
PHOTON BELT	
CHAPTER 16	
E.J.'S LETTER TO MR. RHOADS	
CHAPTER 17	
FRI., OCT. 20, 1995	
ENTROPY	
TAPEWORMS REMAIN DEADLY THREAT	

DISASTERS CAUSED BY HUMANS, UN SAYS	. 111
U.S. COULD GET TOUGH, STUDY SAYS	112
CHAPTER 18	115
THE GOLDEN SCRIPTS	116

DEDICATION

TO MAN WITHIN GOD— THERE IS BUT ONE—ATON!

"ATON" means, in Egyptian: THE ONE, or THE ONE LIGHT, *GOD*! The name itself is the MEANING within "atonement". May you come to know truth and live justly, for God asks not "perfection", only the INTENT of perfection toward a **more perfect union within HIMSELF**. So be it. God is the Father, Nature the Mother, and when you have a bonding of the perfection of the two into the ONE, you have CREATOR/CREATION. THERE IS NO THING GREATER THAN THIS. YOU are the child of this perfect union—may you find your way back home.

FOREWORD

REC #1 HATONN

MON., OCT. 23, 1995 9:57 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 068

MON., OCT. 23, 1995

WALKING THROUGH THE STORM

As you walk through the storms, know that God is with you if you will but be with HIM.

Just as is the Sun shining beyond any clouds, so too is Aton (the ONE Light) shining through every perceived curtain of shadows. God bears many names, but Truth and Light are HIS banners of recognition. Any who would walk in this sheltering Light shall prevail. So, beloved friends, get the chin from the chest, weep if you must when the blows fall—but succumb not to the trashing you are going to get, for LIFE itself is a journey of expected confrontations. The point of the enemy forces of God is to gain control of your soul and, thus, YOU. Always MAKE SURE you are within the pathway of that ONE LIGHT and keep your direction-finder focused on that Light and you shall not be put aside. When confrontations arise, check your own bearings FIRST, and then release and put aside all distractions after attending them. It is no longer "enough" to simply "believe in Holy God"; you must stand squarely in His corner. When you do these things, the WAY will always be opened unto you for your work in order to accomplish that which is necessary for our passage.

GOD OF LIGHT-ATON

Confirmations are POURING in upon you if you but pay attention and the beginnings of the turn-about from evil toward Light is at hand. Just as the Sun offers light unto the growing life-forms, so too does God offer insight and LIGHT unto the SOULS OF MAN. "Take MY hand and I'll take you there," as the guide said to the child. "Hold My hand and you shall accomplish the journey while within My shelter. I can see to it that you accomplish the purpose of your journey-if you but remain in the Hollow of My Hand," said the Father unto His children. "I shall place conditions upon your actions and intent-but My love shall be ABSOLUTE and will surround you with the glory of joy in the face of conflict. When the blows come and the accusations flow-lift your face unto MINE and you shall sustain the storm, for the Light shall flow FROM and ALLABOUT you in MY (GOD'S) NAME." ATON is the name given to that ONE LIGHT, ALSO CALLED THE ONE GOD. My own name reflects my mission and my purpose; "H"ATON"N" is my name, and FREEDOM IN GOD AND LIFE IS MY "GAME". Go ahead and do something RIGHT and make my day! Please, for it shall also "make" yours. I need no courts of your false laws or validation by your politicians and false prophets and speakers in your churches, temples and tabernacles-YOU and GOD are MY VALIDATION! God sends ME that I AM, and because I AM, so too, can YOU BE. What more validation do YOU require? A remnant of our people WILL SURVIVE, dear friends; I pray that you shall see the way and be among us.

The "march" has begun; the drumbeat is established. You had best stop counting and sorting your crayon

colors lest you choose the WRONG COLOR for your ticket to the parade. God is no "color" for God is ALL color—which, of course, is LIGHT. God intervenes when the cry of MAN is raised in truth and desire for goodness—and you saw it on the 16th of October, year 1995 in the most evil city in your world—Washington D.C. Terror was struck in the hearts of the Politicians and Harlots of the Nation blessed by God for HIS PEOPLE TO AGAIN RISE ABOVE THE CACOPHONOUS NOISE OF CONFUSION AND HATE, EVIL TERROR AND HEARTBREAK. GOD HAS SPOKEN AND ORDAINED THAT IT SHALL BE SO, AND SO SHALL IT COME TO BE.

Gyeorgos Ceres Hatonn October 23, 1995

CHAPTER 1

REC #1 HATONN

SUN., SEP. 17, 1995 7:27 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 032

SUN., SEP. 17, 1995

BLACK WALNUT HULLS

There are a couple of subjects that slipped through our "intentions" of yesterday and upon which I need to make comment.

If you cannot handle all of the things in the parasite cleansing program—at the least, friends, DO TAKE THE BLACK WALNUT HULL TINCTURE—OR, GET SOME CAPSULED GROUND HULLS. The tincture is BEST and has so little flavor that even the children will not scoff and deny. The next most important is the cleansing fiber. If you can't stand the full amount of clove—cut back and, although wormwood is important, if it sickens you it is better to drop it and use the other items than to drop ALL in the program. If, however, you are going to "drop" anything from the program—use the equal amount of OxySol, for you are also trying to clean out the microbes which burrow into your stomach linings. They are called *Helicobacter pylori* and they don't like wormwood—but they can't live in OxySol combined, more specifically, with the Silver Colloid [GaiaCol]. However, because of the acid in the stomach—please realize you have to take enough quantity to bathe the stomach in its entirety with the substance. This can be accomplished with ongoing intake of a teaspoon at a time. Or, if you can do so—an ounce at a time.

These little buggers have grown to live in the same "frequency" environment as you and your "friendly" natural and necessary friendly bacteria. They, additionally, have been able to survive in an acid environment which eats iron nails and melts all manner of things—including your stomach linings. This produces ulceration at the least and cancer of the stomach in its progressive infestation.

The *Helicobacter pylori* **NOW LIVES NICELY IN THE PARASITES PRESENTED IN YOUR WATER SUPPLIES.** This is WHY the antacid industry is the largest one medical product industry in the WORLD. The intake of the substance only ENHANCES the organism's ability to flourish while, at best, giving only temporary relief and causes the increase in acid production to overcome the added "base" ingredients. Remember what a "base" is versus an "acid".

We will try to get on with at least one more lesson in body cellular workings this weekend or early next week but I think you need the input of other subjects as well. Specifically, I see a real need to get your stomachs under control, if possible, for some "interesting" times are at hand. Stress is NOT what causes ulceration. You may well get stress heartburn but the ulcerations come from ORGANISMS which are now so prevalent and rampant as to be startling.

May I please share a tale from *DISCOVERY*, Oct. 1995 which speaks of a study done in Colombia. You might well say that Colombia cannot compare with downtown Los Angeles—and rightfully so for you will find downtown Los Angeles ever so much more populated and dangerous. I offer this writing, however, as confirmation of what I have said above, so call it "Anyplace", U.S.A. or world. Remember that old saying: "It's not what you eat that destroys you—it's what's eating you."

[QUOTING:]

ULCERS FROM DRINKING?

by Sarah Richardson, Healthwatch.

Water, that is. Ulcers are caused by a bacterial infection, and in one region of Colombia, at least, the bug is in the water supply.

The gnawing pain of a stomach ulcer affects about a tenth [H: MORE!] of Americans at some point in their lives. The culprit, researchers now know, is not stress but a corkscrew-shaped bacterium called *Helicobacter pylori*. When the bug infects the stomach lining, it provokes a persistent immune response that can only lead to ulcers and stomach cancer. One thing that isn't clear, though, is how the infection is transmitted. Researchers at MIT have recently raised the disturbing possibility that H. pylori may spread through the water supplies—at least in one region of Colombia where infection is almost universal. [H: By the way, I forgot—the Helicobacter pylori is carried inside the cryptosporidium parasite which protects it from all manner of water treatment methods. Then inside the bacteria is carried all sorts of specialized viruses. It's a "small" world after all.]

H. pylori is rife everywhere; one person in two harbors the bug, which probably makes it the world's most common infection. In 1982, Australian gastroenterologist Barry Marshall was the first to suggest that *H. pylori* caused stomach disorders. To prove his point, Marshall drank a bug-filled solution and made himself sick to his stomach. At first his claim was considered outlandish—no one thought bacteria could survive in stomach acid—but gradually the medical community has come to accept it. Just last year the National Institutes of Health recommended antibiotics for the treatment of stomach ulcers. **[H: Remember that there are "clean-up bacteria" that eat crude oil and clean up toxic wastes—and there is one breed of bacteria that live inside atomic reactors!]**

But the question remains of how the infection spreads. *H. pylori* was long suspected to have an exclusive preference for humans; the assumption was that it was transmitted from person to person, either through oral contact or through contact with infected feces. As techniques for detecting the organism improved, however, researchers began finding it in animals—for instance, in research cats. No studies have been done yet to see whether people may be infected by their pets. **[H: Why not? Infections have no boundaries and it is far easier to infect a human than any other "animal"**.]

Meanwhile, two epidemiological studies in South America turned up the worrying possibility that the infection might be spread by sewage-contaminated water. Those studies prompted veterinarian David Schauer of MIT and his colleagues to look for *H. pylori* in the water supply of Narino, a region in Colombia where **93.5 percent** of the population is infected with the bacterium. Narino also has the world's highest rate of stomach cancer—roughly 100 cases per 100,000 people **per year**, more than 12 times the U.S. rate **[H: That you know about.]**.

Schauer's colleagues in Colombia gathered water samples from a variety of sources in Narino and shipped them to Schauer on ice. Using the polymerase chain reaction technique, Schauer succeeded in isolating a DNA segment from the water that only *H. pylori* possesses. "It is the first demonstration of *H. pylori* in a water supply," he says. Finding the bug in the water, though, doesn't prove that people in Narino are becoming infected that way; to be certain, Schauer must still show that the bacteria in the water are alive and that they belong to the same strains that have been found in patients. [H: Remember the piggy-backing of the bacteria WITHIN the parasites in the water? Well the DNA of the parasite will turn up—NOT the DNA of the bug in point—and also, that little virus that belongs to that bacteria in point can be structured to produce any viral disease desired as a plague upon the people.]

He would also like to test a water supply in the United States, which hasn't been done yet. There are reasons to doubt that the infection is waterborne in this country. Municipal water here, unlike in Narino, is typically treated for bacteria. **[H: Umnn Humm—but not for** *cryptosporidium* **parasites and fancy viruses.]** Moreover, whereas in Colombia and other developing countries it is common for children to become infected with *H. pylori* before the age of ten, in the United States people tend to become infecter later. That's not what you'd expect if the bugs were transmitted by drinking water.

But in truth no one knows how *H. pylori* is spread—nor why infection can produce such different outcomes. The vast majority of infected people show no symptoms. Among those who do, the damage takes one of two forms: ulcers or stomach cancer, which is the second most common cancer in the world. "One does not lead to the other," says Schauer. "They are two different pathways, and you can go one way or the other. We don't really know why yet."

In the face of all this ignorance, it is still good news that a bacterium, and not the stress of modern life, should be responsible for so many stomach problems. Antibiotics are already proving far more effective against ulcers than traditional ulcer drugs ever were, and at less than a hundredth the cost. And several research groups are developing vaccines that have already worked in mice. Someday soon it may be possible to vaccinate children against both ulcers and stomach cancer—whereas it will never be possible to vaccinate them against stress. [H: With this "vaccination" mentality—you don't stand a chance in hell of overcoming your problems, people. This just gives one more chance to infect whole populations with WORSE things than the little critter that uses your tummy-tum-tum for a harbor. Get rid of the bacteria and you lose the parasite AND THE VIRUS it carries. Oh well...!]

[END OF QUOTING]

Next I have an article about soil remineralization through the use of crushed/powdered rocks and stones. It truly is an ideal way to introduce and treat depleted soils. However, you have to have some equipment which can handle such a job. You truly do, however, need resources which cannot be replaced by commercial fertilizers, in that fertilizers often do not have the full range of necessary minerals. I will offer this information so that you who are creative and you who would have proper gardens, etc., might consider some alternatives in your soil treatment. For instance, powdered or ground pumis is ideal for the holding of water in the soil and will release it slowly to the plant root system. So too will powdered yucca plant.

[QUOTING:]

<u>POWDERED ROCKS AND STONES</u> <u>CAN SAVE THE PLANET AND OUR LIVES</u> by Mark Williams, *REMINERALIZE THE EARTH*, Summer-Fall 1991, pg. 8.

Nearly all soils on Earth are thousands of years old. They are generally quite "sick" and depleted. Astonishingly, stones and gravels, finely pulverized and applied to such soils, can literally restore them. The rocks supply a broad range of minerals—minerals which have been slowly lost through the ages, by erosion, leaching, and farming (mostly "soil mining").

The health of all living things is dependent on minerals. A soil which has an abundance of minerals can really come to life. Given a mineral-rich soil, the entire chain of life, from microbes to human, can flourish. With rock minerals, we can renew the Earth, benefiting all living things.

Most of the Earth's soils are, indeed, in very poor condition, and getting worse every year. It is important that we be concerned about the state of our soils, because almost all life on Earth is dependent on it. The soil is far more than just "dirt"—it is one of the most "alive" parts of the planet—a thin, delicate skin which countless living things depend on for their minerals, and other essentials.

A sick, depleted soil cannot help but produce sick, depleted plants, animals, and people. The poor flavor of today's foods is only one of the many symptoms of declining soil health. The fact that millions of dollars are spent on condiments, in a desperate attempt to make our tasteless, unappetizing foods somewhat "edible," is no accident.

The symptoms of soil mineral depletion are everywhere, and getting worse each year. Forests are dying in many areas of the world. Crops are diseased, insipid, insect infested, and nutritionally "bankrupt". Soils are compacted, nearly lifeless, and easily eroded away. Plants and trees are stunted, sickly, and sensitive to frosts and droughts.

People and animals are in similar shape. Eating foods from sick soils inevitably leads to sickness. Everything from susceptibility to AIDS or cancer, to "learning difficulties" can often be attributed, largely, to the poor quality of the soil and the foods grown on such soils.

Naturally, the soils haven't always been in such poor shape, as they are now. Five thousand years ago, the situation was quite different. Back then, the soils had an abundance of minerals. The result was an incredible richness of life, everywhere.

The trees in the forests of Europe grew so huge—oak trunks were often a hundred feet tall, to the first branch! Imagine an entire forest of such trees, or having much of the Earth covered with them. Incredibly, that's exactly how it was!

But now, after thousands of years of leaching, erosion, farming, overgrazing—plus the more recent assaults with chemicals, the soils are a mere shadow of what they once were. Fortunately, it doesn't have to be this way.

RESTORING THE EARTH

Powdered rocks and gravels are Nature's fertilizer. Glaciers and volcanoes are the primary methods she uses to produce the powder. But those methods are very slow, and the job of remineralizing needs to be done right away. We need to use efficient machines to grind gravel into powder, so that the soil life can get to the minerals that are trapped in the rocks.

When powdered gravel is applied to the soil, a marvelous thing happens. The microbes in the soil (and in the guts of earthworms) "digest" the powder, and extract whatever useful elements they find. The higher plants then extract the mineral-rich juices from those microbes, and pass them on to the animals.

Given an abundance of minerals (like zinc, copper, calcium, etc.), and water, the soil microbes, earthworms, plants, and animals can thrive because the minerals are critical to every function of living things. The worms bore miles of tunnels, which aerate the soil. The microbes work extra hard to glue the soil particles into spongy crumbs. The plants develop huge root systems, which resist drought. Insects are repelled by the healthy juices of the plants. Foods become more flavorful and satisfying. Both yields and quality increase. The plants become more heat and frost resistant; diseases become rare events, and so on. The minerals are truly the foundation of all life!

Plants need a balanced diet, just like people do. Too much of a good thing can be very harmful. That's a problem with chemical fertilizers, manures, and many composts—they release too much of some nutrients, and not enough of others (such as the many trace minerals). To make matters worse, those fertilizers are more or less soluble in water, forcing plants to absorb them, throwing the plants out of balance. Powdered rock, on the other hand, is practically insoluble, so there is little chance of an imbalance developing, nor can it pollute the ground water or streams, as farm run-off is now doing.

It should be obvious that powdered rocks and stones could make a world of difference. All we have to do is be generous, giving back to the soil some of what we have taken. The resulting mineral rich soil will give us a great, bountiful reward: a new Earth, full of Life, as it was meant to be.

[END OF QUOTING]

The next article I find most amusing and also will point out how incredibly BAD it is to form cults, wait on space ships and aliens and how miserable for the receivers in such instances. NEVER will you find this happening here and still we have the little "Love" parties and things which credit you with being "New Age" and up for ridicule. I repeat: Never will we willingly allow this sort of garbage to take place here or with our people. We have a task to do and it is not in Love-ins or Stand-ins for craft landings. We know how to find you if we are looking for you.

[QUOTING:] From *The Orlando Sentinel*, 9/12/95

1,500 WAIT FOR SPACESHIPS TO VISIT BULGARIAN AIRFIELD

SOFIA, BULGARIA—Lured by three self-styled mediums, about 1,500 people gathered at an airfield in Northern Bulgaria on Monday, awaiting the arrival of eight spaceships piloted by extraterrestrials, police Maj. Stoyan Marinov said. Among other things, state TV reported, the mediums promised that the aliens would help this poor Balkan country pay its \$12.9 billion foreign debt. The crowd gathered in Shtraklevo, 200 miles northeast of the capital, Sofia, after three local women declared that spaceships from distant galaxies would land at 11 a.m. The mediums, wearing identical dresses they had sewn for the occasion, waited along with the crowd. Nothing came. Police had to usher the women away from the angry crowd, although Marinov said there was no violence.

[END OF QUOTING]

By the way, NO spacepeople are going to help you PAY anything. There may well be a lot of help in finding those who can fund projects—but I think you are even finding that those of human importance who make promises are at disadvantage as well as you. Until YOU stop your silliness you will not flourish for you CANNOT flourish under such circumstances and, furthermore, those who will invest in your projects—expect good business in return for their input. They will leave the strings off—but they have to see intent to manage so that what is offered is used to THEIR best public advantage. They will help but they don't want "competition" and they will accept no "New Age" games—and, frankly, NEITHER WILL I.

IF YOU NICE PEOPLE WON'T EVEN BOTHER TO GET THE BACTERIA OUT OF YOUR BEL-LIES—WHY SHOULD GOD DO ANYTHING FOR YOU TO MAKE YOUR WAY EASIER WITH MONEY? PONDER IT.

Salu and have a good Sunday.

CHAPTER 2

REC #1 HATONN

MON., SEP. 18, 1995 7:27 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 033

MON., SEP. 18, 1995

EACH DAY NEW CLUES

Each day brings the clues which will tell you the order of the tale in progression. It will also tell you why some things are stalled out on the monetary front. IF, for instance, the debts to ME (and to Mr. Jackson) can be postponed in finalizing, there will be the currency change-out (the new money) and the assumption is that there will be no need to "pay" debts. The nations, such as the U.S.A., will have been appropriately FORECLOSED and, for all practical purposes, the government will be a dead organism.

I get argument over this but you had best look at the string of events. The new currency \$100 bill has been INTRODUCED IN MOSCOW, RUSSIA. Also, recently, the Treasury debt was NOT issued in dollars—but in a foreign currency. The Treasury (federal agency) was forced to issue bonds in German MARKS (a FOREIGN CURRENCY). What will all this mean to such as big business? Well, it means that these Big Boys can expatriate their wealth and KEEP their citizenship. It means that although there may be a picture of Benjamin Franklin on the New and prettier \$100 bill, for instance, it will be a One World Currency and your old dollars will be as worthless as Confederate paper. For a while, of course, the tale will be that the "old" currency from the U.S. will be valid right along with the "new". By introducing this elsewhere you nice people won't pay much attention until wham-bam it is over and you are caught with your dollars down (or hidden away).

Remember that last year, September, I told you that your nation (the U.S.) had joined fully the World Central Bank? It was a SECRET maneuver and nobody noticed because that bank was and is called the BIZ or "Bietz" Bank. It is the Bank of International Settlements in Basel, Switzerland.

The EXCUSE now, of course, is that the membership of the FED was triggered by the request of the "New World Order" to help finance the Mexican economy with an additional \$10 billion of loans by the Bietz Bank. This also represents **the full surrender of American sovereignty.** The first full function of U.S. membership was the \$10 billion to Mexico, which can never be paid back (BY DESIGN)—**so everything is right on schedule**. The dollar is in serious trouble and will take the same beating as has the Mexican Peso. Your insane "market" manipulators simply are feeding you the bait and, surely enough, you are eating it.

WHERE HAS ALL THE METAL GONE?

Are you aware that silver stocks have been secretly REMOVED from domestic physical warehouses? This includes those registered with the Comex division of the New York Mercantile Exchange. Something very, very important is happening with precious metals, but WHO is doing this? Those who know are in

the mode of "silent running" and the reporters are warned not to ask the "W" questions (Who, Why, What, etc.).

Remember that earlier in this very year, stock piles of the metal fell very sharply which resulted in a rise in silver to the \$6.20 per ounce level. Four months later European stock piles are being also drawn down and no one will say why or who is purchasing this metal. Stocks of silver in London are at the zero level, and stocks in Zurich are awfully low also. The manipulators are unknown.

HOW IS THIS HANDLED?

It has been quite easy, as producers lease silver and gold from warehouses, liquidate it and pay the loan back with their own production. This is a cheap way to borrow money. But now, instead of paying 1% per annum to borrow silver, the rental rate has reached over 8% with no one willing to lend! This is causing consternation as no one knows WHERE all the silver is going. We are, at this moment, dealing only with silver. Gold is handled differently for the most part but you can lump all the precious metals into the same general plan afoot.

You have to combine all these actions, i.e., introduction of new currency to the Soviets and a sale of Treasury debt that is totally disastrous and you can be SURE the CRISIS IS COMING DOWN THE PIKE AS WE WRITE.

GOLD

The gold market is in worse manipulation. The price of gold is pushed down and kept down by the Central Bank *liquidations* which are taking place regularly, about every alternate week, which pushes the price down and you will note recently that it has been hovering from about \$390 to mid \$380s over and over again. There will be a signal given, readers, and the liquidation of Gold will STOP—and that price will rocket upward. KNOW that the New World Order will take as few people on the next upward ride in price as is humanly possible. I can only suggest you not bite on the game plan—hold your metals if you can do so. But be prepared to have them changed out as confiscations take place. REMEMBER THAT THE GAME IS TO GET ALL PROPERTY AND CONTROL ALL ASSETS AND PEOPLE. Also keep in mind that you will be traded out, as before, with some kind of currency as gold is confiscated. This currency will become basically worthless.

I am NOT A FINANCIAL ADVISER and I do not act as fortune-teller. I can point out what is happening—you may have missed it—but opportunities are getting very limited.

I would warn all you readers who might well be considering lending money to the Institute that you be very careful, for the gamesmen are at it with the substitute CORPORATIONS. The paper (*CONTACT*) SUBSCRIPTIONS are being diverted to a copy-press and hapless ignorant ones are making it possible right from Tehachapi, although the game is played in Nevada and places north. Also a similarly structured program with gold purchase to cover loans as collateral has now been *almost* structured. This was tried prior to this but the Elite didn't bite when Mr. Green tried to do this while he was still in Nevada. The LAW and FEDS are after the culprits and the staff of *CONTACT* are making arrangements to close the loop as directed by the FBIA.

While Mr. Green feigns innocence and sends his documents—he is setting up a plan to royally shear you sheep—and BLAME his old ignorant friends. He thought up the plan he now calls a "Ponzi scam" and he is not about to let you off the program. He has receivers for your gold in Puerto Rico and Costa Rica, ready, willing and able for the diversion.

I ask that this portion, at the least, of this document be forwarded immediately TO RONN JACKSON. It will not only help him realize WHAT IS AFOOT but might well clear up some of the problems encountered here. When you have someone [*George Green*] who is a "claimed" old buddy to one as powerful as Paul Volcker—you have a problem in getting things done with the NEW buddies in the court. Indeed WE placed the bait and the rats are eating—but this bait is poisoned and they are going to have a severe tummy ache. Nobody lives long who crosses the Committee and I would think that would disturb some of those nit-wits. I suggest that Mr. Jackson take his trump cards to the table NOW and get something done!

We are not interested in great piles of gold and silver—we just want some funding which can be converted immediately into some rather lowly projects for our remnant people scattered about the globe.

CAN YOU HAVE A NEW REPUBLIC?

Yes, if it is out of the way and does not compete with the dying dragon in Washington D.C.! In fact, you will need some ORDER within the CHAOS OF ANARCHY WHICH IS BEING LOOSED ON YOU NOW! And, I repeat something VERY IMPORTANT: I offer information regarding the how-to of a New Republic. I will work with you—I have no interest or intention of heading up, running or structuring such an entity. I am NOT on ANY committee of any kind and have no intentions of ever being such. Mr. Jackson is on his own with his promises and follow-through, for my agreements are with those "above" his level of decision-making. He is the conduit through which the agreements are to be kept and every day that passes without fulfillment of those promises is indeed harsh and damaging to his credibility. I do suggest to those controllers and handlers-that they either handle it through the appointed resource-OR GET IT DONE SOME WAY-QUICKLY. I WILL NOT LIKE IT, HOWEVER, IF IT IS DIVERTED, BY A FARTHING, TO THE "TAKERS". I SUGGEST I VERY QUICKLY NEVER HAVE TO EVEN HEAR THE NAME GEORGE GREEN AGAIN!!!! I FURTHER SUGGEST THAT ALL OF OUR PROPERTY BE RETURNED IN FULL AND THAT YOU WHO ARE CARING FOR THE BUSI-NESS OF THE INSTITUTE BE MOST DILIGENT IN YOUR CERTAINTY THAT THOSE COPY-CAT ORGANIZATIONS NOT CLAIM ANYTHING. This same plan was worked ON GRANDMA'S program in order to get her Gold Certificates and valid papers-along with the corporation-RIGHT IN NEVADA. How far do you think the government hoods and criminals would go to bypass the business of God's Hosts? George Green even CLAIMS he has the copy"write" (sic) to SIPAPU ODYSSEY. Well, perhaps we should hang him for the PROJECT SIPAPU AS WELL? That was THE project label of the first HYDROGEN BOMB THAT BLEW AWAY ENIWETOK. "Sipapu" refers to the Hopi "sipapuni" which represents the WOMB, the place of emergence from the preceding world. To go back through the "sipapuni" is indeed an interesting concept which WE GAVE TO DHARMA for the story-NOT TO GEORGE GREEN UNDER ANY CIRCUMSTANCES WHATSOEVER-NO TIME AND NO WAY!

We are told that Mr. Jackson is actually working with the FBI and Mr. Green. I seriously doubt that any sane man would do such a thing. And NO, we have SEEN NOTHING, NOTHING, NOTHING of return of money from ANY claims which were supposed to fund in September (this).

Father Ed even rumored that the FBI was going to arrest Ekkers week-before-last as a final thrust. And now he speaks ill of us all. I wonder from where he got such information? I find it interesting that ones sit and listen to me and claim to honor me and then confuse me with my writer. Do you actually THINK THAT I DON'T KNOW? First these same ones claim we are CIA and then that the FBI is going to arrest the people here. Are you nuts, or does it simply continue to appear that way? Do you think that your CONTACTS aren't telling everything you share with them?? You are betrayed by the very ones you think you serve, Father Ed, Mike, etc. YOU ARE THE SET-UP ONES, NOT ME! YOU GO ON AND THREATEN THAT IF YOU ARE "TRIED" TO BE REMOVED FROM THE BOARD YOU WILL "FIX THEM"??? The recent happenings of closing down the farming of the farm—has NOTHING to do with the Institute. It is a failure of return on the loans for which the other corporations have to now honor— without income benefit. Why would anyone want either you or Mr. Rod OFF THE BOARD OF THE INSTITUTE? Mr. "Rod" said things were "just getting interesting". I guess so, but he doesn't seem to know WHO and WHAT, exactly, are the interesting game players.

First, ones must KNOW that there is nothing here except business and my work. We have no groups but some of you still claim cult status by your very actions and failures to enter into the community around you as you cling to the ones who simply are doing their job of protecting your very interests. I find it interesting that ones of you who have OBJECTED most strongly to recent confrontations—NOW COME TO THESE VERY ONES TO GET ASSETS TO FURTHER THE LOST INVESTMENTS—WHILE THE ONES IN POINT WON'T EVEN SPEAK TO THE ONES FROM WHOM YOU SEEK REWARD FOR THEM. If you are so all-fired willing to pour more of SOMEONE ELSE'S ASSETS into "family"—why would you not use your own??? I have no family who responds to necessity in the manner followed here or anywhere. Are you suggesting a corporate loan from the Institute or what? First you claim Ekker mis-manages and then you ask him to further mismanage—"but this is different"? How so is it different? Who is going to guarantee the future needs? I suggest to Mr. Ekker that he be very careful about putting his foot into this pile of you-know-what for the ones who are going to "fix you"!! With friends like we have accumulated—we should have worked with our enemies.

WELFARE

Notice, readers, that the Welfare system is in closure! Even in Los Angeles where the "gang" populations are the largest—the health agencies are shutting down in great numbers (5-6,000) layoffs last Friday! Your cities, counties, states and nation are BANKRUPT. What do you NOT understand? I would NOT bet on welfare checks to fund anything—a job is all that will save your bacon and how many places are left in which to work? It would seem to me that ones would be looking for a place where growing and preparing can be available along with security of your ACTUAL families. Waiting for the gold that never comes is a frail reed upon which to base long-term plans (or short-term for that matter). How many of you have already spent money which was promised but has never come? I see!! By the way, for you around who think the corporations here are simply paper chase games—WRONG! WRONG!! WRONG!!! Furthermore, ANYONES who treat them as such—are FOOLS.

And by the way, do not give me the old "but these are your children." NO, they are <u>your</u> individual children and <u>YOU</u> promised GOD to attend them properly, care for them, teach them truth and honor in all ways—and guide them safely to their missions. They were released into <u>your</u> CARE and nurturing—and the responsibility is upon the parents who made them through your physical actions. MY JOB IS AS-

SIGNED BY THAT SAME GOD—WHO PLACES ME IN AVAILABILITY TO ATTEND THEIR SOULS—WHEN ALLOWED TO DO SO BY THOSE PHYSICAL PARENTS! The old "but I gave them to God" doesn't sell either for you cannot give a souled being to anyone for anything. God entrusted His souls into your care—what have YOU DONE TO TAKE THAT RESPONSIBILITY?

YOU have reached the "time" in evolvement—to consider head-on these things, and YOU WILL face them. Wives will decide what to do if husbands play games, and husbands will make decisions likewise. The children are "caught" in the net—but they are the actual measure of responsibility of those in adult control—called parents.

Tehachapi is a strange and interesting PLACE. I suggest that you who would "show them" or "fix them" are working a game of entrapment. I don't play in "sting" operations and I expect my people who have any sense left at all—to not fall into the traps being laid forth to "catchya". You may think you are waiting for El Dorado—but you are hooked onto the strings of the Puppet Masters. Salu.

CHAPTER 3

REC #1 HATONN

WED., SEP. 20, 1995 7:43 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 035

WED., SEP. 20, 1995

IT HAPPENS EVERY DAY

Each day "happens" and brings with it the needs which come from not only your own journey—but from the journey of others who overlap your own.

What do I mean? Well, Dharma got up early to write because things are coming together in the Simpson trial which have only just evolved and I ask her to watch ALL. But—there is bread to be started because the realization came to confront that all was gone in the baked form; a very important guest is in town with major changes which can be made in the judicial system; a "friend" resigned all assistance to the "cause" of *CONTACT* because the articles are too crude and revealing as to, specifically, Cathy O'Brien [*see pgs. 12-15 in the 9/12/95* CONTACT] (Dharma had been totally repulsed by the writing also) and Bam, Bam the day was "behind" before the beginning. We are accused of printing pornography? No, readers, the lives of YOUR LEADERS **ARE PORNOGRAPHIC!!!** We are caught up sharply because the assumption is that the paper is somehow a spiritual beacon unto the Angelic Hosts and near-saints of God. No, the "near-saintly" of God do not need our information! Ponder it.

Another suggestion is that, in this instance, an eight-year-old child is at stake and subject to *CONTACT'S* pornographic writings—that all reading material entering that home is encouraged in the reading by that child. Sorry, friends, if a parent cannot guide a child's reading—how can you possibly blame the paper which does nothing save lay there upon the table. In addition, the subject material includes a child hardly older than the eight-year-old being molested and abused by PRESIDENTS OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA! Again, "kill the messengers" and leave the truth in its ugliest form hidden behind "nice" and saintly garb.

Do we blame and outcast such opinion? NO! Every opinion is welcomed and everyone must learn to be tolerant; he should have an understanding heart and a forgiving nature, knowing that all men stumble now and then, and that he who never made a mistake never accomplished anything. Why should YOU escape the discomfort and embarrassment of TRUTH so that you are not "embarrassed"? That is the presumption that has allowed the heinous and beastly acts to continue on and on and on? It is fine that you take a stand; it is good that you are alive enough to take a stand. Threats and shoutings are to be considered, but that sort of tyranny is exactly that—you who claim friendship, tyranny and intended manipulation.

The writers and editors, whether it appears so or not—DID EDIT THAT PIECE. NOW, WHAT MIGHT YOU THINK IS IN THAT WHICH IS EDITED OUT AND NOT PRINTED BECAUSE IT WAS TOO TERRIBLE TO PRINT? If we lose readers over one article, then it is YOUR loss, not ours. Out of over 52 issues a year of anywhere from 32 pages to over 90 and you find one you can't stomach—to

cease your information flow is hiding from truth and your own eight-year-old child will not have opportunity for a better world—for you choose ignorance. To use a child for an excuse behind which to hide adult—is not worthy of meriting consideration of maturity. A child's reading material and that which enters a home MUST BE MONITORED. Who would a child trust if not her PRESIDENT and her POLICE? Do you train your own children to go directly into the dens of the dragon—to save YOUR sensitivity?

I suggest we all look at the paper most carefully. It is a PUBLIC voice—not a censored piece of garbage to sell to the saints. If the saints can't withstand truth—how can the people?

GOD HAS TO FACE THIS HORROR EVERY MOMENT OF EVERY DAY AND YOU CLAIM TO BE GODLY—BUT YOU WANT TO FACE NOTHING! IS IT NOT TIME YOU FACE WHAT GOD FACES MOMENT BY INCREDIBLE MOMENT AND DO SOMETHING ABOUT WHAT YOU HAVE BROUGHT UPON HIS PEOPLE AND HIS LANDS? Responses of such outbursts and continued building of pressure indicate that some pretty awful things are hidden in YOUR past, dear child, and to you it is as terrible as anything Cathy might have endured, even if it was tiny in comparison, for what happens to "you" is the measure of damage and pain.

O.J. SIMPSON

As the farce moves into its near final show and tell—I remind you of several things of which *CONTACT* can be quite proud of its work, investigations and presentations.

Why was the lead defense attorney, Johnnie Cochran, in Florida instead of in court in L.A. on one of the most important days of Simpson's trial last week? Perhaps I might point out that we have told you WHO murdered Nicole and Goldman. We told you who was behind the murders and we told you it was completely wrapped up in political manipulation, desire to incite riot, racism and plain old "Mafia-type" CRIME. Why O.J.? Well, he is the perfect showpiece—ISN'T HE?

We had a silent "informer" send information through several other "informers" until we don't have identity of the FIRST, but we do have the first handwritten information note still before us. You will note that we have to spell names according to the way they "sound" because we are dealing with both oriental origins AND Italian-type crime figures. We received this information in May (May 1, 1995) and passed it immediately to every member of the defense team, the prosecution, the media AND Gerry Spence, Rosie Greer, Attny. Grimes, Larry King, and, and, and.... We also told about the set-ups in both the higher political arena, the police AND the FBI. We offered, over and over again, the INVESTIGATIVE RE-PORTS OF GARY WEAN and sent them to every Tom, Dick and Harry available anywhere—AND YOU CAN NOW SEE THEY ARE TRUTH. You have just had a dose of hidden courtroom work wherein the witnesses (Fiatto[s] [spelled by sound]) (Crime figures) came in to testify. They are in the witness protection program? No, they are simply part of THE operation! At any rate, did anyone notice that ALL methods of recording, audio and pictorial, (even sketch artists) were tossed OUT OF THE ROOM? Worse, when Ito swore in the first Fiatto brother, HE HAD FORGOTTEN TO BRING IN THE JURY!

Ah, but what has happened? What has happened is that Nicole's MOUTH (sister, Denise) has had a "relationship" with one of those "nice" brothers? What is going on here? Or, perhaps better, what is

coming OFF here? Is O.J. a SAINT? Goodness NO, why do you think they set HIM up? He WILL BE after all this is over!

I suggest everyone go read Gary Wean's writing AGAIN! Then keep this message in mind from May 1, 1995: "Ippolito got out of jail two weeks before the Simpson murders (he is supposed to have escaped!). The week before the murders Ippolito was with Paduano who is the owner of a 'night club', *Fat Body Paduano*. **O.J. Simpson** was the financier for *Fat Body Paduano*'s and Paduano himself." O.J.'s "Paula" was sent to Florida where she could have bodyguards and protection when it became obvious the POLICE were a real hazard to her California health. The source of the "ring of operations" is out of Florida and the "opposition" or <u>COMPETITION</u> is out of San Luis Obispo County, Calif. and Los Angeles.

"Paduano's son Anthony was BEST FRIENDS with Ronald Goldman and both had been on the TV show, *STUDS*."

The message says that "Ippolito had Nicole and Goldman killed, thus eliminating Paduano's son's best friend and Puduano's financier's wife," effectively setting the circumstances for the most hidden underworld war of all time and setting the stage for the worst race riots ever known. This WHOLE thing is THE STABBINGS HEARD 'ROUND THE WORLD!!

<u>"Sino Salvatori Sighisio</u> WAS THE ACTUAL HIT MAN!" [The spelling of the name may be off just a tad as the "g" may be a "z" in the Sir-name and the "S" may be a "G" in the "Christian" or first name.]

Now let us turn to other happenings of, for instance, Ito, Cochran, Shapiro, etc.—including Governor Pete Wilson.

UNCONSTITUTIONAL AND ILLEGAL FOOTWORK IN THE JUDICIAL MESS

There is unlawful footwork which has been going on in the judicial quarters for a very long time, aided and abetted by the political SYSTEM. You have to understand that a JUDGE must be elected. To be elected he must be on a ballot where he can get "votes". Simple? No, if you have an incumbent who is not opposed, his tenure is assured by a hidden agenda "rule" that keeps him from even having to be on the ballot. So, NO ONE counters the judges and therefore there is no election. So, 99.9% of your "elected" judges ARE NOT. They are never more than "CANDIDATES" "for" election. You have the smoothest criminal system, for getting all judges of municipal and superior court systems ONTO THE BENCH, ever schemed by political criminals. ITO IS NOT EVEN A JUDGE—SO HOW CAN HE QUALIFY FOR THE BENCH AND THEREFORE BE THE PRESIDING JUDGE OVER THE O.J. SIMPSON MATTER?

Readers, JUST BECAUSE A THING "IS" DOES NOT MAKE IT EITHER LEGAL OR RIGHT.

On Thursday (tomorrow) a filed case summons will be personally served upon Ito, Wilson, Cochran, Shapiro and "Does" one through 700 inclusive. The papers have been filed in Kern County, California and the summons issued.

<u>THIS IS CASE NO. 229531</u> ENDORSED AND FILED SEPT. 19, 1995 at 2:33 P.M., TERRY HONALLY, CLERK, KERN COUNTY, CALIF. (IN BAKERSFIELD). No, sorry, but no one involved here is involved with this AT all. Although I think Mr. Martin and Mr. Moorhead might enjoy watching the service of this document to, at the least, Johnnie Cochran as it is planned to be served, as I am informed, by a very important person by the name of Brock, right out of Washington D.C. on the steps of the Court building in L.A. Yes indeed, Gary Wean plans to be there, also, to witness this historic incident.

It is fully expected that the documents filed will be BURIED so we are offering this information IN AD-VANCE so that it is expected and will not be so easy to toss and shred.

Since it was KNOWN that it would be "buried" in L.A. County, the case is filed in Kern County because of jurisdiction coverage. It is, however, known to all Californians that Kern County is the most COR-RUPT county in California—possibly second only to the political throne of corruption, San Luis Obispo County.

The political state of affairs is in upheaval today as this was filed yesterday. The reign of terror is at work along with the line of criminal cover-ups. The causes of action seem quite interesting and politically "correct" so what is the big deal? And, fall of a political structure!! Will it "fly"? No—but it is a START if YOU will get behind the brave parties involved. This will make every case heard—unconstitutionally managed. This is not just true of California—this is everywhere! WHO would DARE to run in an election AGAINST JUDGE LANCE ITO? You think about it a while.

I need to close this briefly as it is court time and I want Dharma to watch everything until this case closes, so we will take this from the computer (where it has been tapped off and already in the "works" by the Elite). I thank you in the surveillance crew for your rapid movements in this instance. It also is not effective to bother our people—it would only make SURE this case WORKS! Good luck, Americans!

CHAPTER 4

REC #1 HATONN

THU., SEP. 21, 1995 7:13 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 036

THU., SEP. 21, 1995

STORM WARNINGS ARE UP

Many things are going on this very day as we write—and STILL it goes unnoticed as to those things of most import. The earthquake of yesterday which epicentered at China Lake Naval Station [*near Ridgecrest, CA*] and ran the tunnel into Pasadena (Los Angeles) was as interesting as anything other than False-Judge Ito's rulings that nothing against O.J. Simpson would be spared and nothing FOR HIM would be allowed into the jury's presence. A REAL job has been done on you-the-people and I suggest you study the "suit" elsewhere in this paper VERY, VERY CLOSELY. You continue to ask in your "helplessness": "But what can we do?" YOU CAN CHANGE "THIS" RIGHT THROUGH THE LAW AND THROW THE *MISHPUCKA(S)* **OUT**!

YOU go forth and join with another and another—find the circumstances in play and pick a place WITH-OUT an organized ADL (if longer possible) and do this SAME THING! If you build interest and notice and BRING BACK YOUR PROPER CONSTITUTIONAL LAWS AND RETURN THE DELIBER-ATELY CHANGED AND EXCISED WORDINGS, EXCISE THE SECRETLY PLACED UNLAW-FUL INSTRUCTIONS—YOU CAN GET EVERY ACTING FALSE JUDGE OFF THE BENCHES, OUT OF YOUR GOVERNMENT AND, HOPEFULLY, INTO THEIR OWN GROWING NUM-BER OF PRISONS.

WHO DO I THINK I AM?

In the shoutings and pronouncements of ones who have confrontations with companies and assumed thwartings who go about demanding in shouting THE question, "Who does he think he is??" I have this answer: "WHO DO YOU THINK YOU ARE?" I know who I AM. I have not changed one iota in my direction, my actions, my writings or in my intent. I also do not have problems with blindness or absurdity.

Further, ones who disclaim me or my offerings—fine, I have no objection. I have no bindings on anyone but neither shall I represent a free lunch or ride for anyone. You who conjure to pull me down or the ones with whom I share work, and join with others who came before—remember that YOU WERE ON THE "OTHER" SIDE and since I HAVE NOT changed my attitude or stance one iota—who might have changed opinions and directions? I take no deference nor offense to your disagreements with me—but again, you who take things out of context (because you demanded the information cease flowing to you or yours) cannot possibly have the story or the lessons. Check your OWN BUDDIES WHO POINT OUT

THESE ASSUMED THINGS WHICH AGGRIEVE YOU, FOR, IF YOU ARE NOT READING THAT WHICH I WRITE (BY YOUR OWN DEMAND) HOW COULD YOU POSSIBLY KNOW OF THAT WHICH I SAY OR MEAN??? MORE IMPORTANT A QUESTION TO ASK OF SELF: HOW KNOW YE THAT IT BE FOR YOU?

SIDETRACKING AND PAPER RUSTLING

Who and how are ones sidetracking papers and information? Easy, I suppose. Mostly, well intended and frightened readers fear Big Brother's power and simply secretly copy and send along on networks various articles. We are honored and pleased that this happens. I simply MUST bring to your attention how easily sidetracking is accomplished. I get inquiries by the boxes full.

One obvious thing which presents itself in full view is the very relationship of readers and writers with one Ronn Jackson. Either Mr. Jackson is giving flawed information OR he and his associates pulled off a mail coup of the century. What do I mean? Well, he says he received over 33 million pieces of mail regarding the New Republic. The major address offered at ALL times was THE *CONTACT* BOX NUMBER IN LAS VEGAS. He further claimed that he received over \$2 million from those mailings. Now, THAT was *CONTACT*'S address and number and only a FEW of those came through *CONTACT*'S BOX, and no money. Ronn told us that he had had the massive amount of mail DIVERTED for handling to HIS PEOPLE. We are also told that some of that mail is still in the "handling" phase. How much funding might have been intended for continuation and subscription TO *CONTACT*? Now, this gets more sticky than before, doesn't it? Well, Mr. Jackson has no need to republish *CONTACT*, for his mailing list is almost all of *CONTACT'S* to begin with. So, we have to assume that it is very easy to DIVERT mail—even accomplished FROM prison.

Am I suspecting or accusing Ronn Jackson? No, but a lot of you are doing so as time passes and Ronn is yet unable to meet his obligations as promised. Am I on his side or yours? Both and neither—it is not my business! Another bit of abuse WE RECEIVE these days COMES FROM irate women who seemed to believe they had been misled by the "James Bond" side of Mr. Jackson. Please, readers—THAT IS MOST CERTAINLY EVEN LESS MY BUSINESS THAN BUSINESS ARRANGEMENTS!! Some have even gone to New Mexico to follow this leader. What is found there? Oh my—almost NOTHING is found there—except a very large piece of land OWNED BY TEXACO. Has the wrong location been found? I wouldn't know—I have nothing to do with the New Republic.

So, what do I have working with Ronn Jackson? A very high level committee (no, not Mr. Jackson's Committee of 16) has made agreements to bring venture funding to my projects which are quite minimal in needs relative to amounts available. I detest working with any such Elite human misfits but my task is to get the remnant through in human form. You who come to bash, trash and castigate my mission or my people—are NOT of my concern.

Is Mr. Jackson somehow "changed out"? NO! Mr. Jackson is having a far worse time than any of you and he can't SAVE your nation for you!

Now, for the last point about Mr. Jackson and his workings. I HAVE NOTHING TO DO WITH GOLD CERTIFICATES (RONN SAYS HE HAS MANY), GRANDMA'S CERTIFICATE, FBI FILES, LAND CLAIMS, DAMAGE CLAIMS, OR DIRECTED OR MISDIRECTED FUNDS TO PAY FOR THOSE

CLAIMS. I, IN FACT, STATED THAT THE GOVERNMENT WOULD NEVER HONOR SUCH CLAIMS—UNDER THE KNOWN GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS. If you were paid off on September 5th as promised—please notify us differently. My MISSION is not in transfer of funds, gold, silver, money, New Republics or manipulation of politics. This MUST be left to you who must live within your manifestation as human citizens. My agreements are for far higher cause and small allowances. If and when our tasks and missions overlap, we share and always we honor. Remember what I have said many times in the prior writings and speakings: "If a man comes to me and introduces himself as Jesus Immanuel—I shall call him Jesus." Why would I do otherwise? If a man comes and says he will help us—why would I not honor that in appreciation? If he fails, do I blast him away or something? No, I insist he keep his obligations. Ronn Jackson sits between a rock and very hard place—and NEITHER is of my doing. He has to meet agreements with MY adversaries LEST he return to the "Three Strikes, you're out" laws. If his games are "con-games" the law will put him away forever. If his friends do not honor his demands for producing his own funds, he is likewise at disadvantage. This is purely through simple deductions, Dr. Watson.

I do believe, however, that a lot of good information is flowing from Dr. Carlson (who is still in Hawaii doing all he can to change the oppressions) and is now in debt some considerable amount into the thousands of dollars because he shared and believed what he was told. I also find that Dave and Rex are still writing great papers while in Nevada. Betty, who does the "*New Republic*", I believe, is close to Jackson most of the time—so these ones who work with Mr. Jackson are the ones to inquire of, not me or mine who have little to no contacts at all save through a FAX machine. But the ONE to ask about these things is RONN JACKSON. To my recollection he has not declined to speak with any of you.

<u>APFN</u>

(AMERICAN PATRIOT FAX NETWORK)

Ken Vardon? I have NOTHING to do with or about Ken Vardon. He has a lot of problems—OF HIS OWN MAKING! I am told that Jackson has sheltered the name APFN through some copyright shelter. I can't know how that works without Vardon's permission—but apparently it can be done??? Also, incorporation is going to be done outside of Ken's circle because some people have totally supported the operation while Ken blew the funds and the property. How can one usurp a totally separate business or corporation? Well, I suggest that Ken did not "incorporate" in the first place. I further warn you, however, that getting almost perfect duplications of corporations are as simple as say, what happened here with the Constitutional Law Center, Inc. and Gary Anderson's (with Green's assistance) *Constitutional Law Cen(tre) Trust*. Set up in the same building with the same secretary to divert and pick up mail from the SAME BOX and you have it done. Unless something goes wrong or someone speaks out—how do you know? YOU DON'T! Ones who used to support *CONTACT* turned and poured financing into Ronn Jackson—so you stand to lose *CONTACT* AND, so far, your funds.

Are these things "just more lessons"? Oh, dear ones, I truly HOPE NOT. Readers, there is a "toad" in South America whose babes are attached to the mother's back, the father fertilizes them or moves them to another hapless frog and implants them onto the back (out of reach for even scratching the itch which ensues). A film of skin grows over those little incubating babes and they swim quite freely around under the skin until the host is totally puffed and mutated. Then, out they pop—from literal "pods" into which they pop back as danger is sensed. It is a most interesting process for everyone, of course, except the mother(s).

When the birthing is over and the babies depart—the mother/host looks like a colander and likely feels worse than one. Well, so much for princes and toads.

I am even asked about the validity of the story of "*Camelot*". Camelot? John Kennedy's murder and who ordered it? Did Earl Warren actually order the murder? NO! He did, however, lead in the cover-up by the Commission. Kennedy was killed indirectly and DIRECTLY by the *Mishpucka* which is "the family" of the Israeli Mafia CRIME family in conjunction with the old time Sicilian based La Costra Nostra Mafia families. This is what has become THE NEW WORLD ORDER and knows no RACE OR COLOR.

SIMPSON'S PLIGHT

I am underwhelmed at the pure fear of Ito as the Fiatto brothers pranced into his courtroom for testimony. He even forgot to bring the jury back into the courtroom. You must understand that this man is a part of the plan—and is a simple tool of this *Mishpucka* "organization". You will remember that the old Italian based HOODS wore their costumes and left their "calling cards" through Gucci adornments, fingerprints, etc. Well THIS BUNCH wears Bruno Magli (phonetically spelled) EXPENSIVE footwear. You know, the very kind which LEFT THE BLOODY FOOTPRINTS AT "BUNDY"—SIZE 12 (the most common size for the "clan"). BOTH FIATTO BROTHERS WALKED INTO AND ONTO THAT COURT-ROOM IN BRUNO MAGLI EXPENSIVE "NEW" SHOES. Then, following the court testimonies, they went forth and one had a nice big interview with ABC in which he claims a "big RELATIONSHIP" with Denise Brown—the sister of Nicole Brown Simpson. Are not the crime lords RULING and playing puppet-masters to the clowns in the courtroom who they control with steel puppet strings?

SYRINGES

Why the fuss over blood-drawing and syringes in the O.J. blood-letting? Because we now KNOW by EXPERT testimony that it is more likely that the "nurse" drew MORE BLOOD THAN 8CC IN HIS 10-CC SYRINGE. A VACUTAINER WILL PULL OUT NINE CCs FROM ITS OWN VACUUM SYS-TEM IN A 10-CC VIAL. IF THE BLOOD DRAWER USED A SYRINGE FOR A "BIG-ARMED MAN SUCH AS O.J." AS STATED BY THE NURSE—HE DREW MORE, NOT LESS, BLOOD TO BE SCATTERED AROUND THE COUNTRYSIDE. I DO HOPE THE DEFENSE TEAM, WHO ARE NOT ON O.J.'S SIDE AT ANY RATE, DO NOT MISS THIS INPUT.

WHY NOT USE WHITEHURST?

Because Whitehurst WOULD and will, if you stay awake, pull down the whole involvement and set-up of the FBI and BATF in the Trade Center Bombing, Waco AND the Oklahoma City bombing. There is DIRECT involvement of Martz and others to the O.J. Simpson lab DISINFORMATION and staged information presentations—but what an interesting position for an unlawfully "sitting" judge. If you think Fuhrman went under trial—can you imagine what would pop out of this if Whitehurst was allowed hearing? So, ONCE AGAIN, **CRIME PREVAILS** and you have simply lost interest. Moreover, O.J. has been so compromised to surely convict himself if he testifies as to truth in THIS murder case. This is the way the criminals operate—without honor, without truth and WITH BLACKMAIL OF ALL HEINOUS SORTS.

THE POINT, BELOVED ONES, IS TO ALWAYS ACT AND LIVE IN A MANNER IN WHICH

THE SLINGS, LIES AND ARROWS ARE NEVER ABLE TO FIND A MARK. NO, THIS DOES NOT MEAN YOU MUST BE AN ANGEL—ONLY LIVE AS IF YOU ARE AND COVER YOUR BACKSIDES WITH QUALITY FEATHERS AS AVAILABLE RIGHT WITHIN YOUR OWN SYS-TEM. FOR INSTANCE, FOR GREEN TO CALL "US" A CULT—DOES **NOT MAKE US ANY-THING—ESPECIALLY A CULT.** IT DOES, HOWEVER, **PROVE HE IS A FOOL.** There are, further, ones who make every effort (in good intentions) to have a loving "family", who are incorrect in their assumptions. THE MAFIA AND *MISHPUCKA* REFER TO THEMSELVES AS "FAMILY"—NOW THE **BIGGEST** FAMILY ON THE FACE OF THE EARTH. NO THANK YOU!

CLUBS AND SOCIETIES

Almost ALL clubs and social societies, even the Freemasons, began in truth, honor and brotherhood. The "masons" were the master-masons of such as the pyramids. They formed a brotherhood which was good! THE INFILTRATION OF THE *MISHPUCKA* FOR AS FAR BACK AS THERE IS HISTORY, CHANGES EVERYTHING AND ALWAYS HAS DONE SO. Clubs and organizations do not make MEN bad or good—MEN CHOOSE TO BE BAD OR GOOD—individually in sovereignty—perhaps the only sovereignty of fact remaining on your place.

ET ANYTHINGS

Now that earthbound MEN have taken your world—you want, at the least, the angels of ET origins and existence to FIX it for you?? No thank you—we didn't break it. Honor us, deny us, honor our truth in God Creator and our service, or deny it—it matters not one iota—EXCEPT TO YOU INDIVIDUALLY. You demand us PROVE our presence so you can — DO WHAT? —??

You must choose wisely, act in wisdom and the way becomes quite clear for passage. You must work WITHIN the legal system which IS and make sure to discard that which is unlawful. No one can do this FOR you—but together as citizens demanding proper ballots you can change the unlawful judges out of the benches and system come into corruption—it is a good start. Follow who you will, but do not blame that "leader", false or otherwise, for your lack of discernment. YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR THAT WHICH YOU DO AND WHO YOU SERVE. To rip apart your driver's license to prove something—is to prove you are a fool—I don't care WHO tells you otherwise—while he laughs at your foolishness!

I must have my scribe elsewhere so we will bring this to a close. I ask you to keep your eyes, ears and senses alert and these things can be quite easily witnessed. Perhaps THIS IS YOUR CONFIRMATION AND PROOF? Salu.

CHAPTER 5

REC #1 HATONN

FRI., SEP. 22, 1995 7:27 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 037

FRI., SEP. 22, 1995

DARK ROBES

I note that some people are circulating Hilarion's book about the Dark Brotherhood to prove to selves that I am of that label and surely not a Host of God. I am pleased, for if in the searching for the clues to MY "problems"-perhaps you shall find your own reflection in that mirror. I, after all, am the one who brought the book to your attention after Wally Gentleman brought it to mine-YEARS AGO. It was demand reading by all who asked to work with me. We grow and learn in many ways-the point, however, is to grow and learn. Ask a better way within the WILL OF GOD in true service (that which overrides the ego circle about self) and He shall uproot you, if necessary, to move you along. The wondrous realization is that realization within self from having "accomplished" something for self when the plot seemed the darkest and most painful. If I tell you truth am I less your friend?? It is said that "Better are the blows of a friend than the false kisses of an enemy." No-the worst of all comes from the FALSE kisses of a "friend". Never mind "me" who simply brings the uncovering and re-presents that which has slipped away from your knowing-check those "friends" who kiss and tell. Check those friends who sympathize, offer solutions for other people to attend than themselves (especially as regards money), and see where TRUTH ACTUALLY FLOWS. "TALKING" a big game does not make a big game. Is the neighbor over the back fence or the sister in the lodge who prattles, tittles, tells and gossips not more dangerous and damaging than all the ones who confront the issues? Why? Because you come to believe the negative input and build defenses around self to the point that you no longer SEE the facts and when actions come otherwise-you are stunned and blind. Why do you not seek the true CAUSE of your discomfort, comfort, sad plight or happy joy? Why do you stash more and more dismal and macabre skeletons in your closets instead of tossing out the new ones along with those you nurture like worthy assets?

Why are ones bashing selves and others over that which is unaccomplished in talents? If you need to type and can't—is it not worthy to learn to type if your choice of work is to type or run a computer? OR, do that to which you are suited? Why do you blame your boss for hiring another to type if typing is a necessity and you cannot?

I have to repeat something here and again: IF YOU CANNOT STAND THE HEAT IN THE KITCHEN— GO ELSEWHERE FOR THE KITCHEN IS WHERE THE COOKING MUST BE DONE. FUR-THER, IF YOU ARE UNWILLING TO COOK AS THE CHEF DIRECTS IN HIS KITCHEN— SHOULDN'T YOU GO WHERE THE CHEF IS MORE SUITABLE AND LESS DEMANDING? I CAN GUARANTEE, HOWEVER, THAT WITHOUT ABILITY TO LEARN TO COOK AND PRO-DUCE GOOD PRODUCT, THE RESTAURANT WILL <u>FAIL</u>! EVEN IF THE FOOD IS BAD AND CANNOT BE MADE GOOD—ARE YOU NOT BETTER ADVISED TO LEAVE THE KITCHEN RATHER THAN DEMANDING THAT THE COMPANY PROVIDE THAT WHICH IS NOT AVAIL-

ABLE?

If your body odor is offensive and people twiddle about it—am I LESS YOUR FRIEND for telling you and suggesting a solution?? I can simply tell you to spray with OxySol and while the underarms or elsewhere is damp from the spray, use a crystal mineral. Then, use, in addition (during cleansing procedures) a non-aluminum based antiperspirant or deodorant. Then, bathe frequently, take a zinc supplement, launder clothing OFTEN and you shall be as sweet as a petunia. Is THAT offensive to you to the point that you can no longer function?? Are you so offended that other people have noses that you cannot accept discussion about SELF?

Speaking of "skeletons", I am asked to offer you a story which was the Cover Story for "*JEWISH WORLD*" and offered in *The Jerusalem Report*, Sept. 7, 1995. I think it worthy of being presented for I weary of the bashing which takes place because we offer you truth in historical sequence. It is important to always notice WHY a thing is hidden for it is ALWAYS that truth is undesirable in public forum, if it reflects that which is less than goodly. I get letters; boy, do I get letters—about my writings about the Khazars (spelled and pronounced a dozen different ways). Yes, readers, there were and ARE Khazars. They are from that lineage who now form The New World Order. They have no race, no color—they have, however, full intent to take your world. They, worse than all their deeds, TOOK THE HERITAGE OF THOSE WHO COULD BE CONSIDERED JUDEAN AND CALLED THEMSELVES, IN 1767—*JEWS*. They brought with them the *Talmud* of the Elders (Men—not God) and from there you have the NEW LAWS UNDER WHICH YOU ARE ENSLAVED! My point is not to point fingers—it is to offer you some background facts so that you understand and KNOW what YOU are serving.

[QUOTING:]

SKELETONS IN THE CLOSET

Jewish World cover story. *The Jerusalem Report*, Sept. 7, 1995. **[H: I am only supplied with the document and have no information about this reference as to address, phones, etc.]**

By: Ehud Ya'ari

The Khazar empire of one thousand years ago was the largest-ever Jewish state. Yet the Jews and the Russians have always shied away from examining its history and its significance.

The largest sovereign Jewish state in history was not in the Land of Israel, but far to the north, in what is now southern Russia. For a little over 200 years, between the 8th and 10th centuries, the powerful Khazar empire was ruled by kings with Hebrew names like Hanukkah and Menasheh Aharon and Yosef, and its soldiers fought the Arabs and the Russians under commanders with names like Pesah.

Yet the legacy of the massive, powerful kingdom is still shrouded in mystery. And the search for the treasures, records and ruins of this lost culture has been deliberately stymied in Russia and Israel, both haunted by the specter of the Khazars as skeletons in their national closets.

Jewish and Israeli discomfort stems from apprehension over the theory, popularized in Arthur Koestler's

book *The Thirteenth Tribe*, that the Khazars are the direct ancestors of today's Ashkenazi Jews. In other words, most Jews today have no genetic connection to the Israelites who received the *Torah* and the Land of Israel from God, but are the progeny of Turkic gentiles who never set foot in the Land of Israel. That theory has been discredited by serious scholars, but unsurprisingly picked up by Arab Leaders bent on diminishing Jewish claims to a historical connection with Palestine.

The Soviet line was laid down in a 1951 *Pravda* article, reportedly written at the express instructions of Josef Stalin **[H: I'm sure this would be true—look at Josef Stalin's loving Godly hatred and disrespect to human life.]**, warning against poking around for Russia's Khazar origins. "They wanted everything in Russia to begin with the Russians and no one else," says Ukrainian scholar Prof. Omeljan Pritzak, 80, considered the top contemporary expert on the Khazars. **[H: Stalin KNEW he was of that line of pompous misfits and Barbarians and didn't want anyone to find out the truth.]** Interviewed in Kiev, Pritzak, who also teaches at **HARVARD**, says he is convinced that early Russia grew out of the ruins of the Khazar kingdom. But for the nationalists it was considered shameful to admit there were Jewish emperors in the land before the earliest Russian princes. **[H: Yes the Khazars first called themselves, tribally, the Serpent People, then chose a "religion" which was labeled, Jewish, created the Yiddish language, and in 1917 CREATED COMMUNISM.]**

The Soviet determination to sweep the Khazar story under the carpet has meant that the two-century life span of the Jewish empire has never been satisfactorily investigated. **[H: How can you investigate something WHICH IS AGAINST THE NEW LAWS RESTRICTING ANY INVESTIGATION OR SPEECH ABOUT THE SUBJECT?]** The imperial capital Itil may well lie buried under millions of tons of silt—a Khazar Atlantis—where the mighty Volga River pours into the Caspian, still called the Sea of the Khazars by the Iranians. **[H: No, you don't have to look for the old "city"—go directly to Moscow, Tel Aviv, and Washington D.C.—but do not overlook London on the trip.]** But only superficial excavation in the area has ever been sanctioned. Various relics, including dazzling golden objects, are kept in collections in the former Soviet Union, but passed off as the heritage of other peoples. Others are thought to be stored away in a dusty vault in Moscow, hidden there by the Soviets after being unearthed during the 1950-52 construction of the Volga-Don canal.

What is known is that the empire was the first-ever state to emerge in Eastern Europe, established by West Turks who were pushed into Caucasia by Chinese armies in the year 550. The Khazar rulers, together with some of their nomadic tribesfolk, converted to Judaism in 740, and claimed to be descended from the Biblical tribe of Shimon. Two centuries later, the empire was routed by the Russians, and the Khazars faded away, with the fate of their descendants never resolved.

Today, a new generation of Russian archaeologists is pushing for funds that will enable them to solve the Khazar mystery. Divers have combed the bed of the Caspian Sea; photographs taken from Soviet cosmos observation satellites have been declassified and studied. "The first person to unearth a Khazar synagogue," says archaeologist Sergei Kotinkov, of Astrakhan University, "will gain an international reputation up there with Heinrich Stielmann, the discoverer of Troy."

One major goal is to find Itil, which contemporary sources say was built partly on an island. Scholars at the University of Elista in Kalmykia identify Itil with a hill in the ancient riverbed of the Volga; others think it was covered by the rising Caspian Sea. Dr. Evgenia Schneidstein, a Jewish archaeologist and novelist,

calls Itil "an Atlantis that really existed."

As things stand now, there are very few physical remains of the Khazars as an empire, which began with the King Bulan (or Sabriel, according to another document) in 740, apparently under the influence of Jewish merchants in order to stay neutral in the Muslim-Christian conflict. At its height, the Jewish-led empire covered a territory hundreds of times the size of the modern State of Israel. It extended from Astrakhan on the Caspian Sea, more than 1,000 kilometers west, beyond today's Ukrainian capital, Kiev, believed to have been founded by the Khazars. The Jewish population, though, says Pritzak, probably never numbered more than 35,000—but constituted both the ruling dynasty and much of the elite.

RESEARCHING THE PUZZLE

Heading an Israel TV team traveling for weeks through this area, from the Crimean peninsula to the mountains of Azerbaijan, in search of pieces of the Khazar puzzle, I saw museum displays of typical Khazar black earthenware vessels, and occasional evidence of archaeological ruins.

Contemporary Hebrew, Arabic, Persian, Armenian and Byzantine sources describe great treasuries of Khazar wealth—little of which has been uncovered. What has been found is jealously guarded. We did, for example, film an extraordinary collection of Khazar gold bracelets, rings and chains, stored in matchboxes in the cellar of a remote scientific institute in a town on the Don River.

Some sweet talk and, more crucially, a modest financial donation, secured access to another set of cellars holding Khazar relics, including tombstones inscribed with primitive versions of the seven-branched menorah and Turkic emblems of the deceased's family.

But in the Crimean city of Kerch—known to Jews in the Middle Ages as "Scpharad" (Hebrew for Spain)—local authorities claimed, "There never were Khazars here." In fact, many Khazar Jewish graves were discovered there, on the straits linking the Black and Azov seas.

Moreover, the few remaining Khazar artifacts are disappearing. Some of the finds from Sarkel, a fortified Khazar city covered by the waters of the Tsimilanskaya Dam, have vanished from a museum in one of the cities on the Don. Local farmers have taken large stones with Khazar inscriptions from Khumar, in Circassia, and used them to build cowsheds. The hill believed by some to be the site of Itil has no guards, and pieces of pottery have been spirited away.

Some months ago, an unsuccessful bid was made to steal Khazar relics and other items from the Jewish antiquities collection of the hermitage Museum in St. Petersburg. Jewish "businessmen" and former KGB agents are suspected of the attempt.

In some Russian museums where Khazar artifacts—including golden jewelry—are on display, they are not attributed to their Khazar-Jewish origins. Instead museum directors insist that <u>the Khazars had no</u> culture of their own, but merely borrowed from others.

The result is that little is really known about the Khazar civilization, not even their language. There is no way of assessing their Judaism, even though some scholars think it may be possible to reconstruct their

miniature golden Tabernacle—used for rituals—small parts of which are believed to have been uncovered in the course of some excavations. It's not certain if the Ark was based on the Biblical description, or if its origins—as those of the Khazars themselves—are pagan. [H: Well, they certainly ARE NOT "CHRISTIAN".]

The most detailed information on the Khazar Jewish empire comes from a 10th-century exchange of correspondence between Hisdai Ibn Shaprut, a Jewish minister in Muslim Spain, and the Khazar King Yosef. Ibn Shaprut wrote a letter inquiring whether rumors reaching Spain of a Khazar Jewish empire were accurate. King Yosef wrote back in the affirmative, gave details of the empire, his battles with the Russians, his trade with Arabs, sketched the Khazar conversion, and listed the names of all Khazar Jewish kings before him. Copies of these letters were found in the 16th century and in the medieval Cairo Genizah. There are two surviving versions of the Hebrew correspondence—one kept in Oxford, the other in St. Petersburg—whose authenticity is accepted by most modern scholars.

When the Khazar empire was founded, its supreme leader was a spiritual figure known as the Kagan. With time, though, military leaders began to assert increasing power. According to Prof. Pritzak, the rivalry came to a head in the 9th century, and exploded into full-scale civil war. The Jewish successors and supporters of King Bulan prevailed, and the Kagan fled to join a Viking trading post. It was his Russian descendants who returned a century later to defeat the Khazar empire.

On the question of what became of the Khazar Jews, Pritzak, like other serious historians, rejects Arthur Koestler's theory of a mass migration from the Khazar kingdom to Poland and Lithuania. About 8,000 of the 35,000 Jews in Khazaria, the professor estimates, were absorbed into the young Russia, and then disappeared, while the fate of the other 27,000 is completely unclear. The Ashkenazis' ancestors, by contrast, are traced back by Pritzak to central and Western Europe. This view is supported by Prof. Zvi Ankori of Jerusalem, who has demonstrated convincingly that the Ashkenazi East European Jews are descended from migrants who moved from the West long after the fall of the Khazars.

[H: It might be good to remind you, about here, that it is expressed so eloquently by lawyer Alan Dershowitz that the United States of America "*is the new homeland of the Jews*". YOU in the U.S. are all of the hidden things behind the rainbow! The headquarters are located in New York.]

There are also challenges to the conventional wisdom promoted by the Soviets—accompanied by shrill tones and recriminations. The works of M.I. Artamonov, the great archaeologist who excavated Sarkel and pioneered modern research on the Khazars, are being reevaluated because he was said to have "softened" his conclusions—on the extent of Khazar influence and the Khazars' role as forerunners of Russia—under Stalinist pressure.

In Dagestan, a remote Central Asian republic, Prof. Muran Megommedov is publishing monographs on his excavations at dozens of Khazar sites in the Caucasus. A Muslim ex-army officer turned enthusiastic archaeologist he puts out the booklets—primarily on Samandar, the Khazar capital before Itil, and the garrison town of Balanjar—at his own expense. He mocks the cowardice of Moscow colleagues who still won't admit to the significance of Khazar culture and who refrained from inviting him to a major scientific conference on the Khazars, held last fall at Yalta in Crimea. **[H: Ah, this is enough "confirmation" in itself! This is the way of science and technology—whatever the Big Boys want, the Big Boys** get—especially when truth is involved. And these nice "Big Boys" have their major *Kol Nidre* holiday on this coming Monday! BEWARE, CITIZENS—THERE ARE GREAT PLANS AFOOT FOR YOUR DEMISE!! *HOW INTERESTING THAT THE OATH TO LIE, CHEAT AND STEAL COMES JUST AS THE CASE OF O.J. SIMPSON GOES TO THE JURY AND THE ASSOCIATION OF BAR MATES CAST THEIR DAMAGES ONTO YOU. I REMIND YOU— IT HAS NOTHING TO DO WITH RELIGION, RACE OR COLOR, THIS CREED OF DE-CEIT, GREED AND POWER! YOU WATCHED THIS FALSE-JUDGE ITO RULE HIS DIRTY-TRICKS AS VALID LAW. FAIR TRIAL? THERE IS NO SUCH THING REMAIN-ING UPON YOUR PLACE.]*

Indeed it is only with great circumspection, now that the Soviet Union has collapsed and Pritzak has been publishing his theories at Harvard, that scholars in Russia are starting to cast off the Stalinist censorship. Ask Prof. Sergey Ribakov, archaeology doyen under Stalin, and now living out his retirement in Moscow, why he played down the Khazars' crucial formative role in what became Russia, and he replies: "What could we do?"

Although research is now being carried forward by young Russian archaeolgists—most of them half-Jews who concealed their origins in the past—the theory of Russia's Khazar origins is coming under attack from anti-Semitic Russian ultra-nationalists, who describe it as an attempt to "poison" Russian blood and "warp the glory of the Russian heritage". Every so often, leaflets appear denouncing the "Jewish conspiracy" that glorifies the Khazars. That is strong stuff in Russia, where every school-child learns by heart the Pushkin poem on "smashing the ignorant, brutish Khazars."

Support for the Khazar-Ashkenazi theory has come, not surprisingly, from the Arab world, where any diminishing of the Jewish connection with Palestine is welcome. President Hafiz al-Asad of Syria has mentioned it several times in public speeches, and recently brought it up again to American visitors in Damascus.

Mahmud Abbas [Abu Mazen], the Palestinian architect of the Oslo accords, mentions it in his 1980s PhD thesis. He goes on to claim that Zionism has no historical-ethnic basis, and that as descendants through the Khazars of Noah's son Japeth, <u>not Shem, today's Ashkenazis are</u> <u>not Semites.</u>

This suggestion is repeated in dozens of books in Arabic, most of them anti-Semite. Chaim Weizmann, Israel's first president, came across it in 1947, from members of the Anglo-American Commission of Inquiry in Palestine, who told him they'd heard it from Palestinian, Syrian and Saudi spokesmen. "Oy, vey," cried Weizmann melodramatically, smiting his forehead, "So we've been weeping for nothing for 2,000 years."

Apprehension over giving ammunition to Zionism's foes may be behind the prolonged indifference and worse—with which Israel has treated those researching the subject. The late Prof. Avraham Poliak, who in the 1940s wrote the first Hebrew book on the Khazar kingdom, "*Khazaria*", found his academic career blocked—despite a successful record as an intelligence officer and impeccable Zionist credentials. No books on later research have been published in 30 years. **[H: No this is not so—it is just that the published books are banned, confiscated and disallowed distribution.]** Only one Israeli scholar—a 20-year-old doctoral student who immigrated from Moscow a year ago is currently specializing in the subject. And there are only a few American Jews working on the Khazars, most notably Prof. Norman Golb. In 1972, Golb published the *Kiev Letter*, a 10th century Hebrew manuscript in which Jews from Kiev, bearing mixed Turkish-Hebrew names, appeal to other Jewish communities to send them funds to help secure prisoner releases. This letter is a key proof that a Jewish community of Khazar origin existed in Kiev for years after the empire was destroyed. **[H: The EMPIRE was NEVER destroyed. It simply metastasized as all cancer will if left unattended and nurtured with debasement.]**

Some scholars have presented an alternative theory on the Khazars' conversion, positing that they were converted not to rabbinic Judaism but to Karaism, a schism that dates back to the 8th century and recognizes only Biblical commandments. [H: B.S.!!!! Well, I may be too abrupt—for the *Holy Bible* as you all recognize it—was worse than Khazarian—but written by the same non-Jews. You have been hoodwinked all of the time since the beginning. GOD of LIGHT simply does not do any of the evil things spoken of in that Biblical garbage. You will, however, find the permission to accomplish the heinous acts, even to the sexual molestation of children—IN THE *TALMUD*.]

The issue came up at last fall's Yalta conference, held in a guesthouse in the past reserved for the party elite. An angry and not always polite duel took place between Dr. Igor Baranov, an activist in the new Communist Party, who believes in the Karaites theory, and most of the others present.

Linking Karaites and Khazars was the life's work of Avraham Firkovitch, a Karaite scholar and collector. In the mid-19th century he roamed the Caucasus—and traveled to Palestine and Egypt—in search of evidence that the Karaites were descended from Khazars and should therefore not be blamed, like the rest of the Jews, for killing Jesus, and not restricted by the czar to the Pale of Jewish settlement. During the Nazi occupation of the Crimea, the Karaites there used Firkovitch's theories to avoid destruction.

Firkovitch is notorious for altering names and dates in inscriptions he found on tomb-stones to suit his theories. The 19th-century, Kiev-based Prof. Abraham Harkavi exposed some of the forgeries, and state-of-the-art technology is now being used to scrutinize Firkovitch's work and repair the damage where possible. The attempt to link the Khazars and Karaites has no basis in fact, but the few hundred Karaites still living on the Crimean peninsula cling to the theory, though many of their kinfolk have recently moved to Israel.

The Khazars may not be the ancestors of today's Jews, but the possibility keeps cropping up in the imagination of generations of Jews, up to the present. The pre-state poet Y.L. (Zalman) Shneour wrote of his self-suspected Khazar ancestry: the late Ya'akov Shabtai imagined seeing Khazar faces in Tel Aviv; a certain resident of Haifa, who prefers to remain anonymous, claims his genealogy can be traced back to the Khazar kings, as do many others with hints of oriental physiognomy. **[H: Well indeed the Khazars are of Rus, Nordic and Mongolian lineage. This is a mixture directly springing from the Serpent Races of such as Orion, etc.]**

An Israeli satirist is currently writing a novel with a Khazar context; Czech Jewish writer, Oscar Baum, waxed lyrical about a Khazar-Jewish princess's love for one of the warriors in his book *The Sleep-Enshrouded Nation*.

The mysteries of the Khazars may never be solved. Most experts do not expect, even in the luckiest of circumstances, spectacular new archaeological finds. The Khazars were nomads who had just begun to settle down in the area, and even their permanent settlements comprised mostly tent encampments.

The best hope is for the discovery of some artifacts, better yet inscriptions, that will shed light on the Jewish Khazar's religious culture. What, for example, is the significance of the clay scorpion sculptures found over the years at various Khazar sites in the Caucasus? [H: That's easy—they bore the very markings and signs of that which is the serpent and that which is "lower than the serpent"! It is all there in the historic documentation of those people who came along and when you reach out for specific findings on a given Khazarian stopover—you err. The very snakes that adorned the Egyptian Pharaohs tell the story as does the "serpent in the tree in Eden". These are THE signs of the Serpent Races of the Cosmos and they are NOT OF GOD OF LIGHTED CREATION! THEY ARE STEEPED IN THE VERY STUFF OF WHICH PHYSICAL EXPERIENCE IS BASED. THEY BUILT GREAT TEMPLES TO THEMSELVES AS HOPE FOR DIVINE LIFE AFTER DEATH. THEY NEVER FOUND IT AND THEY DO NOT HAVE THAT POSSIBILITY *TODAY*!] And who is the woman whose image is engraved on various items of gold jewelry, also unearthed in the Caucasus, whom unlicensed diggers in the area have called "The Khazar Madonna".

These are among numerous striking pieces already in hand, mostly in Russian museums. An exhibition of them might not be the Khazar answer to King Tut—but it would not lack for golden treasures, precious stones and jewelry, and weapons borne a millennium ago by a people who considered themselves Jews and inspired fear among all their neighbors.

[END OF QUOTING]

We must bring this to an abrupt halt. Please add the map available and the *Lost in Time* "timing" outlay as presented. Thank you.

map & article on khazars

LOST IN TIME

Circa 550 CE—Khazar royal family from central Asia takes control of northern Caucasia.

661—A Muslim army conquers Derbent from the Khazars, beginning a 100-year war that ends inconclusively. The Arab invasion of Europe is halted in the Caucasus.

685—Counterattacking Khazars reach Ardabil on the border of Persia.

704-732—Byzantine kings marry Khazar princesses.

722—The Khazar capital moves from Samander to Itil.

737—The kagan, or spiritual king, converts briefly to Islam.
740—Military king Bulan/Sabriel converts to Judaism with members of his family and entourage. Later writings report a religious dispute in his court, discovery of *Torah* scrolls in a cave, and a dream directing him to Judaism.

775-780—Leo IV the Khazar rules as Byzantine emperor.

834—The Khazar fortress Sarkel ("the White City"), is built on the river Don.

840-Reformation of King Obadiah. Rabbis invited to Khazaria, synagogues built.

850—Civil war between the supporters of the Jewish king and the kagan, who flees to Vikings in the north.

860—St. Constantine, the converter of the Slavs, in a religious disputation at the court of the Khazar king.

864—A Benedictine monk reports in Bohemia on the conversion of the Khazars.

865—The Muslim caliphate's head of intelligence tells of cooperation between Khazars and Jewish merchants from France along the rivers.

880—Khazar tribes settle in Hungary.

882—Russia's Prince Oleg conquers Kiev from Khazars.

910—Muslim historians write, for the first time, about the Judaization of the Khazar royal house.

943—Jews flee the Byzantine empire for Khazaria, after persecution by emperor Romanus. The Khazars attack the Taman peninsula in retaliation.

960—Correspondence between Hisdai Ibu Shaprut, a Jewish minister at the Muslim Spanish court, and Yosef, king of the Khazars the main source of our information.

965—Prince Sviatoslav defeats the Khazars. End of the kingdom?

969—Prince Vladimir is baptized as a Christian.

1100—Rabbi Yehuda Halevi writes the *Kuzari*, a philosophical work based on king's conversion by rabbinic Jews.

1140—Rabbi Yehuda Ibn Tibon translates the *Kuzari* from Arabic to Hebrew. (The book is required for the Jewish history bagrut matriculation exams in modern Israel.

1840—Avraham Firkovitch, a Karaite Crimean, counterfeits antiquities to prove Karaites are descended from Khazars.

1896—Solomon Schechter aquires the contents of the Cafro Genizah, including the Hisdai-Yosef corre-

spondence.

1951—Ruins of Sarkel flooded by the Volga-Don canal. Article in *Pravda* against research into the Khazars.

1954—Prof. Douglas Dunlop publishes *History of the Jewish Khazars* at Princeton. Book barred from the Moscow internation book fair.

1962—Ten years after completing it, K.I. Artamonov publishes book with excavation results. Norman Golb of U.S. discovers the "Kiev document" in the Cambridge archives.

1978—Omeljian Pritzak begins to publish his theory of Khazar history.

CHAPTER 6

REC #1 HATONN

SUN., SEP. 24, 1995 6:58 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 039

SUN., SEP. 24, 1995

KEEP YOUR EYE ON THE SPARROW!

Today we stand ATOP the bridge over troubled waters. Will the bridge stand through the flood and undermining of the waters gushing about the foundation? Probably not.

I note that many come in hopes of great conquest or great riches or great spiritual happening—you wait for landings, sightings, miracles and an easy journey. The ONLY easy journey, my dear ones, is into the empty promises and hollows of deprecation (look up this word for it has meaning you might not think fits—but does) as come through the false directions offered by this plague come upon your lands.

We all wait; we all hope; but are our waitings and hope focused in the correct directions? Rarely!

Ronn comes to thank you each and everyone for all you have done in his behalf and we bless you, also, for sharing and daring.

Can Ronn fulfill that which he promises? You constantly ask me—it is now an opportunity to ask him! If you are somehow under the misconception that Ronn works FOR me or even WITH me—you err. Ronn is a man who feels he can do wondrous things for your nation and himself. He has to care for HIMSELF before he can do anything worthy in behalf of a nation so don't jump to some erroneous conclusions of my "meaning" in this context. Remember, I work with my deadliest enemies! We each have a direction and a mission—they intertwine, no more and no less.

You don't even want "saviors", listeners: YOU WANT MONEY! So, will there be money? Mr. Jackson says yes but he has promised that for nigh on to two years and he simply finds it impossible to function as he expressed thoughts of how it would be. Life happens while you make other plans—REMEMBER?

Some of you have rushed here this day thinking that "ah, he finally brings money! Whoopee!!" No, he doesn't—he comes to bring thanks for your support. And, he brings information which he feels to be noteworthy of your immediate needs. I happen to disagree with his perceptions in input in almost all areas—but I am not trying to build a new order of any kind—simply awaken those who wish to wake up.

ANARCHY & CHAOS

Anarchy is staged to sweep your nations of the world in a very short period of time ahead. It is now obvious that it will not be averted for you still march to the Drum Major headed down the road to Chaos.

Will we finish our mission? Yes! Will we build and bring ability to preserve ourselves, say, in this valley?

I don't know—you need financing for that task to be done properly—but what is happening is the Elite are laughing at you. Promises do not pay bills and I will no longer base my promises on those of another.

You have not liked the RESPONSIBLE actions necessary of late and still you come to us to "fix it" and make it right and shiny and new. No thank you.

Those who did help to see that the paper can be printed, save one or two, have diverted their efforts and attention, along with all their assets, into a different direction—or perhaps the upheaval of this old rottento-the-core-government overthrow is the most important intent. It is of no intent or consequence to ME. The only way you will salvage a government in any kind of goodness is through starting anew—but if you then simply place one "king" in the slot of the old "king", you have only replaced a "king". Is that the intent of the would-be-saviors? What difference does that make—you are still demanding a "king" to solve your problems and she/he will certainly do it FOR you—but you are then stuck with that which comes. I would like to see you turn into a new vision—not just another or lesser dream game.

Ronn tells us that we are under incredible surveillance. Fine, I enjoy the protection. He says you all need far more protection than we can give you. Who would that be? How could that be? *CONTACT* didn't even make it to the ADL list of "bad kids". Carlson's Hawaii Phoenix efforts did but *CONTACT* DID NOT!

Does this mean that I question Ronn's information? No—I do however, question your intent and motives regarding same. Ronn will tell you he serves Creator—I serve God Creator, so we would seem to have the same intent in journey? We have come to a place in your manifestation of childhood's end and further journeys must be made beyond that of nation and to accomplish that we threaten not the system, we would hope to simply build a better one which serves the ones who wish to participate and leave those who do not wish to join us—to do whatever they wish to do.

Ekkers came to this place and thought they were beginning a new life with some positive building and retirement. I interrupted that direction. Green will ask you if you want to follow a "two bankrupts(?) who steal from you". These people took out bankruptcy of a company because the value of their home had reached the level of well over \$400,000 and since 20 years prior they had paid \$60,000—they preferred bankruptcy proceedings rather than pay the incredible TAXES involved with the differential. THEY ARE NOW BANKRUPT FOR THEY GAVE EVERYTHING THEY COULD BORROW—AND OFFER—TO THIS WORK.

I am not going to ask them to FIX one more thing—not any more. E.J. has tried to serve to the best of his ability in a massive, losing battle against all odds of even yourselves with interest IN the Institute and you even want them to fix the "rifts" in your personal blankets.

Margie, there is just one panel missing from the wonderful quilt of love-the crucifix!

Some go forth now saying Dharma has picked up a Dark Energy—so, we do not need to cause you or anyone discomfort; you may find your "peace" without concern of my position. I serve ONE DIREC-TION—LIGHT, TRUTH, HONOR, INTEGRITY, AND LOVE WITH HUMBLE GRATITUDE TO MY BELOVED FATHER OF PERFECTION. I do not come as a ship-jockey, people; I come as a Commander of the Hosts of God Creator to show you the way in truth and honor that you who would do so—would find the journey home comfortable after we serve our mission required of human form.

OUR REAL FRIENDS

The paper this week is to be made possible by the same beloved ones who have always been there when needed so that others could hide behind secret copies in fear of being on a list of some kind. THE SAFETY, READERS, IS IN BEING <u>ON</u> THE LIST OF SUBSCRIBERS! DOES ANYONE OUT THERE HEAR ME? THE SECURITY IS BEING ON "MY" LIST. IS THERE ANY "*INTELLIGENT LIFE*" out—er, er—in there?

Ronn tells me he has not been to visit his land in New Mexico where ones are already preparing to gather for the New Republic. I suggest a trip there ASAP for what is being in expectation is going to be a miserable struggle all the way. What if "they" never release your funds, Ronn? The debts are now so tremendous for you who work in that arena as to be unable to repay without industry or funding. This puts you into the very position you would least like to find selves. Ronn is one man who would seem to threaten the highest of the Elite. These Elite pretend trepidation of information against them? No, they will pluck you like chickens when they are ready to do so. The FORCE you seek is not enough—for even with the military armies behind you—you have not enough FORCE to build peace—force and peace—are oxymoronic statements.

Do I have agreements? Yes, and I have KEPT MINE. My stewards have kept theirs and their last responsible actions have been met with outright confrontation and hateful actions. The accomplishments will be held so that the security is maintained—however, the security is ONLY FOR THE BANKSTERS—unless gold doubles as originally presented.

We have a debt of service to those "out there" who are just finding that what we have and bring can heal their bodies and souls. And yet, I find that those works have to support everything. We find that with adjustments there can be enough grain to carry part of the lease on the farm to make it to the new year without foreclosure—PERHAPS. This is with the purchase of grain from back east and a prayer and bailing wire to hold the grinding machines together. Love doesn't hold it together, dear ones. You can love all you want to—unconditionally—and it will do NOTHING, frankly, not even bring the "lover-in" joy and peace. Somebody has to take responsibility and not just suggest somebody else "fix-it".

What of the other projects underway and waiting? We will do that which we can for no seeking of venture capital will slow. If ones meet agreements we move rapidly—if not, we move ever more slowly. If we are compromised by the content of *CONTACT*—we will back off; after all, it is ONLY YOUR LIVES.

I needed to spend yesterday in consideration of possibilities and the travels took us in a loop of what will be some secure areas. I am seriously thinking of asking E.J. to stop his LEGAL battle with the injustice courts, settling without further pay to endless attorneys and the system and I am SERIOUSLY considering relocation. The products and businesses are in Nevada and we can write anywhere. I am tired of asking my handful of workers to longer bear these burdens. I am mostly considering the area of Isabella at this time. We can more easily build where our enemies aren't gouging out our hearts every minute of every day. You insist on treating this as some "cult" or "groupie family". NO, we may well be family—we are not a

clutching, smothering, bickering "family". There is no longer time or energy for bickering—YOU ARE IN IT, PEOPLE. You had better get busy tending your "families" for it is coming down on this nation in mere weeks. I wonder how many will even notice the change?

We will attend the paper and reduce the size if necessary. We cannot abandon the very ones we came to serve so we will continue with the products, for dead martyrs are not worth much these days. I am a "teacher", not a politician. I am a wayshower—not a member of the AMA or ABA. You can have all the new nations you please—and it will change nothing if you continue to have such goals as physical accoutrements advantage.

TO AVOID DISCOMFORT

I have chosen to leave this message for E.J. and Doris are tired to the bone and are continually assaulted and "had" while in my service. I require "impossible" things of them and they, like you, continue to hope, pray, work and share to the best of their ability. And after that—they are asked for more, more and more. We do not wish to make any group gathering uncomfortable for anyone. We do not wish to dampen any honor or appreciation for Ronn and Betty or spoil their opportunity to share with you and give their own appreciation to ALL of you. If, by this moment in time, some have not come because of confrontations, please, someone call them and give them opportunity to join with you without discomfort. This is a time of joy and decisions. Discernments and directions MUST be for SELVES.

I have one last request in this writing. Rick and Brent—DO NOT GO EVEN NEAR THE "GORBY" MEETING. DON'T EVEN THINK ABOUT IT LONGER—YOU WILL BE DAMNED LUCKY IF THERE EVEN IS A WEST COAST A WEEK FROM NOW. BESIDES, EVEN FOR JOURNAL-ISTS, THE FUNDS ARE GONE.

We will have some individual business meetings within the next short while as we sort and batten down for the storms (of all kinds) we can expect immediately to descend upon us. Hopefully Ronn will be able to get us some help for ongoing activities, even if only for closure. He is trying but he is being royally "reamed" as well as is the rest of humanity. Bless you, friend, and may your negotiations bear fruit for I, if no one else, understand, see and know your difficult position. Things do go the way of life while plans are thwarted and broken. However, all of you who are within hearing—I SHALL NOT LIGHTLY ACCEPT FURTHER BREAKING OF CONTRACTS AND AGREEMENTS AND I THINK A NICE BIG EARTHQUAKE NEAR OLD SAN FRANCISCO MIGHT BE INTERESTING DURING THE "GORBY" CHRONICLES.

I will close this and thank Brent for reading it. I want you to enjoy your time of friendship without the burden of our presence for we have much work to do elsewhere as we dig out of the problems at hand.

Henceforth, we will not have open meetings for it seems to cause great discomfort for those who would wish to advertise us as "cult". I seriously doubt Mr. Jackson considers himself a "cult leader" but that is now his OFFICIALADL CLASSIFICATION. Worse, Ronn, "they" are planning to pin some cute scam sting on you so please watch your backsides but do not forget to watch the front as well. "They" plan to suck in everyone who works with you so I cannot caution you strongly enough to protect those with whom you work, in Nevada, most specifically.

We will, however, be having meetings to share information and business, happenings and joint ventures of all kinds—yes indeed, especially Spiritual truth. That is the biggest problem I witness—for Spiritual TRUTH is not that to which you cling to make what you do somehow acceptable. God is open and yes, unconditional, in His expectations AND His allowances—HE EXPECTS YOU TO KNOW THE DIFFERENCE!

SAIL TRIMMING

You who would still wish to be called can make your wishes known. We may well have to rent out the offices of the Editors and the multipurpose area where the meetings are held to pay the rental fees. We have no alternate area available at this time.

Mr. Green claims to have a tie-up with *Sipapu* so I guess we don't need to worry about making the movie, either, and that stops all controversy about "which August" will get us into the movies. I suppose you can fill in, viewers, with such as *Show Girls* which is sweeping your silver screens and computer highways and byways. Dream on, fair children, for in October it is timed to put the test to the test. The Elite rulers will move into a "fire drill" security while they open the GWEN and other manipulation circuits full blast upon you-the-people. Man is going to go "nuts" as you get your "instructions" on how to go totally MAD and then come into fully controlled robotic presentation.

If you can't figure out where you are—just get a copy of the Ito Doctrine he read as Jury Instructions in the Simpson trial. He is not even an elected Judge and he officially destroyed—for all time to come—the judicial jury system of a fair and just Constitutional system. If it didn't sicken you—you are still in a fog too thick to clear—IN TIME. I hope you noted during this "time" segment that Mr. Clinton, through Presidential Directives, bailed out, paperwise, L.A. County. You are UNDER Martial Law and don't you for one blink of an eye forget it. Ronn can well explain this statement.

Please ask Ronn about the Simpson matter. You see, you don't have to agree with everyone to enjoy and share and work with someone. Ronn says he KNOWS Simpson did the murders and has it directly from the Dream Team. No he didn't; I have it on visual input. It is WORSE than a simple double murder; it is the murder of a nation. So, "Who is jerking who around?" Only the Shadow knows! Even THIS depends on who is the jerkee, jerker, jerk or observer.

Mankind wants to get rid of Truth and God's annoyances? YOU GOT IT !!

Salu.

CHAPTER 7

REC #1 HATONN

TUE., SEP. 26, 1995 6:57 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 041

TUE., SEP. 26, 1995

GAIANDRIANA

I have other tasks this morning so we will not linger on great and lengthy lessons—but then, in most instances it is the short, tiny messages that lessons are the greatest.

You seem to either want me, God, "Someone", to push or pull you with great miracles and revelations but the true lessons are the ones you glean for self, recognize for self, and discover for self. So please, readers, remember that I come to share and speak, assist where I can do so, without interference of your own free-will choices.

Therefore, it is wise not to walk in front of me for I may not follow you. Don't walk behind me for I may choose not to lead you. Just please walk along beside me so that I can work WITH you for, even though you hide from me, I can see you, for I SEE with my energy—not with my eyes. My friends I KNOW and my enemies I either use or cast away. Use? Yes, for they become the LESSONS for "that which you send out coming back unto you."

Now for a reference or attention to Gaiandriana. Have you ever taken a whiff of raw penicillin or any of the tetracycline antibiotics? Do so next chance you get and you will better appreciate Gaiandriana. The <u>drias</u> are LIVING cells and if left to mature in the sun, air and light will have only the odor of "water". However as we "feed" the cells we must give them things that must be CONVERTED within those cells and other products are produced in the growing. Any time new operators or nursery keepers take a job of feeding-nurse we have some undergraduates show up in the bottles as we get swamped with orders and panic sets in as to shipping. So, it is often harvested a day or so early. It is fine and whatever you might smell is FINE—GOOD and HUNGRY.

I have considered adding cherry pop—to flavor and disguise any unpleasantness from your senses—but the drias will eat that also. Moreover—you had better be gaining adult stature. ANY ODOR IS JUST FINE! THE DRIAS TAKE THE ALOE VERA IN THE FEEDING FORMULA AND CONVERT IT TO DOZENS OF OTHER PRODUCTS—THE PRIME ONE BEING THE MOST NEEDED, FOLIC ACID. This in turn creates gases as by-products which give you the right amount of sulfur in your MANDATORY array of elements. You don't, however, HAVE TO HAVE it in the gaseous form so don't worry about it—it is THERE. The most desirable, of course, is to have everything perfect and each solar pulse identical to the last—but life and Gaia(living)anDRIANA is what happens while you PLAN.

THIS IS A NOTICE TO NEW USERS: <u>IF GAIANDRIANA OR AQUAGAIA HAVE</u> <u>AN ODOR WHEN YOU OPEN IT—LEAVE IT OPEN IN A WINDOW FOR A FEW</u> <u>DAYS—OR POUR IT INTO AN OPEN WIDE-MOUTH CONTAINER FOR A WHILE.</u> OR, JUST DON'T SMELL IT FOR I DO NOT BELIEVE YOU NEED STRAWBERRY OR MINT TO SOOTHE YOUR PALATE.

NOW FOR A "THRIFTY" HINT

THIS IS ONLY FOR YOU WHO HAVE TIME TO "PLAY": If you get a bottle that smells a bit "swampy"—mix it with as much filtered water and set for a week and you will have twice as much quantity of drias, for the odor only indicates available drias and enough food supply for them to double themselves, again. We have found that ALWAYS, (when mixed double) when there is odor, you ALWAYS get a doubling of the viable drias. This allows you to have more quantity, ability to use more freely cost-wise and watch miracles grow and change occur right in front of you. When the additives are consumed, you will have what appears to be PERFECT WATER. Never mind that, however, for the miracle is what takes place in the hidden cells within your bodies. I would prefer everyone get that which smells like raw, processing penicillin (that too is a living cell structure) but we are then accused of making and selling prescription antibiotics. NO, WE ARE NOT !! GAIANDRIANAS ARE SIMPLY NATURAL, LIV-ING CELLS OF PERFECTION AWAITING YOUR DNA STRUCTURING AND MERGING. THE FREQUENCY OF GAIANDRIANA IS SUCH THAT SOME BOTTLES WILL ACTUALLY "GLOW" IN THE DARK AND THE FINISHED PRODUCT WILL ACT AS A LIQUID CRYSTAL WHICH LITERALLY WILL OFFER A FULL COLOR SPECTRUM IF PLACED IN SUNLIGHT IN A CRYS-TAL CONTAINER. WE REQUIRE PACKAGING AS OFFERED FOR ALLOWING AVAILABLE LIGHT-BUT CUTTING DOWN THE "RAYS" SO THAT WE DON'T START FIRES IF LEFT IN THE SUNLIGHT. CAUTION SHOULD BE UPPERMOST IN MIND IF YOU MATURE YOURS IN A SUNNY WINDOW IN BLOWN GLASS OR CRYSTAL-IT WILL BURN YOUR WINDOW OR COUNTER SURFACE JUST AS WOULD A MAGNIFYING GLASS LASER STREAM.

WE ARE NOT TRYING TO PRODUCE, DO NOT INTEND TO PRODUCE, DO NOT EVEN RECOGNIZE GAIANDRIANA OR AQUAGAIA TO BE ANTIBIOTICS OF ANY KIND WHAT-SOEVER—THEY ARE BOTH SIMPLY *IMMUNE SYSTEM CELL ENHANCERS*! THE CELLS THEMSELVES ARE MOVING LIFE FORMS, HOWEVER, OF HIGHER DIMENSIONAL **FRE-QUENCY** BEYOND THE VISIBLE AND/OR ULTRAVIOLET COSMIC PHOTON RAYS. YOU ARE GETTING LIQUID-LIVING-LIGHT!

ROSS PEROT

Oh golly-gee, he pops up again!! Well, I feel the same way this time as I did in 1992 as you neared the finish line for elections. He could have overwhelmed the counting system if you had thrown your support behind him. Is he saintly? ARE YOU?? HE REPRESENTS <u>CHANGE</u> AND CHOICE OTHER THAN THE GARBAGE-MOUTHS AND ACTORS ON STAGE. YOU HAVE <u>NO</u> CHANCE OF DOING ANYTHING WITH THE TRASHABOARD—WHY DON'T YOU SUPPORT SOMETHING THAT REPRESENTS CHANGE SO THAT THIS NATION'S CHANGE CAN, AT THE LEAST, BE HOPED FOR IN THAT DAY "AFTER" ELECTIONS SO THAT, AS YOU CAN BRING ABOUT REVOLVEMENT, YOU ARE ALSO STRUCTURING BETTER WAYS OF LIVING THROUGH

THE CHAOS WHICH IS UPON YOU ANYWAY?

"But will he just hasten our downfall someway?" Hasten WHAT? You only have one or two valid Constitutional "rights" remaining and the plans are, by the Elite in control, to take EVERY THING and every dignity you have, had or shall have. You must not wait for someone to hand you "the perfect circumstance" as you must take EVERY OPPORTUNITY afforded you—and CREATE YOUR "BET-TER" WAY.

I like to leave politics to human "others" for I find no goodness in politics OR POLITICIANS. Whoever becomes the top dog is the bad dog, in every instance, as POWER strikes and binds the holder of such power. Those things, however, are for YOU to decide. THERE ARE LESSER DANGEROUS WAR-DENS, HOWEVER, AND YOU HAD BEST START WHERE YOU CAN. SO, I GUESS WHAT I AM SAYING IS "DO SOMETHING"—AND PEROT IS OFFERING YOU A BIT OF A CHANCE AT ANOTHER PERIOD OF POSSIBILITIES. YOU ARE NOT GOING TO GET THE PERFEC-TION YOU SEEK, FOR THERE IS NO PERFECTION ON YOUR PLACE AT THIS TIME. THE **COMMITTEES** ARE NOT MADE UP OF "GOOD GUYS", THEY ONLY HAVE DIFFERENT INTENTIONS AND ARE SEEKING THEIR OWN DIRECTION IN TAKEOVER. THE "FAC-TIONS" VYING FOR ULTIMATE POWER ARE DIFFERENT ONLY IN INTENT, HOW THEY INTEND TO CONTROL, AND REASONS FOR ULTIMATE POWER. YOU have given unto them this power and now you must pay the Piper until you can regain your own sovereign power.

<u>CONTACT</u>

Yes indeed, we HAVE FOUND a couple of groups PRINTING the paper and both have far greater subscribers than the "home office". One in Canada is reported to have 130,000 (yes, thousand) subscribers. I can only hope the gain has been worth it for if the paper closes because of pirates—you will have nothing and ignorance is your alternative. I just want you to know that we know! Thank you for caring enough to send the very best!

I would like, Dharma, to give the next lesson on cellular LIFE as we get behind with our lessons about ourselves as we are sidetracked into the living arena of LIFE moving in ceaseless wave after wave of distractions.

[Editor's note: this is the continuation of a scientific "course" that Commander Hatonn started teaching in the 9/8/95 writing.]

[QUOTING:]

THE CELL: ITS METABOLIC MACHINERY, PART 5

CHAPTER FOUR

PREVIEW QUESTIONS

1. Would a "universal enzyme" that could catalyze all the necessary chemical reactions within cells be

feasible? Why do you feel that a variety of specific enzymes that catalyze only one or a few reactions is a more desirable state of affairs?

- 2. Cells are structurally composed of various complex molecules. At the same time, cells are building up large molecules (synthesis) and tearing down others (hydrolysis). [H: This is exactly what is happening in Gaiandriana and AquaGaia as spoken of above. The odor, for instance, is YOUR proof that life is taking form and changing.] Would you expect that some measure of regulation and interrelationship between these two opposite processes must occur to prevent the cells from dismantling themselves on the one hand, or overproducing structural materials on the other?
- 3. What nutrient materials do you need to continue life? What nutrients does a maple tree need? A soil bacterium? Are all these requirements the same? Which of these nutrients are organic and which are inorganic in chemical nature? What basic distinction do you see in this regard between the nutrient requirements of a maple tree and your own nutrient requirements?
- 4. Would you expect that the highly specialized chemical activities of a cell could take place in a noncompartmented, homogeneous structure? Of what value are the many membranes (external and internal) that compartmentalize all cells? Name some of the chemical activities of cells and the internal structures associated with these activities.
- 5. Virtually all the chemical reactions occurring within cells involve some energy change. Many of the most vital reactions require an external input of energy. (They are endergonic.) What are the ultimate and the immediate sources of the cell's available energy? In the business world, there is a need for a variety of coinage and currency to pay for items of widely different prices. Do you think this situation might have its cellular analogy? Might cells need various sizes of "energy currency" to pay their "energy debts"?
- 6. Why are green plants green? Why aren't they red, black, or white? What does color have to do with ability to absorb light? Are all the cells of a "green plant" green? What might this indicate in regard to differing functions of the different cells in a plant?

<u>TERMS</u>

[H: Every one of these terms will apply directly to the Gaiandrianas so please take time to understand them.]

- **ADAPTATION:** The peculiar usefulness to an organism of its particular activities and structures, which enable it to survive and reproduce in a given environment.
- **HOMEOSTASIS:** The tendency of an organism to maintain a fairly constant internal condition within its range of tolerance. Thus, despite the variety of food-stuffs entering the body, the pH of the blood is maintained at a rather constant value. (From the Greek "same standing" or "same condition".)
- **METABOLISM:** A general term referring to the sum of all the chemical reactions occurring within an organism.

- **ANABOLISM:** Those metabolic reactions that result in the synthesis of cell parts and products from simpler molecules. The synthesis of protein molecules from amino acids would be an example.
- **CATABOLISM:** Those metabolic reactions that result in the breakdown of larger molecules to smaller molecules and usually also result in energy release.
- **AUTOTROPHS:** The class of organisms that need only low-energy, inorganic materials as a nutrient supply and from these and an energy source are able to produce their own supply of organic materials. The green plants and algae are the most common examples of autotrophs. (From the Greek "self-feeder".)
 - **PHOTOSYNTHETIC AUTOTROPHS:** Organisms possessing light-absorbing pigments in their cells that enable them to trap and convert light energy to chemical energy. This chemical energy is then utilized in the synthesis of organic compounds. This activity is termed *photosynthesis*. The most common type of pigment involved in this light-trapping process is the *chlorophylls*.
- **HETEROTROPHS:** The class of organisms that require a few of many preformed organic compounds as a nutrient supply. These they must secure either from other organisms (living or dead) or from the products of other organisms. Man, all animals, the fungi, and most bacteria are in this group. (From the Greek "other-feeder".)
- **GRANA:** The numerous small bodies within chloroplasts that are the actual cellular sites of photosynthesis. *Chlorophyll* molecules are arranged within them like a stack of coins.
- **ELECTRON DONORS** and **ELECTRON ACCEPTORS**: An *excited* molecule capable of transferring an energetic electron in a chemical reaction is termed an electron donor. This transfer is *not* quite the same as ionization. Light-activated chlorophyll is an important electron donor in photosynthesis. By contrast, an electron acceptor is a molecule capable of receiving an energetic electron from an electron donor.
- **OXIDATIVE PHOSPHORYLATION:** The vital reaction in all living cells whereby the formation of ATP molecules (phosphorylation) is coupled to the oxidation of glucose. The former is an endergonic reaction, whereas the latter is strongly exergonic.
- **GLYCOLYSIS:** The sequential, enzymatic conversion of glucose to pyruvic acid in living cells. This is a nearly universal biochemical pathway but involves no oxygen consumption or CO_2 and results in electron removal to the respiratory chain. The enzymes promoting this reaction are found within the mitochondria of cells. The cycle is variously named because (1) its initial compound is citric acid, (2) it involves several organic acids containing three carbon atoms, and (3) its discoverer was the biochemist Sir Hans Krebs. The cycle occupies a central position in cellular metabolism, since the synthesis and breakdown of most carbohydrates, proteins, and lipids, as well as the major energy release in cells, are intimately associated with it.

- **RESPIRATORY CHAIN:** A complex series of enzymes that serve alternatively as electron acceptors and donors, and whose activity results in the transfer of electrons from compounds in the citric acid cycle to oxygen. This transfer of electrons is a strongly exergonic sequence of reactions and is coupled directly to reactions synthesizing ATP, which are strongly endergonic. Thus, the activity of the respiratory chain results in the utilization of oxygen and the production of ATP-oxidative phosphorylation. This chain is located within the mitochondria. Several of the important enzymes of the chain are known as *cytochromes*.
- **STEADY STATE:** The maintenance of fairly constant internal environment within cells, despite a constant influx, utilization, and removal of their molecular components; also referred to as a dynamic equilibrium.
- **FEEDBACK:** The cellular situation whereby a biochemical effect acts back upon its causative mechanism. An everyday example would be the interaction between a thermostat and the furnace in a home heating system. This and most biological examples are termed *negative feedback*, since an "off-on" response is involved.
 - **FEEDBACK REPRESSION:** Similar to the situation in feedback inhibition, except that the final product acts back to inhibit the further synthesis of one or more of the enzymes, not their activity *per se*. The end result is essentially the same.
- **COUPLING:** The cellular mechanism whereby the energy requirements of an endergonic reaction are met by association of this reaction with an energy-releasing (exergonic) reaction. This avoids the necessity of supplying the energy for the former reaction in the form of heat, which would be intolerable within a living cell. Coupling usually involves the important molecule adenosine triphosphate (*ATP*).
- **INDUCED ENZYME SYNTHESIS:** A biochemical situation in which the synthesis of a given enzyme is promoted by the presence within the cell of the substrate (or a similar compound) of that enzyme. The obvious value of this mechanism is that enzyme synthesis is adjusted to the "need" for the enzyme, i.e., the presence of a suitable substrate. Such enzymes are termed *inducible* enzymes, in contrast to *constitutive* enzymes, which are normally present in the cell.

REVIEW QUESTIONS

- 1. What are some of the factors affecting the rate of cellular metabolism? How are these related to enzyme function?
- 2. When wood is burned, the energy liberated is usually lost, insofar as further use by us is concerned. On the other hand, when glucose is broken down in a cell, much of its liberated energy is retained for use by the cell. How can you explain this striking difference?
- 3. Through what sequence of reactions is the energy of sunlight converted to the chemical energy in a sugar molecule? What part do plant pigments play in this?
- 4. In what sense is oxidative phosphorylation (involving ATP synthesis) in cells a "coupled" reaction? Can

you suggest some distinct advantage in having oxidation and phosphorylation coupled in this manner? Predict what might happen to the cell if these reactions were "uncoupled", i.e., if oxidation were to proceed without phosphorylation.

- 5. Why is the compound acetyl coenzyme A (acetyl CoA) regarded as a "crossroads compound" in cellular metabolism? In what way(s) is it involved in both catabolism and anabolism?
- 6. In what way are mitochondria related to the energy-releasing phases of metabolism? Can the internal structure of mitochondria be related to the sequential reactions of catabolism? In what way? Does it appear likely to you that the human analogy of an Industrial Assembly-line has its counterpart on the cellular level in a sequence of enzymes arranged in some geometrical array?

<u>SELF-TEST</u>

1. The specific function of oxygen in cellular respiration appears to be

a. to combine with the carbon from organic molecules to produce CO₂

b. to oxidize ADP to ATP

c. to combine with glucose to produce amino acids

d. to combine with hydrogen from organic molecules to produce H_2O

e. to cause the catabolism of chlorophyll in photosynthesis.

2. Which of the following cellular reactions would be classed as anabolic?

a. amino acids \longrightarrow proteins b. pyruvic acid \longrightarrow CO₂ + H₂O c. glucose \longrightarrow acetyl CoA d. ADP \longrightarrow ATP e. CO₂ + H₂O \longrightarrow glucose

Ans. No. 1: d

3. Match the following kinds of organisms to their nutritional classification:

a. oak tree	(1) heterotroph
b. man	(2) autotroph
c. brown algae (seaweed or kelp)	
d. butterfly	
e. toadstool	

Ans. No. 2: a, d, e

4. Photosynthesis and cellular respiration may be considered cyclically interrelated in the living world because the products of the one are the reactants of the other, and *vice versa*. (True or False?)

Ans. No. 3: a (2), b (1), c (2), d (1), e (1).

5. What advantage accrues to cells in using ATP molecules as the immediate means of paying "energy debts"? Why wouldn't it be simpler to use glucose molecules directly?

Ans. No. 4: True.

6. Which one of the following cellular reactions would be expected to release the greatest amount of energy?

a. glucose \longrightarrow CO₂ + H₂O b. ATP \longrightarrow ADP + P c. pyruvic acid \longrightarrow CO₂ + H₂O d. ADP + P \longrightarrow ATP e. starch \longrightarrow CO₂ + H₂O

- **Ans. No. 5:** The answer is not a simple one. In general, however, the free energy available from the conversion of ATP to ADP is of the general level needed in most endergonic cellular reactions; i.e., little excess energy is "left over" to be essentially wasted. By contrast, using the wholesale oxidation of glucose to supply energy for endergonic reactions in a cell would be like paying for a package of gum with a twenty-dollar bill and not being able to get change.
- 7. Of what adaptive value to a cell is the phenomenon of feedback inhibition?

Ans. No. 6: e

- 8. Which one of the following statements concerning cellular biosynthesis is not correct?
 - a. All syntheses are endergonic.
 - b. Simpler molecules are usually linked together by peptide bonds.
 - c. All syntheses obtain their energy and materials from the cell's catabolic processes.
 - d. Enzymes control the stepwise syntheses.
 - e. All the complex macromolecules are synthesized from a relatively small group of molecular building blocks.
- **Ans. No. 7:** Feedback inhibition prevents the wasteful synthesis of compounds in excess of cellular needs; i.e., it shuts off further synthesis of a specific compound when a predetermined concentration in the cell is exceeded.
- 9. The phase of carbohydrate catabolism known as glycolysis involves no utilization of oxygen, but a large amount of energy is released. (True or False?)

Ans. No. 8: b

10. Photosynthesis is not a universal function of all cells, nor of any cell at all times. Specify the conditions within a cell and its environment that are required for photosynthesis to occur.

Ans. No. 9: False.

- 11. Do cells that carry out photosynthesis also carry out cellular respiration? What types of cells do not carry out cellular respiration?
- **Ans. No. 10:** To be capable of photosynthesis, a cell must contain chloroplasts, with their grana and chlorophyll pigments. Given this machinery, an adequate supply of CO_2 , water, and light (not necessarily sunlight), in addition to the normal nutrients, must be available for photosynthesis to occur at any given time.
- 12. Certain nucleotide coenzymes appear to participate in a wide variety of cellular reactions (photosynthesis, cellular respiration, biosynthesis) by virtue of their ability to serve alternately as donors and acceptors of hydrogen (or electrons). Name at least two such coenzymes.
- **Ans. No. 11:** Yes. All known cells carry out cellular respiration at all times, although dormant spores, the cells of certain seeds, and some other specialized tissues may have levels at or slightly below the sensitivity level for detection by measuring instruments. It is assumed they are also respiring.
- 13. If compound X is added to a cell culture containing little or no enzyme specific for X, and subsequently such an enzyme appears in high concentration, this enzyme is known as a constitutive enzyme. (True or False?)
- **Ans. No. 12:** NAD (*nicotinamide-adenine dinucleotide*) and NADP (*nicotinamide-adenine-dinucle-otide phosphate*) are the best known.
- 14. The oxidation of glucose within cells is a very inefficient process energywise. Only about 5% of the available energy is trapped as ATP. (True or False?)

Ans. No. 13: False. Such an enzyme would be an inducible enzyme.

- 15. Which of the following features of cellular respiration are of obvious adaptive value to the cell, in contrast to those that are merely by-products?
 - a. Certain intermediate compounds may be converted to amino acids.
 - b. CO₂ is produced at two stages.
 - c. Oxygen is consumed at the last step in the respiratory chain.
 - d. The activity of the respiratory chain is coupled to the synthesis of ATP.
 - e. Energy is released from molecules such as glucose in a sequential, stepwise process.

Ans. No. 14: False. The efficiency of energy trapping is about 55%.

Ans. No. 15: a, d, e

END OF LESSON

Please be studying your lessons regarding cells and life for we shall be giving you some specific information on the DRIAS and unless you have these terms and the information offered here—you won't have any idea about that which we speak and write. If you don't understand the mechanism of a thing you cannot have FULL value of whatever is offered. I am not efforting to make you a biochemist or a biologist or anything of the sort—I AM HOPING YOU BEGIN TO UNDERSTAND LIFE AND LIVING! Salu.

CHAPTER 8

REC #1 HATONN

SUN., OCT. 1, 1995 9:04 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 046

SUN., OCT. 1, 1995

GODS, DEMIGODS, DEMAGOGS AND DECEPTION

I am called everything from the Brotherhood leader of evil to a God of Creation. I AM **NOT** GOD—I AM <u>OF GOD</u>. What you call me is none of my business!! What I AM is MY business. However, what I AM is OF GOD of Life sent in representation of His attendance TO YOU. Therefore, I SHARE my being that you might grow and learn through and from that which is at present beyond your expression, but not necessarily your experience. YOU create or allow the flourishing of any and all of the above headlined perceptions.

Have you ever considered "things" as to their beauty or their tackiness? Let us look at what appears perhaps to be a barren desert. Ah, but is it barren? No, for where there is life there is that invisible energy of **LIFE.** Even the shadows become alive in the still places of light and shadow. However, to maintain and sustain life in a desert there must be care given in preparation for the things each life-form must have or perish. Do you take off for the snow-covered mountains of winter with the same things you would find necessary to survive in the Sahara Desert?

People go about their lives as if there is nothing which can impact them save the "daily grind". Why are we considered "fear mongers" when we warn you to put aside provisions against an emergency? How does it come that the ones of mankind can create wars and plagues and we ask you to consider preparations for emergencies and WE ARE THE FEAR MONGERS? Then, following an emergency in which lives are lost and death comes, OR YOUR TRINKETS AND GOLD ARE LOST, it is asked, "Why has God done this to me?"

GOD doesn't DO anything TO you. God in infinite wisdom allows you choices for which HE then causes you to have to stand responsible for same. If your choices are wise, you revel in your newly found wisdom and success of self-respect. When you act in foolishness, the lack of wisdom is witnessed, for all the repercussions of vanity and silliness cannot be totally hidden.

It is often said to me that your demand for forgiveness is because I am somehow more perfect than you and because of such stature I must forgive, forget, bless and abide a continuation of the foolishness. No thank you. There is nothing to forgive, it is stupid to forget, and why should I or anyone bless you for ignorance and misbehavior? Why must I abide enemies in my own home? And by the way, chelas, AGE is no excuse, save as an infant. I don't like the elderly trying to get away with a shifting of responsibility because they have somehow lived without learning, at the least, manners in the growing processes. He who takes the simplest thing of another because he feels he somehow deserves it or passes the confusion to another and claims senility or whatever, is a loathsome character. If you grow old in your demand for a kingdom bowing at your robe hem, you are in TROUBLE. Perhaps it is time for some of you to look carefully at

selves. Do you take something for self and then casually charge it to another? Do you take what is available when you need it, cast it aside when you don't need it—and then, if needed again, expect it to be there? How dare you!!

A LESSON IN TRUTH

Is it worthy to say unto God, "I am hungry, provide me with provisions!" It is alright to say this but I would certainly suggest you get off your honkers and LOOK for something to eat and drink. God operates through HIS children, HIS offspring, HIS creations. HE gave YOU the ability to attain the very highest station of perfection upon your plane—but, the highest level of expression is not met on your dimensional plane—for it is the Etheric Spirit of YOU which attends GOD. HE has created YOU to be separate, special, and independent from all others. Since HE operates through HIS children of which you are one, whether human or angelic ones, making each one interdependent with all others, and thus men or angels may have for helpers, each other, or perhaps only some animal brother. God takes note of a, say, drowning sailor, but unless some brother is there to rescue, he may well physically perish. God has no particular interest or favoritism for your housing. He does not often temperet the wind to the shorn lambs—but he expects mankind who sheared the lambs to attend their plight if the weather be intemperate—either with heat or cold. HE might well even touch the heart of an observer unattached to the lambs who will cover them with shelter.

IT IS THROUGH THE MAINSPRINGS OF CHARACTER, BY OUR HEAVENLY CREATOR-FATHER IMPLANTED IN THE **SOULS OF HIS CHILDREN**, THAT HE EVER HELPS OR SAVES. PONDER UPON THIS CAREFULLY! So now you can consider this to be "mostly" true (for God often does perform that which appear to be miracles): that the physical body must pray with MUSCULAR ACTION if it would get an answer to its needs in physical form. The mind must pray through mental processes, and its answer will be in mental results. Spirit shall pray through its spiritual nature, and receive those values which are not perceptible to the natural mind. However, if the mind prayeth forever and that mind remain in the physical housing BUT DOES NO WORK, the results—save a brother acteth—shall not be for the body.

So, how shall that nice all-encompassing mind pray? By being in harmony with the Spirit! By casting aside the physical ego-controlling factor so that GOD CAN BE CONNECTED, AND THAT CONTROL OF SELF THROUGH THE WILL OF SELF, THAT IT INFRINGE NOT THE LAWS OF THAT WHOLE-NESS WHICH IS GOD.

If the mind is not connected to God of Lighted Truth it matters not how much you pray, for the prayers and more especially, the responses, will be intercepted by your enemy of LIFE.

Perhaps an example might be worth a thousand lectures: if you are sitting lotus-like in a cave on a hillside and you are starving to death while praying abundantly—perhaps it might be wise to hear that small, wee voice which says get up off your duff, grab your travois and haul your assets down the hill and work for a bit of food and shelter. EARTH IS NOT A FREE-LUNCH PLANET—IT IS A FREE-WILL PLANET. AND FURTHERMORE, YOU CANNOT BE A DWELLER ON TWO PLANETS—THE BEST YOU CAN EVER ACCOMPLISH ON "EARTH SHAN" IS TO BE A POSSIBLE DWELLER IN TWO DIMENSIONS—NOT TWO PLANETS. So GOD sends messengers which you try to kill in every recognized manner. If you cannot kill them outright, you go about destruction in every other possible fashion. So be it for in the cycle's completion it is, after all, YOU who will receive the unhappiness. How many of you do not wait for God to supply that "BETTER" you have requested before you lash out, "getcha" and burn bridges—often beyond repair? And remember, when you are in a family unit—perhaps God is hearing the prayers of "another" and YOU are being a foolish nincompoop! Success and happiness come to those who meet their RESPONSIBILI-TIES IN MATURE, SELF-RELIABLE FASHION. *GOD NEVER CLOSES A DOOR WITHOUT OPENING ANOTHER—TO A BETTER POSSIBILITY*!

It is time, however, to look at messengers: Do you take ANOTHER'S messenger as your own—away from the original attendee? Are you sure? I would remind you of something very, very important. DO NOT WORSHIP THE MESSENGER OR THE TEACHER, BUT OUR CREATOR WHO SENT US. Remember that you are experiencing in the arena of an externalized <u>idea</u> of God in your flatland of experience and expression—GOD IS THE REALITY.

There is a most important factor to place into your abundant computer of knowing: when humankind comes into its KNOWING of HUMANITY—there can be no further dwelling on Earth as you now recognize it to be. When accomplishment is present you will experience elsewhere for, just as a child will outgrow a bassinet—so too does soul outgrow the bindings of a third-dimensional classroom.

The animal man must experience and work for the human man, and he for the Spirit man—the IAM, or that which you call ego. Thus only then does the ego have ability to progress through what is called "matter". It is not a sublime thought that such as reincarnation means transmigration of souls. The first leads man ever upward; the other—which is false, even in theory, merely a perverted notion of the first—might mean progress, but more often would mean retrogression, and in all this Universe there is no retrogression. Reincarnation is but a chance to expiate the errors of life, chiefest of which are not overcoming and containing SELF.

OPPOSING GOD OF CREATION

You think and act, act and think and find that which suits your most egotistical demands. You will even have ones telling you that there is unconditional love in which there are NO CONDITIONS. No, there is that which is appropriately CALLED by that label, perhaps, but it is not of GOD, for GOD IS AB-SOLUTE LOVE, NOT UNCONDITIONAL ANYTHING. IF YOU WISH TO GROW AND MOVE BEYOND THE BINDINGS OF SOCIAL MANIFESTATION IN THIS WORLD OF MATTER, YOU MUST **MEET THE CONDITIONS OF GOD!**

What is perfection? Perfection within GOD reflects a "good" being, being in ABSOLUTE HARMONY with HIS infinite Creation. There is also "perfect EVIL". So, you can have "perfect men"—who reflect the "perfection" of the accepted human behavior. There are PERFECT EVIL BEINGS, WHICH LIKE-WISE ARE NOT, NEVER WERE, NOR EVER WILL BE, "HUMAN" (Higher Universal MAN). What then, are these? They are in perfect harmony with the laws of their existence, but those laws and their conditions are **absolutely opposed to ours, and to that which is GOOD.** In the scheme of Creation, evil and good are quite evenly balanced.

What of SATAN? Well, he was an Angel of Light—FALLEN, and came to so much the greater fall in that his height was of such lofty status. He is a rebel, and out of harmony with those things of SOUL PRO-GRESSION. He is a trapper, of sorts, who captures your "sensing" manifestation and holds you bound as surely as any steel cage; then he binds the mind so that there is no realization of ability to change. If you can see or feel no "alternative possibilities" in your experiences—you are already TRAPPED. There are ALTERNATIVES to EVERY choice. *AND TO EACH CHOICE THERE IS CHOICE OF AC-TIONS—WISE OR FOOLISH*!! Perhaps a good rule of thumb would be to live in such a manner as to NEVER HAVE TO SAY "I'M SORRY"—<u>TO GOD</u>. If you never have to say "I'm Sorry" to God—then surely you will not be plagued with having to say same to another man.

I find most of you trying to gain control of your lives through Neo-Tech or "Men are from Mars, Women are from Venus" rather than from any of the TRUTHS GOD OFFERS. Men are NOT from Mars and Women are NOT from Venus. Neo Tech is a simple and very self-centered way to get what YOU want from another who may not want what you perceive to be the WAY or the gain. I love it when all of you are going to TRAIN ME!

Many of you have MANY marriages—all of which failed because of the "*failures of the other to fit your druthers!*" Ponder it. Now that you have proven your ability to fail at such things—you want to solve every one else's misperceptions. You may be PERFECT in your perceptions—but most often it is "a perfect fool".

INTERPRET MY TEACHINGS

The next thing I find is that you choose books which support YOUR OPINION in the first place and feed those back with your interpretation. You don't keep up with what we write; you "just don't have time"— but I note you have unlimited time to solve everyone's problems according to your NOW VERY LIM-ITED INFORMATION. I welcome your input but you do not place your input onto me—but onto the ones who simply serve. Fine, but don't expect them to respond like a "God" of some perfect revelation. They, nor I, have asked for your guiding light from out your darkness. I live, exist and work from a level of etheric PERFECTION so I am rather amused and sometimes annoyed at primitive "peace settlers". You know, "make peace at all costs" because it makes YOU uncomfortable to function in your own little perceived limitations with unrest—even if you don't know a confounded thing about the problem.

WHEN YOU HAVE PERFECTED ALL RELATIONSHIPS WITHIN YOUR OWN BLOOD FAMI-LIES—THEN, AND ONLY THEN, SHALL YOU BE WELCOME TO RUN MINE. I AM NOT SOME "EASY" TASKMASTER WITH NOTHING TO DO EXCEPT SOOTHE RUFFLED FEATH-ERS OF THE FLEDGLINGS. I DO NOT SERVE A HATCHING FACTORY. MY BIRDS HAVE GOT TO FLY, FULLY FLEDGED AND IN TOTAL RESPONSIBILITY—FOR THE NEST ROB-BERS ARE ON THE WING CIRCLING YOUR NESTS. If all you feel that you need do is sit and be perfect while waiting for God to shower you with great wisdom—then the least you can do is get out of the way of those trying in spite of you to put aside provisions and prepare for negative possibilities. If, further, you have time to spend an hour or dozens of hours working out MY lessons—then you DO HAVE TIME TO STUDY YOURS!! If you can spend even twenty minutes vilifying my people and ME—on a telephone or over lunch—then you DO HAVE TIME TO LEARN THE FACTS AND THE TRUTH. YOU LIE TO SELVES IF YOU SPOUT OTHERWISE. BUT MORE IMPORTANTLY: *IF YOU WANT*

TO HELP SOMEONE WITH MONEY—DO IT. BUT DON'T USE MINE—<u>ESPECIALLY</u> TO USE AGAINST ME OR MINE.

<u>REMEMBER—SOMEONE IS ACCOUNTABLE FOR EVERYTHING AND ANYTHING. IS</u> <u>IT NOT TIME YOU GOT A BIT MORE ACCOUNTABLE FOR SELF INSTEAD OF SUF-</u> <u>FERING AROUND WITH "OTHERS"?</u>

TOO MUCH

There is a lot being missed here but I weary of my words being taken out of context and presented twisted and warped, so we will speak of some of those things orally. I am happy to share and I am happy to have you welcomed into my "space". I am not happy when you TAKE MY SPACE and demand of me and mine that your will be done. I DO GOD'S WILL—NONE OTHER!

I requested that any who would attend my tea-break this day to bring with you all your venom and confrontations—for I am happy to confront and remove your stingers—and I do it for FREE! If you don't like my cookies GO EAT SOMEWHERE ELSE! Is this so hard to understand? Would I go to Sims' lamp shop and throw out his lamps, demand of his workers and "just take a lamp or two" because I like them or smash others because I don't like them? Do I make long-distance calls to "get him" because I disagree with his lamp-making and plead with people to not buy them and yet even to shun them while I also tell that they are inferior and a "lie"? I especially object when the lamps are just FINE but the ones running the lamps don't know enough to plug them into the electrical outlet! Especially when they got the lamps "FREE" in the beginning. I would never presume to even take a step inside his lobby without first being invited or welcomed IN ADVANCE!! And don't say in retort: "Well, you're different and I demand inclusion." No, I am NOT and you can continue to demand all you want—but you will not always continue to find pious graciousness for same. You who continue to play both ends against the middle—are going to end up SMASHED in that middle. You who burn both ends of your candle—will run out of fuel in the middle and never accomplish anything! Think about it.

If all you do is object to MY OPINION OF LIFE—and go forth on great arguments about same according to yours—WHY DO YOU ATTEND MINE IN THE FIRST PLACE? Do you think that arguing mine will make YOURS correct? If mine IS INCORRECT—why not just go forth and leave me and my opinions ALONE? WHY? Because YOU KNOW I am correct and all the arguing and bashing will change not one iota of it. You may think you are "drawn" here because of something physical like a market tip or something similar—or simply to be in the circle for making trouble and stirring interesting chaos. NO, you KNOW that I AM RIGHT! I, worse, make NO ACCOMMODATION TO YOUR DRUTHERS as to GOD AND TRUTH. That burns a lot of you but would you be not disappointed if I just said, "Fine, you are right, I am wrong—and Pigs is Pigs." BUT, "GETCHA" AND "FIXYA" ARE NOT NICE EFFORTS OR WORDS TO PULL ON <u>*ME*</u>! If you don't like me then STAY AWAY FROM ME! And, furthermore, I will promise to STAY AWAY FROM YOU—as far away as I can get and that is A VERY LONG WAY! And when you ask God to fix something for you—REMEMBER, He sent me once—to YOU—and now, what do you think you may get instead?

It is quite simple deduction, readers and listeners—I KNOW THE WAY AND YOU DO NOT !! You will

always find others who will promise you greatness and the way—BUT WILL YOU FIND IT AFTER ALL IS LAID BARE? It is actually even more simple than the aforegoing: DENY ME AND I SHALL DENY YOU TO MY FATHER AND—ON THAT DAY OF CONFRONTATION—LET US SEE WHO KNOWS THE TRUTH OF LIFE AND JOURNEY! BY THE WAY: I HAVE NO *OBLIGA-TION* TO SHARE ANYTHING.

May whatever force be with you—that you choose. But remember, the FORCE of my resources are the LIGHTED GOD'S PERFECTION—AND IN THE END GOD WINS!!!! You may well be allowed the "playing" in the game—BUT THE GAME IS GOD'S!

Salu.

CHAPTER 9

REC #1 HATONN

THU., OCT. 5, 1995 7:18 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 048

<u>THU., OCT. 5, 1995</u>

PLEASE WATCH WHAT YOU READ

We become totally appalled at that which is repeated in IGNORANCE of fact. Then, after you misunderstand and misstate—you come right back and BLAME another for your failure to get things correctly compiled in the first place.

Word is all over everywhere now from "conference call meetings" to side newsletters that Gary Wean said that someone named Ippolito was behind the Simpson/Goldman killings. RIGHT!?! However, Gary Wean HAD NOTHING TO DO WITH SUCH REPORTING. HE WILL, HOWEVER, FIND THE INFORMATION TO BE FACT. We have even printed the name of the actual deed doer. But what happens? Readers (and others) now flood the phone lines to Gary, requesting information, etc., about that which he knows nothing. In addition we have one FURIOUS woman who has a family member by the name of "Ippolito" who is upset because we said her "father killed them" and is ready to sue us! [See next 2 pages.] Say what??? Perhaps she is correct in the deed doing—but we certainly NEVER suggested such a thing. We repeated a REPORT from an unknown caller, "verbatim", as received by a second pary and sent to us through Rick Martin who agreed to strict confidentiality as to source. There is no reason to not believe the information regarding Simpson. Everything checks out INCLUDING the information of Goldman being on the *STUDS* TV program.

PATRIOTS: IF YOU FAIL TO GIVE VALID INFORMATION IN YOUR ZEAL TO STIR THE POT— YOU WILL NEVER ACCOMPLISH FREEDOM.

ippolito letter 2 pages

RONN JACKSON'S "REVOLUTION"

Another MISPERCEPTION is that somehow WE ADVOCATE whatever Mr. Jackson may be doing. NO, NO AND NO—WE DO NOT! We do not advocate almost all things that Mr. Jackson does and since he has yet to present anything he has promised and pronounced, it appears a lot of willing citizens are getting a dose of disappointment—AGAIN. Can Jackson control what is happening to him? NO. However, to now advocate "revolution", yea, even "demand" it, is either using volatile, but valid language for a "turn about"—or is truly advocating armed revolution. I do not manipulate Mr. Jackson so STOPASK-ING ME WHAT HE IS ABOUT. HE WAS TO BEA CONDUIT THROUGH WHICH SOME THINGS WITHIN MY AGREEMENTS WOULD BE MET—HE IS MORE APT TO BE RETURNED TO

PRISON IF HE CONTINUES HIS PRESENT OPERATIONS.

CONTACT IS A NEWSPAPER WHICH MAKES EVERY POSSIBLE EFFORT TO BRING YOU NEWS AND INFORMATION AS QUICKLY AS IT IS AVAILABLE ALONG ALL LINES OF CORRUPTION, GOODNESS, SUGGESTIONS, EDITORIALS AND <u>NEWS</u>! WE DO NOT EVEN TAKE OUTSIDE ADVERTISING SO AS NOT TO CORRUPT THE CONTENT BY INFLUENCES OF LOBBYING. CAN WE STAY IN PRINT IN THIS MANNER? PROBABLY NOT! WHY? BECAUSE ONES WHO PROMISE ASSISTANCE IN ABUNDANCE—DO NOT ASSIST! WE ALL DO OUR SHARE AND THEY DO NOT DO THEIRS. AH, BUT IS THIS NOT THE WAY OF YOUR WORLD TODAY?

WE HERE, AND THOSE AT *CONTACT*, KNOW ABSOLUTELY **NOTHING** ABOUT ANY "LAND" OR "CLAIMS" OR PAYMENTS FOR FILING OR REDIRECTING SAME. I HEAR OF SEVERAL **PEOPLE** IN NEVADA **WHO ARE UNDER DIRECT INVESTIGATION FOR SOMETHING OF THE SORT**—<u>**SO WE ARE INFORMED**</u>. The informer, however, is a very, very angry party who is personally involved and who fits the category of "a person scorned..." I have no comment for it is NONE OF MY BUSINESS!! IN FACT, SOME ONES WHO HAVE BEEN ALMOST TOTALLY SUPPORTED THROUGH OUR RESOURCES REGARDING PHILIPPINE RESOURCES NOW TELL US "ALL THE MONEY IS GONE"—AND THE CURRENT ONGOINGS ARE "NONE OF OUR BUSINESS"! So be it. That does not mean that the contracts are null and void OR that these ones are absolved of repayment of monies offered and since the Russbacher charade was nurtured by these ones—perhaps we shall give loan collection papers to their now secret "none of our business" ventures as they now claim to be getting even BIGGER and BETTER results!

These people continue to use *CONTACT'S* facilities and even charge their copy work and many phone calls to *CONTACT*. Then there is total anger when the key to an office for Editors is requested to be returned. What are you doing, people? I, for one, am in the decision making of wondering if there is any point in further annoying you with information. You don't seem to want a world in truly honest operation—you seem to only want WHAT YOU WANT. And further, when it doesn't go your way or you fail to glean FACTS—you pass on misinformation and turn angry and blame others for your own damnable failures to consider TRUTH or consequences. MANY PEOPLE EXPECT ME TO BE A FORTUNE-TELLER AND KNOW EVERY DETAIL OF YOUR PERSONALAND INDIVIDUAL SOVEREIGN LIVES—NO THANK YOU!!! You set up "tests" and dump on others for your misperceptions. Further, if all save three can understand what is written or spoken—while all others with the information do NOT repeat erroneous information—something is wrong in your misperceived state of singular operations!

We just received a five-page document circulating through Australia, but it is supposedly "home officed" in the U.S. This document description in the Summer '94 issue of a publication called *The Dove* defiles US while NOT HAVING TWO TRUE FACTS AND NOT EVEN THE PROPER PARTIES LISTED. THESE THINGS GO FORTH AS TRUTH AND INVESTIGATIVE REPORTING. FRIENDS, YOU SERVE THE "CONSEQUENCES" IN EVERY WAY. AND BY THE WAY: *THE GLOVES DIDN'T, DON'T AND WON'T FIT O.J. SIMPSON*??

O.J. SIMPSOM TRIAL AND

YOM KIPPUR WAR

The "guilty" verdict was to have swung the "Yom Kippur War" into full operation (yesterday was Yom Kippur). This was to have been a milestone victory for the Khazarian *Mishpucka*—YESTERDAY! Was justice served? YES IT WAS! AND YOU HAD BETTER LISTEN TO THE JURORS!!!

What is the plan? Well, let us look at the old plan: Shapiro wanted to plea bargain from onset of the happenings. He further wanted to set up Kardashian to take part of the fall and ALSO serve at least five years as accomplice to the murders. Is this true? Well F. Lee Bailey says so and he wouldn't lie, would he? Watch and listen carefully to the speakers NOW. Millions of dollars and unlimited pain and agony have been spent over this atrocity. AND, MORE SHALL COME. THERE ARE NOW TWO FOL-LOW-ON ATROCITIES PLANNED BY THE SAME GROUP OF WAR STAGERS: THE MURDER OF O.J. AND THE MURDER OF FRED GOLDMAN! THEN THERE IS THE MURDER OF DENISE BROWN (WHO RUNS WITH GLORIA ALLRED, MZ. Mishpucka) WHO HAD AN ONGOING RELATIONSHIP WITH UNDERWORLD CHARACTER, FIATTO-while nothing shall be done about the Fuhrmans of the world other than maybe a friendly poke in the ribs. Was Ron Goldman involved other than just "being there"? YES. He is what brought the thing to the same spot at the right time. O.J. would not have known but what sweet Nicole would be in her bath (with all the candles glowing). WHO WAS NICOLE WAITING FOR? There are a lot of questions to be answered and before you make Nicole into Mother Mary-you had better find out what happened, REALLY. So again, what is meant by the term "mishpucka"? The Israeli Crime Family (Mafia). It doesn't even really have much to do with Jews except the false Talmudic Kol Nidre mis-named "jews".

<u>ITO</u>

I also chuckle at the ongoing blathering about "Elected Judge Ito". Ms. Toyota (Tricia) who interviewed this "Elected Judge" obviously does not realize that HE WAS NEVER ELECTED TO ANYTHING! Golly-gee, if he was never "elected by the people" then he IS NOT A VALID JUDGE—so, what could that do to the whole case? Absolutely, there is a case filed in Kern County (now resting until next March on the desk of another NON-ELECTED JUDGE) regarding these false-judges appointed by more corrupt politicians.

Why don't you do something about THESE things instead of tossing darts at us?

O.J. Simpson was found "not guilty" because he is NOT GUILTY! And, furthermore, if you want the culprits brought forth for this atrocity of justice—look and listen to the political pundits. YOU <u>FINALLY</u> HAD A LITTLE JUSTICE STRIKE THE SYSTEM IN SPITE OF ALL THAT COULD BE DONE AND LOOK WHAT YOU DO—CHOOSE UP SIDES WITHOUT ANY INFORMATION AT ALL. Remember, in addition, the JURY didn't get to hear all the garbage antics the public was buried UNDER. They worked from evidence starting with "no time to do the crime", tainted evidence or "no" evidence—just words—and the gloves did not fit! While the game was out of control—the JURY followed the rules.

Did Mr. Simpson "batter" his wife(s)? That is not part of the case of "who murdered his ex-wife". If you wish to "try" Mr. Simpson on battering—then I suggest you bring that to another courtroom. The murder of two people was on trial in Ito's courtroom and to this moment the POLICE have not so much as looked

around for the killer(s). I figure you will respond to the cry of the wild now as they claim they will CHANGE YOUR SYSTEM so this can't happen again. INDEED, THE *CONSTITUTION*, AS IS, IS TO BE BANNED SO AN INNOCENT MAN CANNOT GO FREE UNDER ANY CIRCUM-STANCES. Surely the roasting of the feast has been finished and now comes the eating from your carcasses.

Do you remember Rome and the *gladiators?* Ah yes, you just experienced such a conflict and the jury gave the thumbs up (or down for the execution). But more than half of YOU wanted blood and life—the truth matters not. The system FINALLY worked beautifully—and you called it a miscarriage of JUS-TICE. GOD HELP YOU ALL.

GULF WAR SYNDROME "VICTIMS"

I witness that even in the elements of those who claim to want help for the suffering veterans and families of the dis-eases, there is little HOPE. There is so much "IN-fighting" among the "leaders" of the "get help" clubs as to negate the very assistance available. "Oh well..." it comes drifting back on the airwaves. Also, I sit in holding of letters petitioning my help from such as ones who got themselves dismissed from a University (Toronto) and did Mr. Jackson's book, *Camelot* and NOW want me to somehow intervene. What can I do? The man is a self-recognized "addict" to alcohol, has used other's funds to do "yet another's" work and now after being told to NOT DO THESE THINGS—BUT DID THEM ANYWAY WHILE DISCOUNTING ME AND MINE—wants us to fix things for him.

Pierre, hold strong, son, for the way is fraught with such as this. I note that despite as much help as has been given by both *CONTACT* and Pierre, Serge Monast has bashed BOTH in the "Australian" write-up.

I would suggest, however, that some of you who are long of tooth and years begin to consider your course of choices. You may well tell me that what you do is "none of our business" while you still claim to have direct input from "Hatton"—but I further suggest you look carefully at the choice made and at what WHO produces in the "name of God". Are there guns and talk? Oh???

As with the fact that O.J. may well be athletic in spite of his arthritis—but the gloves didn't fit, the evidence was planted and as great as he may well be—HE DIDN'T HAVE TIME TO DO ANYTHING—AND, THE "SHADOWY FIGURE" OF MS. CLARK WAS O.J. BRINGING DOWN HIS LUGGAGE RIGHT TO WHERE MR. PARK MARKED THE "X" ON THE PICTURE. DO YOU ACTUALLY THINK A LAWYER *WOULDN'T LIE?* How about the big talkers of gold and riches who DO little but TALK and TAKE much? Intentions? God measures intentions—we are stuck with evidence of human-kind.

Now, for one last notation in response to the Ronn Jackson New Republic. Who gives a hoot about Ronn Jackson's Republic?? Don't you want a Citizen's Republic? Or, do you really just want somebody else to build your Republic? Ponder it because that is what you are choosing. Ronn Jackson will make or break his own credibility—I cannot and will not do either. I expect him to keep his promises to me for I have kept my promises to him. I have, further, kept my promises to YOU. I claim no salvation for anyone—I bring truth of that which IS. If you ASSUME more, then your assumptions are incorrect, and that too is your responsibility.

Did "GOD" snatch O.J. away from the hangman? NO, the jury found that Mr. Simpson was "NOT GUILTY". Is this too simplistic? No, it is just the way it IS and is far more simple than even THIS. YOU HAVE LEARNED TO LIVE AND THRIVE ON CHAOS MESMERIZED BY WHAT OTHERS WANT YOU TO BELIEVE, AND SO IT HAS COME TO PASS THAT IN THE LAND OF THE FALSE-FREE—YOU HAVE FALLEN TO THE "TRAINING" PROGRAM BY OVER 50%. AND THAT BODES BADLY FOR YOUR POSSIBILITIES OF STABILITY AND FREEDOM.

CHAPTER 10

REC #1 HATONN

FRI., OCT. 6, 1995 7:37 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 049

FRI., OCT. 6, 1995

WE ALL MAKE ERRORS

All things SHORT OF GOD are imperfection and apt to present errors in choices and exactness. The difficulties arise from being unable to recognize those errors and correct the course of actions if they be not worthy. It is somehow expected that I shall attend your every secret and hidden agenda. No, I have no interest whatsoever in your secrets and hidden agendas except as those things offered in lies rest upon me, my mission and/or my friends. Deliberate actions of immaturity, sneaky tactics and outright lies about another will not endear you unto the receivers either who are recipients or targets. The allies will grow to hate you for your deception, and subsequently their own idiotic behaviors WITH use of the false information, and the targets will come to pity you for they will neither have compassion nor hate. Hate bogs the progress of EVERYTHING positive. The worst fate of any man is to lose credibility due to his silly games and false actions and speakings. A man who keeps not his word IN INTEGRITY is a pathetic excuse for the species. A man who CANNOT keep his word because of what happens while plans are being made is only worthy if he recognizes and confronts the inability to keep his word of promise.

In another scenario, however, he who causes a man to be unable to keep his honorable promise is a sorry example of political games if they be promises upon which others base good intentions and actions. Worse yet, however, is the man who deliberately deceives, acts in deception and intentional voyeurism through fact or fantasy and/or does evil and silly deeds to revenge his own lack of self-esteem. Have compassion for those who dwell with such persons for they are living in a circumstance which can bring no harmony. They must, however, face their own consequences of remaining in such a plot for if there be children there will be the evolvement of the child who attends the parent who will become EXACTLY like the offending adult. If they witness actions of lies—they will join the lie. In that picture the disharmony is that ultimately the clashing receivings will blend, finally, into the tapestry and become a replica of the painter's brush—for a parent or guardian is the one with the brush AND THE PAINTS. The worst yet perhaps may be the parent who causes a child to back up his lies and offer them in public forum for then, afterwards forever, the child will never again be trusted as truth is brought forth. Attitudes of life import are replicas of parental perceptions and reflections. Life does not ever get easier—just the choices. How can this be? Easy! If one choice includes a lie—and the other is based upon the presentation of truth, the other is the correct choice.

O.J. SIMPSON

For a very long time there will be a reference point for illustrations from the O.J. Simpson trial(s). It is reported that his lawyers NEVER ONCE caught O.J. lying to them even to improve his image. THIS IS WHAT SAVED O.J. FROM GUILT—while every other party in the game lied, save the jurors. Even the

Judge is a lie. However, those same people who now claim that they will "get O.J." in a civil case, where he has to testify, are stupid beyond belief. When the tide is turned again against O.J. HE WILL BE ABLE TO PRODUCE EVIDENCE AND THERE WILL BE NO RULING OF SILENCE FOR INFORMA-TION—AND HIS PEOPLE NOW KNOW WHO DID THE MURDERS AND IT IS GOING TO BACKFIRE ON THE HEARTS AND FACTS AS DIFFERENT FAMILIES TRY TO EXTERMI-NATE O.J. THE GOLDMAN FAMILY ARE GOING TO BE THE WORST OFF FOR FURTHER DIGGING IN THE MATTER, ALONG WITH DENISE BROWN. THERE WON'T BE PROSECU-TORS AND JUDGES TO COVER THEIR OWN SKELETONS THIS NEXT TIME. THE "MOUN-TAIN OF EVIDENCE" WILL BURY OTHERS-NOT O.J. SIMPSON! The manager, for instance, of the infamous restaurant KNOWS A LOT ABOUT THE WHOLE THING AND DID, IN FACT, WARN RON GOLDMAN TO BEWARE OF A RELATIONSHIP WITH NICOLE THAT FATEFUL NIGHT!! (SO HE SAYS, NOW.) He further claims that he says he warned him about O.J. Why would HE know anything about O.J.????? IT IS A HOT POTATO, IS IT NOT? And further, if you can picture a perfect portrayal of what would be a typical mafia-style figure—it is that Mezzaluna manager. Ron, in fact, was the "hit" and NICOLE bumbled in when he rang her bell. No, the NEXT TIME this goes around there is going to be a lot more action as "silence" is attempted upon all other parties involved-and O.J. will BE FREE to follow up evidence, himself. These "civil suits" are the BEST THING that could happen to O.J. Simpson. NICOLE had begun to travel with a very interesting crowd of Mishpucka cross-overs. But is O.J. innocent of all interests in this element of society? No, and it may well reflect badly-but he DID NOT KILLANYONE.

What of the Shapiro-Bailey stone throwing? GO READ THE FIRST GARY WEAN WRITING!

TODAY AND TOMORROW

It is said that what you do upon some great occasion will probably depend on what you already ARE; and what you already ARE will be the result of previous years of self-discipline—or lack thereof. Therefore it behooves you to consider your mistakes and pains today as part of your future success or failure!! But perhaps the most important guide you have is that relationship with your own Spirit—for if you live and love with Spirit—you don't have to invoke the head in decisions between right and wrong nearly so often. Remember the conditions placed upon the perfection of God's wondrous love in that guidelines are offered for choosing between right behavior and wrong behavior—but HIS love is ABSOLUTE in either choice. When you can KNOW THE DIFFERENCE—YOU HAVE GRADUATED!

More and more frequently you will be left in the ignorance of that which goes on around you as you are going to be buried in hyperbole and sophisticated antics by "authorities" and "experts" who can swamp you in DNA blather until the cows come wearily home. The FACTS will always remain that tampered evidence will always present WRONG conclusions. That is the very terror awaiting you. I feel it continues to be my miserable task to get you some level of informed knowledge on the basics of LIFE STRUC-TURE so that you can begin to be an informed person in your own life-stream. Boring? Perhaps, but I cannot see how your own structure could bore you. Without knowledge you have and can be NOTHING save pawns and puppets.

Therefore, let us try another short writing on definitions and discussion on:

* * *

THE BLAME MUST GO WHERE IT BELONGS by Gary Wean

For over a year, since right after the double-murder occurred, I have, through the *CONTACT* newspaper, informed the public as to who the real perpetrators of the merciless killings are.

It is a trail of conspirators and traitors leading to such high places that they have been able to block all of my efforts to expose them. But now, with all the events that have happened, the boil is ripe. It must come out; the pressure from the people's anger at these evil gangsters, these hidden criminals who do not stop even at horrible murder in their manipulations of justice, will bring them to the end of their rope.

Their vicious grab for the power of the media and press and political power to control the people reaches far back.

The bombing of *THE LOS ANGELES TIMES* newspaper by corrupt L.A.P.D. officers happened far in the distant past but its trail leads right up to now. Unbelievably, it leads directly to lawyers on "the Dream Team". Johnnie Cochran brought out only part of the conspiracy which enabled him to win an acquittal but he deliberately refused to bring out the entire story, which would have benefited all the people by liberating them from this horrible conspiracy.

This left the untenable situation of O.J. Simpson being freed, but not the people. The people still do not know who wielded the knives; I say knives because there were two murderers who did the job

I have demanded payment of the reward which I will use to further investigate and expose judicial corruption. But Cochran refuses to contact me even though a lawsuit has been served on him.

This message is necessarily short. I have urgent things to do.

* * *

UNITS FOR LIFE

REPRODUCTION: CELLULAR ASPECTS, PART 6

PREVIEW QUESTIONS

- 1. It appears to be a truism that death must come to all living things. How can you reconcile this fact with the observation that life has persisted on Earth for at least two billion years?
- 2. If you were given the task of designing a machine that could reproduce itself, what basic elements would

you build into it? Are any such machines in existence? What advantage would such machines have, as compared to ones that can only be repaired?

- 3. In a mountain camp, two small children found four baby mice in a box filled with old papers and other litter. They decided that the babies must have originated from the litter, because no mother was to be seen and they had found motherless baby mice in a similar situation earlier. Have grownups ever believed such nonsense? Do living things ever arise spontaneously from nonliving material?
- 4. Suppose you had four tapes of information that you wished to duplicate exactly and distribute evenly in groups of two. What sort of mechanism could you devise to accomplish this most efficiently?
- 5. A man has 46 chromosomes in the nucleus of most of his cells; so does a woman. If a new offspring is the product of a cell from each mate, why does the offspring only have 46 chromosomes in the nuclei of his cells, instead of 92?
- 6. Cells multiply by dividing. What is involved in this neat trick?

<u>TERMS</u>

- **SEMEN:** A thick fluid ejaculated by the male during copulation composed of a suspension of sperm cells.
- **SPERM:** The male sex cells or gametes, also known as *spermatozoa*.
- **OVA:** The female sex cells or gametes, also called *egg cells*.
- **FERTILIZATION:** The union of a sperm cell and an egg cell to form a fertilized egg or zygote. More precisely, the union of the sperm cell nucleus with the egg cell nucleus to form a single zygote.
- **BIOGENESIS:** A basic biological concept that all life comes from preexisting life. This means that, as far as can be determined at the present time, spontaneous generation does not occur.
- **MITOSIS:** Specifically, a form of nuclear division during which the duplicated chromosomes are exactly distributed to the two resulting daughter nuclei. The term is also used in a general sense to refer to ordinary cell division.
- **INTERPHASE:** The stage in the life cycle of the cell when chromosomes are not discretely visible. The synthesis and duplication of DNA occur during this phase, which can be divided into G_1 , the nonmitotic stage of normal metabolic activity; S, the stage of DNA duplication; and G_2 , the second gap stage just preceding the visible stages of M (mitosis). Thus, the cell cycle follows the pattern $G_1 \longrightarrow S \longrightarrow G_2$ —> M, with G_1 normally being the longest period in the cycle.
- **PROPHASE:** A stage in the mitotic cycle during which the chromosomes become distinct and the spindle apparatus forms. In animal cells, the centrioles divide and migrate poleward.
- METAPHASE: A stage in the mitotic cycle during which the chromosomes line up in an equatorial plane

at right angles to the spindle.

- **ANAPHASE:** A stage in the mitotic cycle during which the chromosomes separate and migrate toward the polar regions of the cell.
- **TELOPHASE:** A stage in the mitotic cycle during which the duplicated and separated chromosomes are formed into two new nuclei. Cytokinesis usually accompanies this stage in mitosis.
- **CHROMOSOMES:** Dark-staining threadlike bodies in the cell nucleus; they are known to be the genecontaining nuclear structures. The chromosomes become conspicuous during mitosis and meiosis. Each species has a characteristic and constant number of chromosomes.
- **CENTROMERE:** The region of a chromosome where the spindle fiber is attached during mitosis.
- **HOMOLOGOUS:** "Same formed" or in agreement. Here it refers to maternal and paternal chromosomes that are similar in appearance and pair during meiosis.
- **DIPLOID:** A double chromosome number, i.e., twice the chromosome number characteristic of the gamete of the species, often designated the 2n number of chromosomes. The result of gametic fusion; i.e., n + n = 2n.
- **HAPLOID:** The chromosome number characteristic of the gamete of the species, often designated the n number of chromosomes. Haploidy is the result of meiosis, during which the diploid chromosome number (2n) is reduced by half (n).
- **MEIOSIS:** Specialized cell division, occurring during the life cycle of an organism, that leads TO a reduced number of chromosomes (haploid or *n*) in the gametes.
- SYNAPSIS: The pairing of homologous chromosomes during prophase of meiosis.

PROGRAMMED UNIT: THE PROCESS OF MITOSIS

- 1. Cells multiply by dividing—cell division does not normally occur as just a single splitting in two however. Complex events occur in the ______ of the cell, which we now know is the center of hereditary control activities.
- 2. Because the nucleus contains the blueprint for life, let us concentrate our attention on the events that occur there during ______.

Ans. No. 1: Nucleus

3. Close scrutiny of dividing cells whose nuclei are undergoing mitosis reveals several distinguishable stages in the mitotic cycle. Keep in mind that the process is a continuing one. An early change, which is discernible in the nucleus of a cell as it enters the mitotic cycle, is the appearance of dark-staining

threadlike bodies called ______.

Ans. No. 2: Mitosis

4. These chromosomes become progressively shorter and thicker as the process continues, and close scrutiny reveals that they are actually ______ stranded.

Ans. No. 3: Chromosomes

5. These two strands are held together at a region called the

Ans. No. 4: Two

6. The centromere also forms the region for the attachment of ______, which have begun to appear.

Ans. No. 5: Centromere

7. The spindle fibrils extend toward the two _____ regions.

Ans. No. 6: Spindle fibrils

8. In most plant cells no discernible body is found in the polar regions; in animal cells, however, a distinct body called the ______ is present.

Ans. No. 7: Polar

9. The centrioles can be seen to migrate toward the poles and to orient the axis of the spindle apparatus. The ______ and _____ appear to be related in structure and, possibly, to some extent, in function.

Ans. No. 8: Centriole

10. Both attach to the spindle fibers and play a role in the movement of the chromosomes. Also, early in the mitotic cycle, the ______ membrane disappears as does the ______.

Ans. No. 9: Centrioles

Centromeres

- 11. The events described above, including the disappearance of the nuclear membrane and the nucleolus, occur during the first stage of the mitotic cycle. This stage is called ______.
- Ans. No. 10: Nuclear Nucleolus

12. At the end of prophase, duplicated chromosomes are aligned at right angles to the spindle apparatus. The orientation of the chromosomes along the equatorial plate, with the spindle fibers connected to the ______ regions of cell, sets the stage for equal distribution of the duplicated chromosomes.

Ans. No. 11: Prophase

13. From the polar regions, or centrioles, the spindle fibers connect to the ______ of the chromosomes.

Ans. No. 12: Polar

14. The stage during which the chromosomes are at their maximum foreshortening and the geometric setting is arranged for equal distribution is called ______.

Ans. No. 13: Centromeres

15. The centromeres now split, and the spindle fibers appear to contract. The nature of the forces involved is not fully understood, but the chromosomes now migrate poleward. One complete set moves in one direction—the other in the opposite direction. This phase in the mitotic process is called ______.

Ans. No. 14: Metaphase

Ans. No. 15: Anaphase

17. In fact, in many ways, the process appears to be prophase in reverse. This final stage, during which the nuclear membrane and nucleolus reappear and the chromosomes once again seem to disappear, is known as _____.

Ans. No. 16: Nuclear membrane Nucleolus

18. The period during which the cell is not visibly dividing or preparing for division is termed ______.

Ans. No. 17: Telophase

19. During interphase the cell is metabolically active and also during interphase the synthesis and duplication of the genetic material, i.e., _____, occurs.

Ans. No. 18: Interphase

20. Because of the complexity of activities known to occur at this time in the life of the cell, we now subdivide interphase into three stages. The first is designated ______, to indicate the first

"gap" or nonmitoric stage, which may last for hours or years, depending on the function of the specific cell.

Ans. No. 19: DNA

21. The G_1 stage is followed by a second phase during which DNA is synthesized and duplicated. At the termination of this stage, designated ______ for synthesis, the total amount of DNA is

Ans. No. 20: G₁

22. Following the doubling of the DNA during the S or synthetic period of interphase, a second "gap" called _______ occurs prior to the visible stages of mitosis

Ans. No. 21: S doubled

23. The complete cell cycle can be diagramed as follows: 22. G_2

**diagram no. 23 pg. 53

Fill the blanks on the diagram to indicate the appropriate subdivisions in the life cycle of the cell.

Ans. No. 22: G₂

Ans. No. 23:

**diagram no. 23. pg. 53

REVIEW QUESTIONS

- 1. From an experimental standpoint, the idea of biogenesis appears to have strong support. In addition to the strong argument that experiment raises against the idea of the spontaneous generation of life under present world conditions, there are convincing theoretical reasons for rejecting spontaneous generations. What are they?
- 2. What basic conclusion can be drawn from the experiments utilizing nuclear transplants from cells of one species to another related species?
- 3. Why are body cells diploid?
- 4. Does meiosis guarantee that the gametes will contain maternal and paternal chromosomal representa-
tives in the same combinations in which they were inherited?

5. What is the function of the centromere?

<u>SELF-TEST</u>

Multiple choice: Select the one **best** response.

1. In the arithmetic of life, cells multiply by dividing. The division process must be preceded by:

- a. a period of rest
- b. a period during which the chromosomes and other essential cell parts are duplicated
- c, a period during which the chromosomes are nonfunctional
- d. a period during which the chromosomes assort at random
- e. none of the above.
- 2. You would expect to see the following in a stained onion root tip cell in metaphase:

a. chromosomes in a random or helter-skelter arrangement, spindle, and cytoplasm

b. chromosomes, spindle, and cell plate

- c. spindle, cytoplasm, and chromosomes arranged in a line between the poles of the spindle
- d. all of the above
- e. none of the above
- 3. Diploidy and haploidy are alternative conditions with respect to chromosome number. Their origins, respectively, are to be found in:
 - a. interphase synthesis and anaphase separation
 - b. experimentation and nature
 - c. mitosis and meiosis
 - d. fertilization and meiosis
 - e. biogenesis and abiogenesis
- 4. The significance of the nucleus as a control center of cell activity has been demonstrated by
 - a. drawings of homunculus as seen within the sperm or egg
 - b. the presence of a nucleus in all functional cells
 - c. the change in activity or structure of a cell (or groups of cells) following transplantation and/or exchange of nuclei
 - d. the farmer's wife cutting off the tails of successive generations of mice
 - e. modem computer simulation

The following statements relate to comparisons of the process of meiosis to the process of mitosis. Identify each statement as either meiosis or mitosis. 5. No pairing (synapsis) of homologous chromosomes during prophase.

- 6. Cell division restricted to reproductive tissues (animal and plant).
- 7. Cell division occurring in all types of tissues.
- 8. One duplication of chromosomes followed by one division (separations) of the chromosomes.
- 9. One duplication of chromosomes followed by two divisions (separations) of the chromosomes.
- 10. Pairing (synapsis) of homologous chromosomes during prophase.
- 11. Each of the cells produced by the process contains only one of each kind of chromosome.
- 12. Each product cell contains n chromosomes, whereas the cell from which they were derived contained 2n chromosomes.
- 13. Each product cell contains 2n chromosomes, and the cell from which they were derived contained 2n chromosomes.
- 14. Pairs of homologous chromosomes present in the cells produced by the process.
- 15. A process that results in haploidy.

ANSWERS TO ABOVE SELF-TEST

b 4. c
mitosis 10. meiosis 13. mitosis
c 5. mitosis 8. mitosis 11. meiosis 14. mitosis
d 6. meiosis 9. meiosis 12. meiosis 15. meiosis

END OF PART 6

I know that this is not your idea of what you THINK you want to be learning. It is, however, what you MUST be learning if you expect to have any control over your future synthesis or genetic structuring for the powers-that-be fully intend to control reproduction—most especially of the human species.

If it makes you feel better—we don't particularly LIKE the tedium of these teaching sessions. Part of our purpose, in addition to giving you a bit of input for intelligent information intake, is to allow such as Dr. Young to REFRESH and remind himself of past knowledge which may have slipped from his consciousness. "Somebody" has to do the CORRECT teaching as we move along and who is better qualified than a PROFESSOR? If you quit playing *TRIVIA* in your off hours and REALLY learn something about self in importance—you would be able to restructure your world to fit the needs of humanity and Spirit.

Thank you and good morning.

CHAPTER 11

REC #1 HATONN

MON., OCT. 9, 1995 7:38 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 052

MON., OCT. 9, 1995

EVERY DAY

Every day that we sit to this keyboard is only a physical representation of INFORMATION we are making every effort possible to get through to you.

There is great quibbling as to whether it is Angels, E.T.s, Hosts, Fairies, "Real" people, or just blathering from a once described "insane mind" of a "crazy woman". IT IS TRUTH. We only offer to give forth that Truth with confirmation and backup enough for your comfort. This is certainly not the only source of information—it is everywhere about you. My task is to help teach enough so that you can decipher that which IS. We can use our current subject of the classroom as example and later we shall offer you a writing on cellular life which will test your learning level by using the terms we have offered in "classes". This is not necessarily more than "example" but it will show that you now have research material being made available wherein you can KNOW what is an atom, a nucleus and how they work so that when you read on the subject of LIFE, you can know what means the writer or speaker.

My thrust is LIFE wherein others must principally deal with either death or CHANGE. I am not restricted for it is time to integrate the concepts which you already "know" but have forgotten or refuse to confront.

Each of us who present as messengers, teachers or bear labels of your making, are simply bringing warnings and pointing out what is happening so that you don't miss the clues of change. Sometimes we must, because of personal reasons, speak names and scenarios which might elude some of you—but remember, readers, only the names are not the same as your own tormentors or teachers.

We receive a lot of tossed garbage about the paper, our writings, etc. I would ask each of you who find great pleasure in doing this nasty task (but somebody has to do it) to consider that *CONTACT* was established for an information flow to the people and tribes interested. We are not trying to save any-thing—you or the world. That would be nice if a few change their head-on course for disaster, but that is not our problem. Our writings are correspondence with our people. Flinging flack at the messengers is your right, any who disagree, and so be it. You who take, out of context, the content, change the concepts and reprint, and/or toss "the rag" as not for you—then why do you not just go on sleeping? Why do you have to continue and waste your own time bashing Truth? Nobody bothers to kick dead dogs, do they? And further, is ANY **dead** dog more **dead** than another? No, only perceptions about one versus the other.

INQUIRING MINDS

Inquiring minds demand to make big deals about what goes on here in my business focus as we effort to

give you information and products to help you through these times coming down upon you. I can give you a parable example of that very thing which rests upon the heads of ones here at this very moment. We need, yea, must have, a research farm wherein we can grow spelta, lentils, soybeans and other products in a state of "control". Why? Perhaps I shall reprint a letter we received, supposedly from President Clinton to Arlen Specter. Is the letter REAL? I doubt it for so many think the way to win is to present false documentation about things in controversy. It matters not for the information is worthy of your attention for planning your own actions. And before I reprint it here I ask that you think very carefully about your lessons on corporations and business ventures versus PERSONAL or family activities. Persons who are growing, milling and selling food products are not "hoarding"-they are in business and need product for same. They may well become regulated but will not be treated as "hoarders" for having supplies for market. The supplies may well be confiscated—but the penalties for same are not the same and he who has contributed to the business will not be penalized but will, rather, be allotted his share of product within whatever limits are set forth. By that I mean that unless it is total confiscation-the ones in the "co-op" will receive a "share" before the final tonnage is sucked away and that co-op participant may well be 3,000 miles distant. In other words number two, he who has loaned money or product to the business operation will receive, not as stockholders but as lenders, and the treatment will be quite different for, with our business adventures, the ultimate value is with the bank ALREADY—as collateral.

Beans are truly going to become more important than gold, but if both are encumbered anyway—you end up with more security than if they are not. THE BIG BAD BOYS INTEND TO TAKE IT ALL, JUST AS SOON AS THEY CAN ARRANGE IT.

Time is your enemy here, readers, as you now have bacteria that can resist every known antibiotic available and that includes ones being sucked in from the "research" labs. So, what am I saying? Well, I would guess your gold coin might well be more valuable in dispersion colloid than in your pocket for the hardware man to confiscate. DISEASE SPREADS and recognizes no boundaries, i.e.:

[QUOTING:]

BACTERIA MAKES CANADIAN DEBUT

From: Calgary Herald, Oct. 6, 1995, HEALTH.

The Canadian Press, TORONTO

Canada's first outbreak of a killer bacteria that's sweeping the United States has hit a Toronto hospital, where 25 patients have been placed in isolation.

The strain of this bacteria, called enterococci, has now become resistant to the antibiotic vancomycin [H: The last one that worked that you have.]. It can't be stopped with any antibiotics currently licensed in Canada.

It hits people with weakened immune systems, such as heart surgery patients and people undergoing chemotherapy.

None of the 25 patients at Toronto Hospital appear in danger, the hospital said Thursday.

Dr. Donald Low, head of microbiology at Toronto's Mount Sinai and Princess Margaret hospitals, said there are isolated cases of the bacteria in Edmonton and Montreal.

Hospital officials have received permission from Health Canada to use two antibiotics available in Europe but not licensed in Canada.

[H: Now the lie:]

The bacteria poses **no danger to healthy people**. It originates in the stomach and is spread by touch, as people handle bed rails and linens. **[H: Makes you feel secure?]**

[H: Thank you, H.B., and all of you who keep us informed. We can't use it all for we struggle just to stay in print but you put the fire back under Dharma to spend more time at our workbench with me.]

[END OF QUOTING]

This you must by now see, is only on one front of activity hitting you. Let me share the next:

[QUOTING:]

From THE WHITE HOUSE, Washington D.C.

September 25, 1995 The Honorable Arlen Specter United States Senate Hart Building Room 530 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Senator Specter:

The administration is quietly looking into the feasibility of enforcing Executive Order 10998 to control the stockpiling of foods by survivalists, patriots, militias and others who have anticipated the shortages we anticipate will soon develop.

Due to the impact it is now having upon the present stock level of the national food supply this will involve arrest, or removal of those who are stockpiling.

This action by these Christian, Mormon and other cult groups is producing substantial food shortages across the nation.

Your input at (sic) a member of the Senate intelligence committee is respectfully solicited.

Signature: Bill Clinton

[END OF QUOTING]

There are several things which make this somewhat questionable as to authenticity but it matters not for the underlying FACTS remain quite clear and very valid. YOU are going to have controlled food supplies and, at the rate the farmers are being driven out of business, only BIG BROTHER will be left to play the commodity game on the open world market. It bodes BAD NEWS to all citizens. Now I believe you can see why a failed year at any farm is disastrous, especially in Spelta, for it has to be planted in the Fall and harvested the NEXT Fall. You cannot cram a good crop into a twice-a-year planting and reap rewards of any reasonable merit—the seeds need to winter in the ground even in mild climates. You can, however, alternate some crops and possibly receive two harvests but we need to work on that and, as of now, we have no tractor, no tools—no crop. We do have an updated milling room for Spelta and a little Spelta for the mill. As we roll over all profits, we are updating a bit, but I think you can see the problems confronting our people here. If there is no research and no product—what are you and we "about"?

PRIORITY TO FOCUS OF ATTENTION

You readers who have turned your help to other writers, yea even to Jackson's New Republic, must take time to THINK. You cannot EAT a FAX MACHINE or a phone-line. Be careful in your choices for there is no need to have Fax machines if you are dead. If you have nothing to eat and diseases without treatment-what have you with which to run a Republic? All are intentionally drained of resources and, to you ones who have assisted, KNOW that all items will be carefully handled and all items which have been sent will be held separately until need is established. Two or three of you have sent such as rings, etc. We will hold them secure until there is absolute need for the exchange so that you will get them back if possible. We know that you do not send them for return-but it is difficult and expensive to have them melted and made into useable form which, of course, destroys the original item. We will not use these "things" until or unless absolutely necessary. We are humbly grateful. Since you send them asking that we not return them, we will hold them and when we can do so, at the least, return value. Herein I speak of such as the silver spoons which, for instance, have alloys if only silver-plated, which are not feasible for use in colloids without separation of the metals. Sterling is useable and the other can be separated but the process is terribly expensive. What we find valuable in concept is valueless to a dealer. You have reached a "time" which tries men's souls and breaks their hearts. The hardest, possibly, of all is that original manufacturers often LIE about what they sell and what you think you HAVE-it often is not what you think you got in the first place. The true VALUE lies in our hearts, one for the other, and sharing this love is what allows us to make the changes as they come. Some of these things become "the pearl without price" rather than "the pearl of great price" and allow us to find values beyond that of "gold", more especially so in the coming changes ahead.

TODAY IN THE WORLD

We have reached a time when news travels so fast around the globe as to be instant-replay so you can't simply look at what is presented into your eyes and ears but you must think about what these obvious shows and tellings are saying to you. There isn't enough time or paper on your place to print all that is

coming down so, for foundation and stability of direction, you may as well remember the promises as presented by the ancient KNOWERS AND SEERS and watch what is being gleaned and digested FOR YOU by such as Scallion and, yes, myself.

ECONOMIC COLLAPSE

Today you have the very makings of total economic collapse in the United States. Only the going on through the day and the ability of manipulators to manipulate stocks and money are at option for holding anything. When the computer trading is cut off you can KNOW YOU ARE IN TROUBLE on the economic front. I don't place ANY value on the market save to give you clues as to where you REALLY MAY BE in the manipulation games.

Today you have a shutdown of computer trading. This is simply a stop-gap measure in preparation for need to close the market to stop selloffs, etc. But how do you then decide HOW AND WHEN to reopen? Is there a fundamental level at which the market CANNOT reopen? Indeed there IS. "But, you say that the market is actually a reflection of the Big Business honchos, so how can it hurt us little guys, one way or another?" you ask. Through the MUTUAL FUNDS WHO SERVE THE "LITTLE GUYS". THINK!! It is PAST TIME to get your priorities in order and THINK AND ACT IN WISDOM. All you have to do is LOOK and LISTEN. The stage is set for THAT promised CRASH OF '95! It is set to come off with the coincidence of the testing of the HAARP and massive GWEN wireless systems and the downfall to come from welfare shutdowns, government agencies shutdowns, more massive labor losses and on and on and on.

There have been many messengers and many teachers who have shown you the facts and how you can expect it to fall—but you tend to denounce us. The CHANGES ARE COMING ANYWAY!

God has Himself sent the messengers to remind you of the coming trying times. You are told that you will turn to God in your hearts and through your minds, for in this way some of you will survive these catastrophic events by renewing your spiritual values. Through this infinite connection with reality and stability can you find hope and direction amidst the chaos and lies. You are experiencing in perilous times. These next few short years will bring many surprises and much upheaval yet to reveal itself to you on Earth.

I can't reach through to all your hearts which seem to have become stone. I can't reason with your closed minds, especially those who refuse to receive. If YOU cannot make your neighbor or child or spouse UNDERSTAND—how think you that I can do so? You, like me, must offer and release. It will be easily seen through the next months and years, that which is taking place and you will experience that which is known instantly around the world whereas in the past you never heard of same happenings. You can look upon your globe and know that there have always been and continue to be, earthquakes and volcanic eruptions, for in these ways are continents changed and formed. But in this quickening time of instant expression it will overwhelm you by its sheer magnitude and mental assault. You will have earthquakes, volcanic eruptions, many, many large and damaging storms and tidal waves of unheard of proportions. You can expect strange happenings in the sky, along with strange appearances of stars or lights. The polar ice caps will begin to melt and to break apart as more changes shift and rearrange areas of which you have never known or of which you could not even begin to "dream". You will be overwhelmed by your total impotence in these situations. YOU WILL HAVE TO SEEK INSIGHT AND HELP FROM POWERS

HIGHER THAN THAT WHICH YOU REFLECT.

You are going to have to accept and shore up these communication lines with higher sources. You must learn to accept and be willing to learn TRUTH. You can endure all things if you but turn into the right "channel" of communications connections. I do not speak of "channel" as in mediums or intercessors (mediators) but through gaining knowledge and WISDOM of what IS—not another's preachments. Mouthing a bunch of memorized chantings is not going to accomplish anything save a waste of good "time". Sincerity is VITAL to prayer. God knows YOUR DEEPEST LONGINGS, your best kept secrets. He knows every thought which enters your mind. There is NOTHING hidden from God. You will get good guidance if you want it and receive it. God's ways are infinite and He uses many different situations and conditions and speakers to reach out to you.

Above all things, however, is the need to KNOW of the various aspects of your existence and your realization of that which survives all things and that which is temporary and disposable in any given manifestation. SOUL SURVIVES! Only that which is in your soul shall survive. It is the thoughts and feelings which you hold that will carry you through these major events to have as experience. Hold in your minds and hearts the love and appreciation for what you ARE and WHO YOU ARE.

You are SPIRIT. That which appears physical is temporary and not the ACTUAL "YOU" OF YOU. You are a spiritual being and as a spiritual being you will return one day to the real world of which I am a part and the ONLY part of myself that need occupy your mind as you are offered choices and directions. You must prepare for your return to your true home, readers, and that simply is the way it IS. We are part of a whole created by One Creative Being who has created not only me, but each of you individuals and every individual soul who has ever lived on the Earth. Whatever your perceptions may be—there IS a CREATOR who has thoughts which express the ALL. God knows ALL which resides within your "hearts" (intent) and sees and knows both the lie and the truth. He measures all against the TRUTH and therein lies the secret of the ages. You are judged on the truth which cannot be masked—within. However, readers, THAT IS YOUR BUSINESS—NOT MINE! I do not judge, nor do I coerce, for those things are NOT OF GOD.

GORDON-MICHAEL SCALLION

I am not here to tap this one or that one on the noggin and pronounce the validity of each. I have, however, spoken of this entity and suggested you all pay particular attention to his projections and observations for he accepts the higher input and dares to write it and speak it—even to its darkest potential for danger to you as a species.

Scallion has written *The Millennium Prophecies* and I suggest you get the information. His first part is called "The Quickening" and I shall offer this small segment, dedicated to this man, so that you can see the value in getting the information at your earliest possible moment. The fastest way to get information and service is to call 1-800-628-7493. I may or may not offer any further information from this resource—IT IS **YOUR** RESPONSIBILITY TO FOLLOW ON WITH YOUR LESSONS. Do I advocate as valid EVERYTHING the man offers? NO, and neither does he—he offers what he can and you must deal with the information.

[QUOTING:]

THE MILLENNIUM PROPHECIES by Futurist, Gordon-Michael Scallion

Excerpts: PART 1. The Quickening

As I looked to the year 2000 I observed that the world had not come to an end as had been foretold by many seers, sages, and prophets of old. Indeed the Earth had gone through great physical changes but the most startling observation I made was the change that occurred just prior to the end of the twentieth century.

What was this phenomenon that swept the globe? Was it mass hallucination? A conspiracy? Throughout the world, people had polarized, dividing into two distinct groups. One group was in a deep state of denial, refusing to see what was occurring all around them, holding on, trying to control that which could not be controlled. The other group—referred to by many as the "One"—embraced it, accepted it, and joined together daily, in thought, to celebrate it. After all, their time had come. It was the time of the "quickening".

On occasion my visions become sensory at which time I can not only see a probable future event, but I can hear and feel the experience as well. Visions can take me on journeys to ancient civilizations, to life in outer space, or to future events. Somehow, I am able to enter a *timestream*, traveling backwards or forwards, until it stops and I find myself at some point in time. While on these journeys I maintain my full awareness and all my senses. If people are present when I arrive they seem to have no awareness of me. It has taken some time for me to become accustomed to this form of travel. A casual thought such as, "I wonder what it is like up there?" would result in my being there before I consciously completed the thought. I have no awareness of time. Only thoughts merging into other thoughts, very similar to lucid dreaming.

Most recently, after a pilgrimage of sorts to the Great Pyramid of Giza, I experienced such a timestream journey. This time however, it was different in that a "presence" was a part of the experience. This presence read my thoughts and questions and responded to them—through a voice that I could hear in my mind—much as a master teacher might. It was as if all knowledge was accessible to this presence. I say presence as I can only describe it as an intelligence without form. Since my first contact of this type, in Egypt, this presence has identified itself as my monad. As I understand it, a monad is the totality of our being: everything we are now, have been in past lives, or are building for future lives. This totality then is a portion of a greater consciousness.

Timestream journeys occur without notice. I have never been able to force one. It happens when I least expect it and often at the most inappropriate times. Each journey appears to be built upon previous ones. It is like I am being shown a pattern of events in such a way that I can understand and accept each experience. Unlike the majority of my previous visions which focused on physical changes in the world, this new inner-world experience focuses on a greater period of change—the New Millennium.

My first timestream journey into the New Millennium occurred in the spring of this year. I had returned to New England from Egypt and was busy working on a new series for ECR (Earth Changes Report) on

the building of the Great Pyramid (see ECR 5/95). While transcribing my notes from Egypt I found myself back at the Giza Plateau facing the Great Pyramid. No sooner did I think, "Am I recalling my previous timestream experience?" than I found myself at the entrance to a long corridor. Slowly, I floated forward. Having previously learned to operate in this realm, I merely brought the thought or desire to mind, and action was immediate. A luminescence emanated from the walls, though there were no visible signs of lighting devices. Turning around, I observed that the light from the walls was going out. As I moved forward, new light emanated from the walls a few feet in front of me. Continuing down the hall I came to a large ebony statue positioned in the middle of an entrance way to three inner chambers. [H: Now readers, don't tell me you don't understand this—in this very writing he has just walked you through that lighted tunnel in your mind. Don't tell me you didn't "see" anything for it is impossible that your mind did not picture his realization as he described it for you. THAT is the way the mind WORKS!] The statue was in the likeness of a warrior dressed in a short kilt, wearing a helmet and carrying a shield. Some of its features reminded me of photographs of early Native Americans. What appeared to be a golden sword—tip pointing upward—was held at waist level by the right hand. Clearly, by its facial features and stance, this statue was meant as a protector. As I gazed at the colossus a voice spoke out, "Do not seek that which you are not ready to commit to." [H: I suggest ALL of you in each instance consider this command.]

Startled, I spun around expecting to see a figure. This was not the voice that I usually hear in my visions. In my sixteen years of metaphysical experience, I have learned not to give into fear but to focus instead on confronting it and making choices. "I would not be here if I were not committed. Who asks?" was my thought response to the voice.

"I am the guardian, Thoth. You may pass," said the voice. **[H: And, further, readers, you may well not encounter any entity known as "Thoth" but you WILL find a guardian at every gate of passage.]** With that I found myself in the center of an antechamber facing three androgynous-looking entities. Seated at a large rectangular stone table, they were dressed in white robes with hoods covering the back half of their heads. Their eyes were blue-grey in color and emitted streams of a thin, white, thread-like substance that projected into my eyes.

They spoke, "In the next year we shall meet with you eleven more times. Each time you will be taken into the New Millennium. Before we show you the future, however, we will give you a basis by which you will be able to understand what is to be presented to you. For now you may ask about all you experience, and share with whomever you choose. Later, you will be shown some portions that are not to be shared until the time is correct. For the next few minutes open your heart and mind and listen."

Taken back by their words and energy, I slowly lowered myself to the floor, crossed my legs, lotusstyle, and waited. They continued, "If all time pieces were discarded would time continue?"

A long pause followed and I thought, "Am I being tested in some manner?" They continued, not commenting on my thoughts which, I realized, they had clearly heard.

"You might say it does because laws, scientific laws, state in mathematical terms the existence of time. All this is true. However, it is true because time has been proven to exist based on the need to control and define surroundings. What if thoughts—group thoughts—determined the experience? We would suggest this is exactly what shall occur in the next millennium."

My thoughts recalled previous timestream journeys where I had passed through various Earth realms, referred to sometimes as the borderlands. These are points in space where souls pass after the death of the physical body. Some of these realms function on the basis of group thought. I wondered if the New Millennium was to be similar.

"Yes," they responded. "But unlike the astral forms of your inner world journeys, the physical form in the New Millennium remains, though physical density and attributes shall be greatly reduced. Thoughts shall have a greater dominance over outer events. The games you call 'virtual reality' today are precursors to tomorrow's reality, though no machines will be necessary."

"How do these changes come about?" I asked.

"They shall occur as a result of great magnetic bursts of energy from the Earth's storehouse in conjunction with new and existing stellar forces exerting their forces upon the Earth. The collective consciousness governing the Earth and her realms have already begun their dimensional shift. Human perceptions, related to time, shall follow. It shall become the Millennium of Oneness, where each shall have conscious input and access to the collective consciousness. An example of how this could be possible is to imagine, again, that you are day dreaming and suddenly you become aware that you have been day dreaming. During this experience you have been unaware of time. Time has existed based on subjective principles. Anyone observing you would have been aware of time, but somehow, in your consciousness, you were unaware of the outer world and its time. Meditation and prayer often induce similar states of consciousness. Now imagine that instead of experiencing time shifts occasionally, you begin to experience them more frequently, and with others as a collective experience. This process has begun. Those who—through their service to others—have so developed the necessary vibration, or attunement to the new Earth, shall enter the timestream with ease, as you do now. For others, it shall occur only after experiencing personal or group cleansing. This is the time of the 'quickening'—the adjustment to a new level of consciousness and a new race. Dwell on what we have said here and when you are ready we shall call on you once more."

The next thing I remember is a sharp pain in my solar plexus, not uncommon when I return from these journeys. My eyes were still blinking in rem-like fashion as I tried to focus. As my vision returned to normal I wondered if these entities had been an influence on me since my early inner experiences. I will need to ask them next time.

Next month in The Millennium Prophecies: THE COMING TEACHERS.

[END OF QUOTING]

I am offering this hot-off-the-press writing because I wanted to give you time to hook-in for the next portion. We are THE TEACHERS by whatever name may be presented to you. It is up to you to consider and discern the dark energy forms and decipher the meaning of the information—but we are moving toward a united "consciousness" and there is no intent that one receiver or speaker bring ALL. However, take care lest you be swept into the narrow river of disinformation and lies.

You can reach Scallion at Matrix Institute, P.O. Box 336, Chesterfield, NH 03443, (phone: 603-363-4916 or 1-800-628-7493).

Does Michael know ME? Of course, but he may not recognize the name or the location. WE **ARE the teachers, the messengers, the HOSTS!** YOU ARE THE RECEIVERS—AND THE DISCERN-ERS. SO BE IT AND MAY YOU DISCERN WELL AND MARK YOUR DIRECTIONS AND JOURNEY CAREFULLY FOR YOU RUN OUT OF TIME ON THE STAGE OF THIS EXPERI-ENCE.

I salute you for your efforts to learn and correct passage errors in discernment and judgment. This is a GAME called "*LIFE*"—may you play it well. Salu.

CHAPTER 12

REC #2 HATONN

TUE., OCT. 10, 1995 9:57 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 053

TUE., OCT. 10, 1995

ECONOMY

It is happening, readers, so check that handwriting on the walls—especially of the men's room—or the suicide notes. GET OUT OF ALL "FUNDS" NOW!!! If you have been listening to us you are OUT of the MARKET as individual stock owners—now is the time to get OUT, if you can, of the Mutual Funds.

The T-bills and government securities are going to fare as badly—remember that there were long delays in payoffs in just this past month. Do NOT, I repeat, DO NOT LISTEN TO THE POLITICIANS!

In these days (this week) you watch the game put a hold on computer trading—and that is mostly as concerns Mutual Funds. If the trading is closed down—you can't even trade OUT. It is serious time, investors!

Bonds are about to dump in a major way, also. The markets, and more pointedly, bonds, have had to calculate the Fed easing rates by at least 2 - 3%. It is not very likely to happen at all and, if it does so, it will be but a temporary deception. This means that rates will ultimately go a lot higher while bond prices must in reaction go a lot lower. Remember more specifically: WATCH THE MARKET BUT KNOW THAT EVERY LAST ITEM IS MANIPULATED—ESPECIALLY THE "REPORTS".

I suggest that *CONTACT* run this information on the phone call-in line. You don't have to hype it for we are not in the financial newsletter business. Just report that it is time to get out of Mutual Funds ASAP because the only thing holding the market together—IS MANIPULATION—THE ACTUAL "CRASH" IS UNDER WAY AND THE BIG BOYS CAN'T HOLD IT MUCH LONGER!

What do I suggest next? Get in touch with the Institute and see if you can't help salvage a remnant and hold some of your assets as well. We are not in the "investment in anything" (SAVE PERHAPS YOUR BELLY AND SOUL) business—most especially "gold". We buy gold to protect the loans you make—with the bank. When gold increases (doubles) in value from the time of the loan—you are home clear with a return of value AND additional return for your help. We need tractors, plows (time to beat that gold into plow-shares, friends, along with colloidal solutions for your infestation with infections). I can't be more blunt about this, friends, it is time to help us in a big way—YOU NEED GRAIN AND COMMODITIES [*stock market trading*] TO SEE <u>YOU</u> THROUGH. Yesterday's closure of the computerized business should have been your loudly RINGING ALARM.

Now, I am going to offer some material on LIFE as I have spent this whole morning on these topics as above. We need help and YOU NEED TO HELP. We need to know right now who is with God and nation and WHO IS NOT. As God has said to those who gathered and pronounced big "deals": "You are

either with me or you are against me.!" We are finding who runs the track with the staid old tale-tellers and who is actually getting something done in the name of God of Life. Nobody is going to "SAVE YOU", friends—NOBODY EXCEPT YOU!

Don't be sucked in by ANYONE as to the attacks and denouncements of such as Bill Clinton. The idiot with that label is nothing but a puppet and the name-calling and rock-tossing is beside the point and a money/time waster of the highest order. You can't have a "Republic" by throwing darts and playing into the side-games. You certainly CANNOT DEPEND ON ANY MAN DOING IT **FOR YOU**. It is unfortunate that men make promises they cannot keep—but you cannot rely on the "blame game" to get you through. You must protect self and family for making it through the tough times and then, and only then, can you accomplish rebuilding. Scatter your assets, be they financial or emotional, to the winds and all you reap is more WIND. There are plenty of ones who will simply suck you DRY and play on your emotions until you can't think clearly. Tough times don't last, readers, but tough people do—IF THEY THINK AND ACT IN GODLY WISDOM. The time for great tattling revelations is past—now that you KNOW— you must attend the immediate self and family in as much security as you can gather and take as much shelter as you can glean. We have laid a workable foundation, we can do no more FOR you—the rest of this journey is UPTO YOU.

OK, we need tractors, plows, goods for roofing and some of the old time religion which helps neighbors build barns and plant the fields. We don't need ANY MORE who stand by and the minute the trouble hits, retreat from the garden and leave the MESS to the ones who care enough to give their very best and last. You want ME to pay for everything and then do all the work to boot? No thank you. Dharma is personally harvesting the millet for the birds in winter so we may not have much writing for a few days. You each do that which you will—but check to make sure it is enough for I find that more prattling than back-against-the-wheel is being applied. May your tummies never have to know the gnawing pain of total hunger nor, as Paul L. has had to do, watch a loved one die of untreatable body-devouring diseases you cannot stop. LIFE IS WHAT HAPPENS WHILE YOU ARE MAKING OTHER PLANS—BUT WHEN IT DOES "HAPPEN", FOR GOODNESS SAKES, CHANGE YOUR PLANS!!!

Dharma, I change my own plans now-you go cut your grain for I see your need to do something else for the moment. We all knew it would not be easy nor pretty when the housecleaning would be done-but ah, how bright and shiny is the soul when the debris is removed. Parasites come in all shapes, sizes and forms. Let us never be a "parasite" to another while we THINK we attend Godly actions which amount to nothing more than misinformation and "talk" at best. A man is judged by his actions and by HIS GOD. To consider that ALL the cleaning at the farm, for instance, must be by PAID workers is unthinkable to mebut I too have seen almost NO SUGGESTIONS OTHERWISE. The same few do IT ALL. So be it for I think I shall just begin to "wait" on God to fix it all for me! If nobody cares enough to help then so be it. And no, I should not, nor should you—HAVE TO BE THE ONE TO ALWAYS ASK, PAY AND PETI-TION. This becomes a point of neighbor helping neighbor-not a cult, church or paid pot-luck. I had to see who gives a damn and the numbers are scarce indeed. Who has bothered to help check and prepare in the one shelter system we have? No? Then where do YOU think YOU WILL GO? IF THE SHOES FIT—WEAR THEM! I am not your nice nanny or your 64,000 year old E.T. who babbles his way through your pocketbook. YOU do whatever YOU WANT TO DO-but I am about through giving you all "save the assets" information while you denounce me and mine and then are nowhere to be found when the rake needs manning. God may well be total patience—IAM NOT! Salu.

CHAPTER 13

REC #1 HATONN

FRI., OCT. 17, 1995 11:18 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 062

TUE., OCT. 17, 1995

Dharma is worn out today so there is no reasonable use to trying to write on our biology lessons after five days interim. I will voice some of the things which she knows and some which she does NOT know but will give "reason" to her fatigue and frustration—although it comes with increased realization and insight-fulness. We have to attend the assaults and painful incidents to get around to being able for you and others who participate in the load here—to understand.

To be called "evil" leaders is not just an error in accusation against the Ekkers and Charles but the offense really comes through the total lack of factual circumstances—even to the "leader" portion of the statement. Then to base the accusation on the erroneous information stemming, this time, from Ence/Enz (Rod changed the name, you must understand) is beyond my ability to understand why OTHERS do not respond properly to these pieces of correspondence. You will note that ones in opposition DO NOT speak or correspond with the parties involved but continue the AROUND BEHIND THE BACK stabbing and spreading lies. It is the name of the game, students—you see it with O.J., with Farrakhan—with anyone who functions in TRUTH and simply tries to do their job.

I do, however, have to give Doris some significant insight for the painful accusations are just that, painful, and cause doubt within as to either the "truth" or inner doubts which challenge the being.

FARRAKHAN MARCH

I need to offer confirmation about yesterday, October the 16th, and the Million Man "March". Where was I and why did we not write and why did I require her to watch and record the full event as offered? Because I believe, if you watched at all—you would realize that I WAS IN WASHINGTON D.C.—IT BEING "ME" WHO CALLED FOR THE MARCH IN THE FIRST PLACE! I have no interest in anyone's opinion about my choices or my actions—we needed a show of strength of the "little men" and the White race in America is already so dead that it could not be started through them, and now you can have the other minority groups gain involvement. It had to be the Blacks FIRST—FOR THE RIGHT REASONS—GOODNESS AND RESPONSIBILITY.

DID YOU NOT HEAR WHAT FARRAKHAN SAID ABOUT ATON AND AKHNATON? WE ARE IT, BROTHERS, AND IT DOESN'T MATTER WHO THINKS OR WISHES OTHERWISE—<u>AND</u> WE KNOW OUR ENEMIES!!

We did not allow the Space Shuttle to launch for the plan was to have the Shuttle complete the computer direction coordination pathways for the HAARP and GWEN pulse systems. The plan was to turn Washington D.C. into a blood-bath. No, the "march" did its PERFECT job—it proved to THE PEOPLE that there CAN be something done by "the least among God's people".

Do "we" or "you" march to Farrakhan's tune? No, your job is NOT THE SAME as his. But EACH body has to do its own job in order that others can then do theirs. The media is having to openly show their own lies and bigotry today as the ADL REFUSES TO HAVE ANY ENCOUNTER AT ALL WITH FAR-RAKHAN.

The point of Powell not attending, etc. For goodness sakes, the man is half JEW! He has been in the Elite society of White Man's greed and New World Order since his YOUTH. Powell is run by the Elite CFR and is a total facade put forth to further deceive you-the-people. Stop the nonsense and SEE WHAT IS BEFORE YOU.

LIES COME BACK TO HAUNT LIARS

I do not care who lies or what lies are told about either myself or my contacts—they will not stand and those who participate in THE LIES shall surely fall. This includes Green, Abbott, Ence/Enz—you name it—for they will fall of their own doing.

Along those avenues it is obvious that the last document filed by Abbott is filed on the basis of "Power of Attorney" documents. Whether Eleanor Schroepfer really, personally, authorized this latest filing is unknown to us, but it is more likely that Abbott was able to file on a Power of Attorney in his possession from Eleanor. It is obvious the same happened with Leon. LEON WILL "ALONE" END UP RESPONSI-BLE FOR HOLDING THE BAG—AND PAYING EXPENSES FOR LEGAL, COURT AND DAM-AGES TO EACH OF THE "DEFENDANTS" NAMED IN THAT SAD DOCUMENT. The "CRIMI-NAL" charges put forth by Abbott will eat him alive—while assuring LEON pays all the expenses of this insane maneuver.

My heart says for you to go and explain this to Leon and also to somehow contact Eleanor and explain this to her (Rod, whoever), for this time the man has gone too far and, yet, "time" is running out for Leon to protect himself. The full game is laid out in this last filing along with the removal of George Green as a "defendant".

I remind all of you within this loop that the claims that Tuten, Yount, Hoffmann family, etc., filing with Abbott and Green to bankrupt the Institute is sadly lacking in judgment of any good intent.

Tuten, Yount and another did not respond to the "call" on the gold—at the advice of Green and Berger. What did that mean? It meant that the gold covering their loan as collateral was taken by the bank. That in turn means there is NO GOLD backing any of THEIR loans. If the Institute is put into receivership THEY <u>AUTOMATICALLY</u> LOSE EVERYTHING IN IT—RIGHT OFF THE TOP! So, does it actually sound logical that these people are so dense that they can't see this critical little manipulation of Green? Now, Abbott is seeing to it that Leon loses everything just for participating with him and Green. It

has NOTHING to do with Ekkers (a total distraction which was false from onset) or the Institute business. Abbott has continually lied to Leon and Ann until the egg splatters are enough to bury them in the rotten contents. Why? Because they used the information of Abbott, even about himself, to write and file against people and thus and so—only to now find that the lies were, after all, HIS LIES—WHILE LEON WAS STILL PAYING FOR HIS OWN HANGING.

You will find that, NOW, because of the demands against Ekkers and their "evil" ways and "spy" Charles Neil—accounting has to be done. Challenge Met corporation, by Rod's information, is somehow "his" corporation or at the least run under his directions and banking. Nearly all farm expenses, etc., were paid into that corporation which was ONLY run by Ence/Enz. This is unfortunate for Rod because the facts are proving that, through the records ongoing—there have been expenses upon expenses which were personal which were charged off to and paid for by Sunshine Farms who borrowed money for the project to PROTECT Ence/Enz. We are now informed that Ence/Enz intends to 'ABANDON' the corporation and somehow "that will show them"! Wait, son, before you do such a stupid thing for that means accounting has to be MADE PUBLIC. When that is made public the Ence/Enz FAMILY WILL BE IN LEGAL TROUBLE OVER THEIR FIGURATIVE HEADS with the State and Feds.

Rod took property not belonging to him; he further claims he sent keys and maintenance manuals to Hamilton's in Utah for the equipment not belonging to him—to confuse things. Hamilton's have not yet received the keys so the obvious conclusion is that Rod LIED. Why? Because part of the equipment includes a "harvester". If no one here can use the harvester, then the millet has to be sacrificed or hand-picked—which was the full "sharing and giving" intent. All this means is that some modicum of bird-feed could be salvaged. They already had sold off Doris' and Gene's birds which had been given, along with the aviary, all supplies and FOOD by said parties. They also sold off the laying chickens which had been supplied ALONG WITH CHICKEN FOOD (ONGOING) by and for the farm and from which all the eggs were personally paid for by others, the money retained by Ence/Enz. If Ekkers, for instance, got eggs—THEY OVERPAID FOR THEM. Then, there were other chickens given when moves were made by friends (who, by the way are back on their original property and could have used the chickens back), who never were contacted for same.

All expenses were provided for the Ence/Enz family as to utilities, housing, even gas for the vehicles. Everything was provided INCLUDING FULL PAY—for both Rod and the children for their work. It even turns out that the children were charged for at the same rate as Rod. So, he had the children doing the work but was billing as if it were himself—or at the least, paid as if it were himself. They had food and other help through the Food Stamp program so that a family could eat and live comfortably. ALL of this in addition to reimbursements which had grown to mammoth proportions. Expense sheets even bore the listing of such as graduation parties for the family—to which some of you made contribution in attending. That was a final blow to the accounting person and questioned. Up until then all billings were simply paid on the assumption that Rod was an honest person.

Now, why would I write about this "thing"? Because Dharma has trouble continuing 24-hour-a-day service in light of the bashing which comes recently from Sandy's and Tammy's Father:

[QUOTING:]

"TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN;

DUE TO THE VICIOUS LIES, MANIPULATION AND TRANSGRESSIONS BY DORIS AND E.J. EKKER AND ALSO SPY CHARLES NEIL, TO HAVE THE ROD ENCE FAM-ILY **EVICTED** FROM THE RANCH, PLEASE REMOVE MY NAME FROM YOUR "CON-TACT" LIST, ALSO INCLUDE THE TAPE LIST, JOURNALS AND GAIA PRODUCTS, AS I CAN NO LONGER SUPPORT AN **OPERATION** UNDER SUCH EVIL LEADER-SHIP AS DORIS AND E.J. EKKER.

THANK YOU,

Robert E. Rhoads P.O. Box 60 Victor, MT. 59875

[END OF QUOTING]

[Editor's note: Please see E.J. Ekker's measured response to this letter on page xx.]

Letters and calls have come from various ones in Utah, including Lemura, etc., with claims of now knowing about all the things taking place "from the direct source". Fine, good—but it wasn't any of these "sources".

It seems even Ken Hardy is in the picture, saying that Ed Cleary has ALWAYS been an insider for George Green. He and others also report that Green had called and said that Ekkers were packed and either gone or leaving for "South America" (first Peru and then Chilé) and others were returning to their own prior places (i.e., Paul and Gene) along with lists of people who were joining him in this last filing of Abbott. Well, some made excuses and called E.J. (to see if he was still 'there'). And Dharma weeps? I could kick her fanny. Why would she weep? These people in point have dealt nothing save problems, trouble and "taking" from their arrivals on!

Dharma, we can get on with our work just as soon as you dump the "asses" off your back. By this I refer to the man with the donkey who met people going to town with his donkey (ass). The donkey had a load and he was riding. Upon complaints the man got down and led the donkey. Upon more complaints the man took the burden himself and led the donkey. The point of the story is that to please all the people the man finally picked up the donkey and carried it also—only to finally topple off a bridge and kill them all and lose the load to boot. Well, here we are! Your CONTRACT is with the lenders TO BE GOOD STEW-ARDS and protect our assets from the TAKERS. We shall continue to struggle—but we will carry no more asses! Is this understood? We are not here for YOUR SPIRITUAL DOINGS—we have a job and YOU HAVE A COMMITMENT—WHICH YOU MIGHT CONSIDER KEEPING.

I warned all of you IN ADVANCE—that I will no longer abide the lies and misinformation and that if you choose the routes of ill-begotten and treks of misinformation—I will not keep silent.

Rod, for instance, (and yes I do get information and I DON'T HAVE TO GET IT FROM ANY PHYSI-CAL PERSON) was going to go to Jason Brent and bring charges against Ekkers. For what? Oh, he

didn't need a case—he just wanted to give as much HELL as possible by going to Jason the Khazar. When that didn't result in very "wise" action with no case—he proceeded to park his car outside Jason's office so all would be stirred up by the tricks. Well, Ed Cleary, mentor and "used", lived on that corner also—so nobody gave a damn. What are you people doing? Perhaps it might "pay" to think about what you are going to do AFTER YOU KISS-US-OFF! And you who expect me and mine to FIX things that we did not break—forget it! The very idea sticks like gall in the throat. Neither Doris nor E.J. EVER asked to run anything of this operation and have gotten stuck trying and succeeding in making Green's business plan work, while bringing it into security. George took all of Doris' writings and copyrighted them—so he says. Well, he only claims the ONES which he actually COULDN'T copyright—stupid is as stupid does. The ones which show his copyright are likely NOT but they show same.

Do we have things to "hide"? NO, we would enjoy a bit a privacy in our own personal affairs—but NO, there is nothing SECRET here. We don't even keep secrets enough to not have to answer to private writings as with this one. This one WILL GET BACK and necessitate more attention—but NO, WE DO NOT OBJECT! I do, however, have need to communicate with Dharma and E.J. and this is the way we choose to do it so that involved parties can share—i.e. Charles, who is included as a participant and "spy". It so happens that the other dealing corporation is the Sunshine Valley Farms and Charles is a senior officer who has sunk more hours and money into the Ence failure than any other one person—excluding no one. How dare you people accuse and abuse. Charles "IS" Sunshine Valley Farms. Sunshine Valley borrowed all the funding and now has to face bankruptcy because of lousy, deceitful management by Challenge Met—which is now going to be "abandoned" (dumped) by Rod Ence/Enz? I don't think so—at the least, not while the lies are flowing from that sector.

You misunderstand if you think I have urged ANYONE to USE corporations in this UNETHICAL manner. Corporations are sound ONLY if you attend them, keep impeccable records and contracts and use them properly. WE DO!! Further, if we are called into a court of law—OUR STRUCTURES HOLD BECAUSE WE ATTEND OUR BUSINESS WITH INTEGRITY AND RECORDS CORRECTLY DOCUMENTED. I WOULD FURTHER SUGGEST, HOWEVER, THAT IF YOU DON'T KNOW THE DIFFERENCE IN "EVICT" AND "VACATE" THAT YOU SHOULD PROBABLY NOT DE-PEND ON A CORPORATION TO PROTECT YOUR SHENANIGANS. The LESSONS are well taken, however, and appreciated. It may well make for less "giving" by ones involved—but WELL TAKEN AND WELL LEARNED in these quarters.

When you lie to and/or in front of your own spouse and children—you have erred greatly for you have sucked them into YOUR DECEPTION—AND THEY KNOW THE DIFFERENCE—BUT WILL LIKELY SIMPLY CONTINUE THE PATH OF SAME TO THEIR OWN PAIN AND DOWNFALL. So, how do "I" feel about this sort of thing? I am pained by it—but when you have done that which you can—you release it/them to their own course and direction. I, personally, remove my protection and direction and it usually bodes quite badly for those who break away in this manner through discounting and assault against me. I do NOTHING—SAVE <u>RELEASE</u> AND GO MY WAY. However, it is NOT ACCEPTABLE to fail to counter the lies along the way which damage MANY by the thrusts at the few.

I am filled with appreciation to the ones, such as Phyllis and others, who have "filled-in" brilliantly with *CONTACT* while we have been off our schedule. You have developed the finest PAPER in publication—yes, YOU. You tiny handful and you "out there" have been the ROCK upon which God has been able to

"BUILD HIS HOUSE", and there shall come the day when ye shall not be wanting. I speak of such as Claudia who quietly works around the clock EVERY DAY and the others who are the backbone of what is offered here. Look carefully before you weep and entangle selves in "attitudes"—WHO WAS DOING ALL THE WORK BEFORE?? I thought you might perceive it a bit differently when you take away the rosy glasses. But grieve we must, for the losses sustained and the disappointments which tear at our hearts. Then, we pull ourselves together, release it and GO ON.

Last in this writing: LOOK AHEAD, for all of you can begin to see our directions and the massive task ahead. If it is too much, pray about it and if it is still too much, back off—there is nothing wrong with stepping aside if you FEAR the path ahead. Just don't expect everyone to get off because you choose to do so, and can you not "get off" on your own responsible perceptions—without trying to pull down the very ones you claimed to have as fellow-teammates? Nothing changes HERE so in the ending you who falsely accuse will simply find yourselves looking the fools. We keep picking up the broken pieces and going and going and going—while now carrying your abuse, disinformation and with our hands bitten by the very ones we fed and nurtured. It always comes back around, chelas—in its form given forth. It may take a while and the heart may be pained—but truth will OUT and that sent forth WILL CIRCLE BACK! Let us just consider the "Rhoads" letter above—how will the TRUTH fit with this blast of hate—WHEN THE TRUTH IS KNOWN? WHAT HAVE THE "CHILDREN" TOLD THESE PARENTS THAT CAUSES A FATHER TO WRITE A LETTER AS THIS—WHEN NOTHING IN IT IS IN TRUTH? AH, I THINK THAT "THINKING" PRIOR TO SUCH DRASTIC SPEAKINGS AND SELF-DE-FENSE MIGHT WELL BE IN ORDER.

And about asking "forgiveness"—DO NOT BOTHER WITH SUCH SILLINESS. Forgiveness enters not this scene. Forgetting would be foolish but no one here even wants to BOTHER WITH THE MIS-ERY OF "FORGIVING". LET'S JUST SEE HOW WELL YOU FORGIVE **YOURSELF** FOR THE MISCHIEF YOU CAUSE ANOTHER—FOR IT SHALLALWAYS BE GREATER AGAINST THE ONES YOU LEAST DESIRE TO HURT—**AND SELF.**

IMPORTANT CONFIRMATIONS

Now, for you, Dharma: you are stronger today than yesterday, you understand better today than yesterday—and now you have your confirmation of your "place" in this unfolding play. It is indeed overwhelming—but you are equal to the task and you shall have the seers and knowers to walk with you as your tasks come into the unity of the ONE. If nothing else, little bird, the "Crow's feathers" shall sustain you. If we have no enemies and everybody adores us—it is because they are liars and we are fools and idiots—AND WE ARE NOT TELLING TRUTH. We who are bound in our brotherhood take each thing in love and appreciation from the teachers who come to share and serve—and pick up our share of the task and move forward. We continue to make it possible for each and all of us to move toward God in Truth—for that is, after all, the GAME of this day. It simply remains a fact that the consequences of your choices shall rest upon YOU. I shall not accept YOURS.

Salu and, Dharma, give me some of your quiet time this day for the fat is in the fire and the flames are blazing but victory is in sight—the infantry is on the move. The Chariots of Fire are rolling and the enemy is GOING TO FALL!

CHAPTER 14

REC #1 HATONN

WED., OCT. 18, 1995 7:38 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 063

WED., OCT. 18, 1995

DESTROY THE MESSENGER

I tell you this day that even the messenger cannot be destroyed if he brings Truth. The messenger's property, dignity and yea, even his life, may well be smashed and crumbled—but neither the message nor the messenger can be actually destroyed. If the message be in truth of Spiritual reality—there is only change—never destruction.

Lies cannot be destroyed either—only recognized or realized and these shall always come back around to devastate the sender.

WHO CAN YOU BELIEVE?

In testing your own credibility—count them yourself. If you need choose between one million or 400,000— COUNT THE NUMBERS YOURSELF. I can guarantee you that if the marchers in Washington on Monday past were unruly and riotous, rather than righteous, you would have been given a number of far more than two million. Ah, but there was a power greater than the sum of all the marchers and there was only brotherhood and desire for growth and change—an accepting of responsibility, on that Mall on Monday. And THAT only represented the Black brothers—WHO DARED. Satan is worried this day, readers, for his days are numbered. Goodness has been drained from your societies and bloodletting has been accepted within your cultures—but "higher human"ity is rearing its head above the crowds as those who have nothing more to lose claim their place in God's WORLD. Has it been thus before now? Of course, and you were there! Go listen to Mr. Farrakhan's speech. I herein ask that a transcript be obtained of that speech in Washington. The man speaks of ATON and messengers, Akhnaton of the ONE LIGHT—OF GOD. But who will listen? ENOUGH, MY FRIENDS—<u>ENOUGH</u>!

SPACE SHUTTLE

Beware the time following the launching of the Shuttle now on the pad, waiting to be launched. It has been grounded because GOD INTERVENED! Yes, oh shock, I really did say that "God intervened". God will always respond to the petitions of Godly people asking voice and expression in the perfection of HIS calling. I often refer to the Negroid races as the "least" of HIS people. Why? Am I a bigot? No, it is because they have been brought forth as servants and slaves unto the masses of adversarial rulers. Ah, but the most relevant thing I can point out to you is that the most slaves in America came forth from such as the White people from Ireland, England and the bonded-races to serve the Elite Politicians and Patricians. The Blacks in the early days of the United States (actually the continents of the Americas) were usually placed within the household as servants and were more precious and more highly "placed" in the order of

things than were the "poor White" people in "bondage". Look at Appalachia! The Blacks, however, have been more "notably" exploited than any, and you had better heed the warnings, for when the Blacks do rise up in retaliation—rather than atonement—it will be the worst of confrontations short of the places of HELL. They alone are a force with which to reckon and, gathered with brothers of all races, including the White "common man"-there will be a HOLY REVOLUTION. This is WHY the adversary Elite cannot allow the MESSAGE OR THE MESSENGER TO PASS UNALTERED-THEY KNOW THAT WHEN GOD BECOMES THE FOCUS—THEY SHALL FALL AS FLIES BEFORE THE "RAID". This adversarial New World Order filled with misfits and greedy filth has tried to destroy every symbol of decency-but obviously they have failed. In their own greed and usurpation they have built an army of "underdogs" who are mad as Hell and will not take it any more. But the message is Truth and the messenger is Truth and all the lies of the media and the "counting crews" cannot change the actuality of each and EVERY person on the Mall on Monday! The "atonement" (at-one-ment, Aton-ment [God-ness]) comes forth and the taking back of dignity and God-reality in goodness SHALL RISE NEXT. However, between here and there-the enemies of God-TRUTH and expression of LOVE shall be attacked and squandered and riots shall be the chosen happenings as attempts are made to destroy the MESSENGERS before the world can hear the message.

The children, however, are purposeless, angry, and troubled. They are bright and can see, so they will turn against the irresponsible of their own race first (and they have done so) and then they will take control of their destiny—be it in terror, horror or in goodness. They have gone about as far as they can go into the pits of despair and abuse. Ah, but those who are in despair and desperation—DON'T FORGET GOD!

How do "I" feel about the attacks on the messengers? I feel just fine, friends—when the attacks come I know that I am reaching through and whether it be through Dharma, Farrakhan, or Little Billy Doolittle, it is proof and confirmation that we ARE being heard—in spite of everything the Adversary can toss against us. When the attacks and assaults come against my receivers—it becomes the most easy route to the sorting as ones sort selves from myself.

I told you before and I shall present it again—it is far more safe for you to be on the list of *CONTACT* and have journals in your home WHEN THE DAY OF RECKONING COMES THAN ALL THE BLOOD AND MONEY YOU CAN SPREAD ON YOUR PASSOVER DOORSILLS OR TAX RECEIPTS. I would suggest you scatter a few journals of the Phoenix variety on your coffee tables for your own protection when the trouble comes upon you. I said that this WORD would be your security—BELIEVE IT.

God (Aton by Egyptian title) said unto Mr. Farrakhan to "ask for a million and I SHALL GIVE YOU MORE" and so it came to pass on the day of October 16, in the year 9, day 61, of our Golden Age of Change, that twice a million gathered in the city of Sodom D.C., U.S.A. in the name of Goodness, Light, and preservation of humankind. And God said that when two or more are gathered in MY NAME—so shall I be among you. I can narrow it down a bit more: WHEN ONE OR MORE OF YOU ARE GATHERED IN GOD'S NAME—SO SHALL HE BE WITH YOU!

TIME AS YOU NOW EXPERIENCE IT SHALL BE NO MORE!

However, in the eight steps to higher growth, the game gets more difficult and seemingly hard—but anchored in truth, the choices get ever so much easier, chelas. As you begin to better UNDERSTAND, you cannot be pulled away. As you release the ego control over your being and become learned in the courses of GOD, you have no need of sorrow or doubts—for each incident becomes a positive CONFIRMA-TION of TRUTH—not a destructive weakening of self. What God promises is always delivered—as YOU allow it to 'BECOME'.

FRIENDS AND GOBLINS

It is said that "Friendship consists in forgetting what one gives and remembering what one receives." This has far more meaning than at first glance for it means not the "gifts" of trinkets but the heartfelt "gift" which ones offer in exchange for that which they have received FROM you. When the act of "taking" through deceit, force or trickery, is present in the giving or receiving-you have NO FRIEND and no amount of tinkering with that one will make it different. When one takes the very most tiny hidden thing which is not theirs-it comes from someone who owned it and paid for it-who is the ultimate loser? Both! However, at confrontation-it is always the thief who is in greatest agony for he has brought pain upon himself and the other. Some will remain with and even follow the leadership of that traitor to truth-but they will also ALWAYS KNOW the shortcomings and will grow to be unforgiving and angry at the deceit, and the relationships will finally crumble as truth is uncovered. You can train a child to play a game of deception in a public setting-but you cannot change the attitude of the KNOWING of the child. He will become more deceitful than his teacher or rebel against those dishonest guardians of his life-stream. Parents-which are you in representation? How can you conceive responsibility in behavior when the parent is lacking? It, further, is not a question of whether or not the parent CAN learn better-it is strictly a matter of whether or not the parent WILL learn. YOU DO NOT FOOL THE CHILD AND HE WILL LOATHE YOU FOR THE DECEPTION.

OTHER MESSENGERS

Other than WHO? All beings are messengers of some sort or another! I am deluged with inquiries again—about Ronn Jackson's place in MY plan? Well, mostly Ronn Jackson HAS NO PLACE IN MY "PLAN"! It was agreed in the hierarchy of operating Elite that Ronn Jackson would and could be the recognized (by both sides) entity for conduit of resources for our agreed upon projects. No more, no less! He stated he wished to begin a "New Republic" and, I suppose, believed that he could do so. He stated he had 33 million "followers" for that endeavor which has so far produced NOTHING. Is his direction wrong, or the direction of all others? That is NOT MY BUSINESS. I am saddened to see that some have supported him into the poor-house of debt and misdirected funds—but I cannot attend those things and choices.

I am now prevailed upon to answer as to what Ronn Jackson was doing "wandering around" at the recent Corporation meeting in Las Vegas. I was not there except with the participants and speakers who offered and received INFORMATION on Corporations. Ronn Jackson had NOTHING to do with it one way or another. I assume he wanted to be there—no more and no less. He was actually searching for individuals who he thought would be in attendance. He forgets that we have all, each, no "group" save in interest and intent. It is no longer a question of his management as no-one can know or understand his direction or difficulties. We have our own tasks to accomplish and we do not attend that of another lest it be attached to our own.

I will speak a moment of the area of intention for use for this New Republic (which, by the way, would be a superb way of handling "government"). It is encumbered by Texaco (Pennzoil, I'm now told). Have you ever known an OIL company to turn valuable resources over to the enemy? Well, we shall see. It CAN be accomplished-but not while USING others to fulfill promises made by yet another. Will this "hope" run away to be discounted as were those who have come before? Perhaps-we shall surely see. I have been warned to stay out of Ronn's face and ones think somehow that there is control or attachment with CONTACT. No, unfortunately, there has been no help there, either, so we struggle on but we do so without compromise of validity. Jackson tells us quite clearly what he will and will not "give up" or "stop" no matter who asks him otherwise. Fine! If you cannot control SELF-you certainly cannot expect another to follow your path of self-ness. I would suggest to all of you who want a Ronn Jackson's New Republic to rethink it a bit, as well as I would offer to Ronn that he might consider some changes to the perceptions flowing forth into the ethers and public patriotic community. I make no charge or inference about the intent-it is the perception which causes great difficulty as TIME PASSES WITHOUT POSI-TIVE MERIT SHOWN OR PROVEN. A man is only as good as his WORD in the judgment of others, for others have no other measure by which to scale expectation or presentation. This is NOT meannessit is observation of that which IS.

Does this mean that somehow I distance from Ronn Jackson? No, but Ronn certainly is distancing himself from ME. Why? That is not my business! Perhaps it is as with Father Cleary, the PROMISES are made and when confronted it is the big kiss-off of "screw you" and "it is none of your business"! So be it. Does Ronn Jackson OR Father Cleary MEAN IT? Oh indeed! But do they REALLY mean it? Oh indeed! They want no shadow of God or Messengers upon their works or receivings. Does this mean they are Evil? What mean YOU by "evil"? It simply means they ARE! Evil or Goodness has little to do with the individual workings of physical man—ONLY THE SPIRITUAL INTENT WHICH IS MEASURED BY NONE SAVE GOD AND THAT MAN!

Does Ronn Jackson have access to the money he claims? NO! The key word here is "access", so don't hop to conclusions! However, in this day of power players—"access" is the key to almost everything. YOU may well have great abundance in foreign banks, etc. It is the ACCESSING that is the real bugger. Will hanging Ronn Jackson do wonders for getting that which he promises but does not produce? Nope—so you may as well hold strong and see what CAN BE PRODUCED. IT GETS HARDER TODAY, AFTER MONDAY, TO STEAL WITHOUT RECOURSE—AS IT IS SHOWN BY TWO MILLION MEN THAT THEY WILL TAKE IT NO LONGER AND ARE WILLING TO GO THROUGH THE STEPS GOD PROPOSES TO SHOW THEIR INTENT! When two million men, then eight million, then 100 million, and a billion—march around the walls of "Jerico"—those walls will FALL! Evil cannot prevail in that type of energy frequency or harmonic resonance. The very heavens will open unto the higher power when this happens, readers—and it becomes purely "physics" in its truth and form—a mystery solved—not a mystical journey in mysticism.

SPELTA

I see a problem facing you who package Spelt flour and mixes. This must be considered, as holding of product allows hatching of tiny pantry moths. And worse, it would seem to you who process the products—that nothing bothers the grain in the hull or the freshly hulled, but still whole, kernels. Right! What you have is a product untampered with no processing of additives to change the organic and natural circumstance of the product. This is mandatory in organically handled and grown food. But you don't want bugs or moths in your food? Then you have to attend the products. Our people do not grind the flour until just prior to shipping to avoid just such infestation. But—remember that the product is then measured, packaged and goes to a warehouse prior to shipping. So, the product is uncontaminated at onset of handling and, being untreated, but only handled with gloved hands that package ONLY by hand, there is perfection sought, but the moment it leaves the package-table it is subject to the things of life in any pantry. My thoughts on the matter? Handle with CARE and attention! The packages on receiving by the consumer MUST BE INTENTIONALLY HANDLED PROPERLY. The mixes, etc., can either be kept in a FREEZER or refrigerator (if cold enough). Bulk flour (just as with ANY food product) must be attended in SEALED containers with proper treatment for STORAGE. This can be accomplished as with any preservation method suggested by any food supplier or "survival" food packager.

If there are "webs" in the product—filter or sift the product at use—as there is nothing wrong with the product, although it is aesthetically undesirable to have alien life-forms in another type of life-form than you want in your daily bread.

If you have a vacuum "Food Saver", then my suggestion is to put the packages in wide-mouth canning jars and vacuum seal the jar. Or, vacuum seal into plastic bags—but realize that the packages are easily UNSEALED. YOU have to be responsible for your own products, readers—no one can guarantee a perfect, forever-lasting product of organic items. This is why pre-freezing and irradiation are used. Both damage the cellular structure to some extent—of the product. However, storage of the product is feasible while there is refrigeration, and after freezing the product will be ok as long as SEALED. If frozen and then sealed—fine, but the moment it is unsealed it is again open for contamination and spoilage. IT IS IN THE AIR, READERS—EVERYTHING YOU WOULD RATHER NOT HAVE—BUT GET ANYWAY. CONTAMINATION IS BROUGHT DIRECTLY FROM THE FIELDS, THE STORES, THE PAN-TRY—YOU ARE CONTAMINATED SO YOU HAVE TO TAKE PRECAUTIONS FOR SELF.

At source here it is impossible to process in vacuum containers and do all that which YOU CAN DO, in advance. Why? Because the cost would be so great as to disallow those save the wealthy to have the products. Here is no place for the massive business of big-business. There is no big industry here— NONE. It is much the same as coming to dinner at our table and we share product and food at that table. ALL things are within the regulator's list of stupid assumptions, but we claim no great "business" or production factories.

When Mr. Jackson or some other "promissory" party funds these projects—then, and only then, will there be great production plants with freeze-dryers and preservation supplies. Until then, we offer what we can for friends and relations—for our purpose is to share, NOT SAVE, anyone or anything!

The "promises" have been loudly made and great in expectation but still the tiny handful of subscribers (who dare) and the same few keep the paper going forth and the products in some measure of production—at the lowest cost that can be managed. We claim nothing but we offer what we have! It is enough for God—it is enough for us. If we are forced to close—we shall do so. Yes, people play their games with us and steal and thieve from us—but we cannot control that aspect of humankind. We do what we can and that is all that is expected by God—from us. YOU MUST BE RESPONSIBLE FOR SELF AND THAT WHICH FLOWS UNTO YOU.

I should tell you now that the expenses of labor for the paper, the publications and all other things are

supported through loans to entities FROM NEW GAIA. There is no person or persons reaping rewards from our small production. Everything is separate but all income is shared to maintain other entities. Income is tiny indeed, for ALL—but costs are not offered lesser to us—if anything, the business world "out-there" is more expensive for us in hopes of destroying the source. When you use ANY product from New Gaia—you are sharing with the loving hands of those here who SERVE you because they CARE ENOUGH to send you the very best—personally and with that honorable "hallmark" of working now in hopes of sharing resources LATER. If ones come who do not feel this loving sharing—they soon drift away for their reasons were wrong in the first place and/or their patience with God got too sorely tested.

If you want a church, cult or commune—GO SOMEWHERE ELSE, FOR HERE YOU WILL FIND NONE OF THESE. You will only find here, those just as the ones on the Washington D.C. mall individual people in unity of purpose but totally separate in every other way. You don't have to like the message or the messenger HERE—but you have to have integrity to remain in business—period. Integrity in every aspect of service is mandatory for one may not be allowed to drain the coffers and cost the co-op its products. One business MUST depend on other businesses—it is called capitalism or free trade or whatever you choose. It is known as trade, barter, i.e., the spelta grower needs the miller and the miller has nothing to mill if there are no grains and thus and so. This does not mean that the miller must COM-MUNE with the grower—ponder it. However, for the grain grower to stay IN BUSINESS—he must produce grain. And, if the baker expects to make bread—he must have the miller. THIS DOES NOT MEAN YOU HAVE TO LIVE IN EACH OTHER'S BEDROOM! It DOES mean that each has to produce to the best of his integral ability. And, further, if one cannot do this as promised at upstart—then changes become MANDATORY because the one cannot survive in BUSINESS without the other. THAT IS WHAT "BUSINESS" *IS*! Spiritual reality is the individual right of each person. BUSINESS WHICH DEPENDS UPON ANOTHER'S BUSINESS IS A VERY PHYSICAL REALITY OF NECESSITY.

THERE IS, BY THE WAY, NO FREE LUNCH WITH GOD! PONDER IT! If you CLAIM to be Godly—then you had best be RESPONSIBLE because you will otherwise find yourself in the mire of confusion and, finally, disallowance, as ones who depend upon YOU are left holding bag after empty bag of unfulfilled "claims" and "promises". The intelligent ones continue to work and HOPE—while doing their work. The "hopeless hopers" just set about destroying and WAITING for another to attend their wants. NO THANK YOU. I attend those who responsibly attend themselves to the best of their ability. Misperceptions are NOTHING—true realization is EVERYTHING. GOD'S DELAYS ARE NOT GOD'S DENIALS—and failure is measured by such a variety of SUCCESSES as to boggle the human mind but fulfill the SPIRIT. GOD IS SPIRITUAL PERFECTION—human guidelines and measurements are of the physical plane. BOTH ARE CHOICES—and moreover, that tangled web you weave is first begun in the first deception rendered. Perhaps you should assume that each and every human you meet might well be God—lest you deceive the WRONG ENTITY, for you can NEVER DECEIVE THE RIGHT ENTITY and the deception itself shall come back to rest upon self.

I enjoy a good game of WITS as much as any other—but brothers, I have far more advantages on MY SIDE, so I win—not just sometimes—ALL OF THE TIME. IT MAY WELLAPPEAR OTHERWISE— BUT THE GAME IS NEVER OVER UNTIL IT IS FINAL IN ETERNAL OVERNESS! Your human perceptions only move from, say, C through E—I can see BOTH ends of the road—and the opening as well as the closing of the play. And, readers, GOD WILLALWAYS SEND HIS MESSENGERS—IT IS THE PROMISE OF LIFE! YOU choose to listen, heed and practice—OR, to deafen your ears, eyes and mind. However, since God WINS—it behooves you to decide carefully as to whose message you shall receive. You can count with the Evil Elite and find 400,000 or you can count in TRUTH and find TWO MILLION. BUT, if you only find 400,000 you have already succumbed to the lies of the media and controllers.

What happens when you prepare for and come forth to do WAR but no one on the opposing front plays in your WAR? Oh my, we do have problems among the Elite Anti-Christ this day as they try to cover TRUTH with more lies. It won't work!! There was love, peace and atonement in Washington D.C. on Monday—and all the lies and squiggling of the press and media cannot change a breath of it. You can kill that messenger—but that MESSAGE WILL NEVER BE STILLED—ever again. Never mind the messenger—HEED THE MESSAGE! THERE WERE MORE BEINGS TO WITNESS LIGHT AND LIFE IN WASHINGTON D.C., THE SEAT OF EVIL, THAN STOOD TO WITNESS THE DARK-NESS AT GOLGOTHA 2,000 YEARS AGO! KEEP IT IN YOUR HEARTS!

"AND A CHILD SHALL LEAD THEM..." Ah, but how many of you thought it might be a Black child who would pick up the Holy Cross and bear it unto God? Humm-Hummmnnn. You had best look again at the youngest speaker man on that podium on Oct. 16th in Washington D.C., for there goes the leader who shall bring "HIS" PEOPLE HOME! **GOD HAS NO COLOR, FRIENDS—GOD IS LIGHT!** If YOU cannot perceive the meaning of this—then you have yet a long way to go.

Does God play at tricks on the unsuspecting YOU? No, YOU go about deceiving SELVES. YOU MEAN NO MORE TO GOD THAN DOES THE MOST TINY PIGMY BLACK PRIMITIVE CHILD IN DEEPEST AFRICA—AND PERHAPS NOT AS MUCH.

This is that which LIFE is about—not your silly fantasies fed to you by the deceivers of "time". Eternity is a very long time filled with experience after experience upon which your actions are garnered and measured as to growth. May you come to know differences. The skin color of a being is only a physical anomaly or deviation. The YOU of YOU is but a varying spectrum color wave of LIGHT. IT IS IN THIS MEASUREMENT THAT YOU ARE IN THE IMAGE OF GOD CREATOR. IT MATTERS LITTLE WHAT YOU "CALL" GOD—BUT I DO SUGGEST YOU CALL HIM, FOR HE DRAWS EVER NEARER UNTO HIS PEOPLE. Salu.

CHAPTER 15

REC #1 HATONN

THU., OCT. 19, 1995 7:55 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 064

THU., OCT. 19, 1995

LEADERS QUESTION MESSENGER

Oh? "Leaders" (???) question God's Messenger? Which one? Me, Mine, Farrakhan, Farrakhan's, God Himself, Christ (Jesus, among others?) or do YOU misspeak?

Dharma, for instance, has before her a document (one of many copies of same) which acclaims her as an evil leader. Leader? She hardly leaves her basement computer, i.e.:

[QUOTING:]

Sept. 28, 1995

To Whom it May Concern;

Due to the vicious lies, manipulation and transgressions by Doris and E.J. Ekker, also spy Charles Neil, to have the Rod Ence family evicted from the ranch, please remove my name from your *Contact* list. Also include the tape list, journals and Gaia products, as I can no longer support an <u>operation</u> under such evil leadership as Doris and E.J. Ekker.

Thank you,

Robert E. Rhoads P.O. Box 60 Victor, MT. 59875

[END OF QUOTING]

[Editor's note: See E.J. Ekker's measured response to this letter on Chapter 16.]

This happens to also be the father of Mrs. Rod Ence. THE ONLY REASON ROD ENCE WAS NOT ASKED TO VACATE THE "RANCH" (a 160-acre research farm) TWO-AND-A-HALF YEARS AGO IS BECAUSE OF DORIS AND E.J. EKKER. The farm has been a continuing downhill failure since the Ences took the helm. They were provided with every living need FREE, given gifts, helped to get onto "assistance" and PAID, through their Corporation, full salary. In turn the Sunshine Valley Farms got billed and paid for all costs, repairs, a pickup truck provided, and was even charged for such things as a graduation pizza party for family and friends wherein the guests OVERPAID for the costs—in addition.

Sunshine Valley Farms is NOW bankrupt and there was no "eviction"; the Ences were given a typical 30day vacate notice. Meanwhile the Ekkers and "spy" Charles Neil were working as quickly as possible to make arrangements to shift Rod into the upcoming Jojoba operation being moved to Tehachapi.

The farm ran out of operation funds in JUNE at which time "T" asked to close it down and save the milling operation to cover the lease until expiration so the milling equipment wouldn't be lost. Is this BAD leader-ship? Yes, the farm should have closed down in the Spring when the crops were already a total failure and the farm growing nothing but massively and superbly-growing weeds.

Ences sold Dharma's and her son's exotic birds, the farm fowl, and even took the provided chicken feed left over (some half-ton). Much of the equipment and tools are missing and the Institute is out over \$20,000 run through to Rod Ence for equipment (tractor, etc.) which he has taken to auction. Fine, he had found the investor for the equipment and chose this routing to protect his interests. This is not really good, however, for either the lender OR proper management of his corporation which he now plans to "abandon" with all outstanding debts. So, is this bad and evil "leadership"? Theft and trashing a place is a CHOICE! Sabotage is a CHOICE; blaming others for your own sins is a CHOICE—ROD MADE THE CHOICES!

And "spy Charles Neil"? Well, Charles is co-manager of the Farm in point and IS the senior "operative" of Sunshine Valley Farms who operates the property. You know, readers, the one with the nasty job of making a project WORK and, in this instance, about four projects. I can only suggest to Mr. Rhoads that "your daughter(s) and grandchildren are in trouble."

Then came the following unattached to the above:

[QUOTING:]

Oct. 8, 1995

(A thought from Robert J. Peters on ignorance:)

Cdr:

As you know, a thought came to me to pass on.

Ignorance is not knowing, while acting incorrectly. When you know the truth and still act ignorantly, that is called stupidity... God provides truth... Are we accepting it and acting on it? This is a free will world but we do reap what we sow. So be it.

IAM that IAM. Please keep up the good work and good word; the truth is needed for a weary world and its ignorant inhabitants. (Well, yes, that includes me.)

Bob

[END OF QUOTING]

Dharma and E.J. came to this place to RETIRE. ALL others came later and have all but destroyed them. They did not offer to "LEAD" anything or anyone. They have been "trapped" within God's service to get a given job accomplished. I get no complaints from them and 154 journals and years of 24-hour-servicea-day is all accepted with the promise of "soon there will be relief". They have lost every bit of property they owned, have spent hundreds of hours in court and have had to salvage the Institute from its own founder. They do not call this "leadership"; they call it responsibility and, further, a responsibility they detest, abhor and find to be an abominable burden in such as the Ence/Enz incident.

From where do the MAGICAL funds come? Well, they surely have NOT come from the agreed-upon sources. In fact, I am asking that a note from Ron Carlson to "Ronn (Jackson) & Friends" be run in this writing, by ones here who are being accused of hiding funds which have "arrived from Jackson". No, readers, nothing has arrived from Jackson except more promises. Perhaps he shall keep them—I hope so, but remember: we do not know the "contract of another". It seems Ron has appended his note to a page of one of my earlier writings and it is a good reminder of that which I have said for it comes back that I somehow advise great things and terrible things and I am most often misquoted. I will repeat a portion that is underlined by Mr. Carlson: "There are ALTERNATIVES to EVERY choice. AND TO EACH CHOICE THERE IS CHOICE OF ACTIONS—WISE OR FOOLISH!! Perhaps a good rule of thumb would be to live in such a manner as to NEVER HAVE TO SAY "I'M SORRY"—**TO GOD**. *If you NEVER have to say "I'm Sorry" to God—then surely you will not be plagued with having to say same to another man*." He also underlined another sentence FROM me to ALL: "I am not happy when you TAKE MY SPACE and demand of me and mine that your will be done. *IDO GOD'S WILL_NONE OTHER!*"

Ron Carlson and his team have done more for freedom and government change than any other parties that I see—in proper structuring. He has helped Ronn to establish his desired plans and borrowed funds for which he now is hanging out a mile and having to pay himself—which of course, removes funds from his own programs.

[QUOTING:]

Oct. 16, 1995

Dear Ronn & Friends,

I think this document would be great for your consideration and review, although, I am sure you shall read what you choose.

I mean no disrespect, and I have great loss of faith in the entire aspects you present. Until we can communicate toe to toe, nose to nose, without anger, fear, or intimidation, with seeking justice and truth as true intent, we are all lost!

I have called and missed you all recently as a rule. Credibility of mission is in breakdown, and I know why now.

Aloha,

R.S. Carlson (for the Committee)

[END OF QUOTING]

[Staff: You may well want to re-publish the above referenced writing (October 1, 1995 writing #1: Gods, Demigods, Demagogs and Deception, which you have titled: ON THE PLAYING FIELD OF GOD'S GAME. {see page xx.}]

We do here that which we can and beyond that we can do no more. The interesting thing, however, is that we get a "blast" from a given reader or one such as from Mr. Rhoads with a stop page of information flow BACK TO THEM. Interesting to consider who may be the Evil parties. (???) How can you gain knowledge IF YOU STOP THE FLOW OF INFORMATION? IF YOU EVER FELT THE INFORMATION WORTHY OF YOUR ATTENTION—WHAT CHANGED? IS IT THE MESSAGE, OR THE MESSENGER, *OR YOU*?

I HAVE KEPT MY AGREEMENTS WITH ONE, RONN JACKSON—IT IS HIS TURN NOW! I DID NOT PUT "CONDITIONS" ON MY PERFORMANCE AND WE GOT HIS RELEASE— WHAT ARE ALL THE "CONDITIONS" ON <u>HIS</u> PERFORMANCE? HE HAS PROMISED TO SHOVE ALL THOSE "HEADS" WHERE THE SUN DON'T SHINE BUT SO FAR ALL WE HAVE ARE PAINFUL DEBTS AND SCARS FROM THE MESSENGER IN POINT. INDEED HE <u>CAN</u> ACCOMPLISH WHAT HE HAS STATED BUT HE CANNOT GET OUT OF HIS OWN WAY LONG ENOUGH TO GET IT <u>DONE</u>!

LOOKING AT OTHER OBJECTIONS

I want to share some other "objections" about our writings, i.e., comments on the *Kol Nidre* of Jewish YOM KIPPUR. In my opinion anyone can do anything they want to do. I write and *CONTACT* prints some of my writings. The Jews denounce every one's "other" choices of "religion" and bash every "other" type of living standard—why do you quiver and shake in your boots when you speak out in historical documentation of their attitudes? YOUARE CONTROLLED, READERS, TOTALLY CONTROLLED BY THE ELITE MEDIA AND THEIR OWN PUPPET-MASTERS.

Why will such as the "marchers" to Washington prevail in their search for Godness and throw off their shackles? Because the true shield of GOD will hold—EVERY TIME.

[QUOTING:]

YOM KIPPUR, DAY OF ATONEMENT TO BE MARKED HERE BY SPECIAL SERVICES

The St. Augustine Record, Saturday, Sept. 30, 1995.

Yom Kippur, the Day of Atonement, will be celebrated here this coming week by members of both the Congregation Sons of Israel and Temple Bet Yam.

The Sons of Israel worship at the synagogue on Cordova Street, and Temple Bet Yam has services at 2487 State Road 3, St. Augustine Beach.

Yom Kippur is described as the most solemn day of the Jewish calendar. Because penitence, prayer and charity can alter evil, the day is spent in fasting, praying and committing oneself to a worthy cause.

Kol Nidre (all vows) is recited before sundown on the eve of Yom Kippur. This is a declaration that all vows and promises made by man to God and to himself during the past year which have been overlooked **shall be null and void**.

Excerpts from the prophets are read on Yom Kippur, and Ne'ilah is the final service of the observance. It is said just before sundown when the gates of heaven close. It is the Jewish belief that the gates of heaven are open especially during the 10 days of Penitence to receive the prayers of all people.

At Congregation Sons of Israel, Rabbi Samuel Cywick, spiritual leader of the synagogue for four years, will lead services. He came to St. Augustine from Caracas, Venezuela, where he was chief rabbi for many years. He was presented the Order of Francisco de Miranda for effective community services by two presidents of that country. This is the highest civilian honor which could be bestowed on an individual.

The schedule of services for Congregation Sons of Israel this coming week begins with a memorial service at 11 a.m. Wednesday, and Yiskur is at approximately 11 a.m., with Mincha at 4 p.m.

Temple Bet Yam (Temple by the Sea), a reform Jewish congregation, will have *Kol Nidre* service at 7:30 p.m. Tuesday; and Wednesday at 10 a.m., the service continues, with memorial and concluding services at 4 p.m. Wednesday.

A community break-fast follows the concluding.

For further information on this, call 471-9994.

[END OF QUOTING]

Rabbi Cywick

Jewish man-chicken

An Ultra Orthodox Jewish man holds a chicken over his head as he performs the redemption ritual in Jerusalem Sunday. Jews believe that by performing the ritual they transfer their sins to the bird and then by slaughtering it their sins will be gone.

GAIA PRODUCTS

Why do "I" feel qualified to continue to give "health" warnings and information on such as Gaiandriana,

GaiaCleanse, GaiaCol, etc? Because I DEVELOPED THEM; I brought the Drias from "Off Shore" and I KNOW WHAT TO USE!

For you who have complementary packages at the request of *CONTACT*—we really don't appreciate greatly your asking and then not using them while proceeding to advise "everybody" that they don't work. YOU DO NOT KNOW OF WHAT YOU SPEAK.

tapeworm

We now have several requests from users who have sent drawings and described a most despicable "death accomplishing" parasite which is being passed by many of you nice readers who "wouldn't have parasites". I ask that Grandma's drawing be put in here [*See above.*] along with her question to Rick about, "What in the hell is this?!" The "thing" is 8 INCHES in length and the protruding "arms" have hooks (as in the "bovine/equine hookworm") and reproduce with each "arm". The "arms" are individual entities which "hook" onto the surface of wherever they are and multiply.

Grandma will recall a contamination (intentionally done) to their water supply—well, here is one of the results—and these babies carry ALL SORTS OF BACTERIAL VIRUSES. Is this a "bad" term? No, you now have bacterial viruses and VIRUSES WITH THEIR OWN BACTERIA. THIS IS WHY I DETEST HAVING TO SPEND TIME ON SUCH AS THE ABOVE NONSENSE OF PERSONAL NATURE—YOU NEED INFORMATION ON CELLULAR LIFE AND WHAT IS HAPPENING TO YOU.

The drawing is pretty representative of the Strongyloides papillosus crossed with a Bunostomum phebatomum (hookworm) and a giant liver fluke which grows rapidly to 100 mm long and then will continue to grow until TREATED and killed. This is called Fascioloides Magna. This CROSS-BREED is INTRODUCED into water supplies for all the above are found predominantly in ruminants. The carrier of choice, however is the Fasciola Gigantica (Giant liver fluke) which has more "suction hooks" and gives off a toxin which is acute in illness response and will become fatal. The Fasciola Gigantica is, however, more suitable for carrying implanted viral DNA and is more useful in warmer climates (Asia/Africa, etc.) so the necessary carrier of choice is the Fascioloides Magna, that "large American liver fluke". Mix these with the TAPE-WORM (any variety) and you have a "going Jesse-mobile". We have a man in Canada on his knees thanking God for the Parasite Kit and the removal of the remaining infection with GaiaCol. He passed the dead large "mother parasite" and "separate" "arms" which had broken off or had already separated. Now, readers, I don't care who uses the products and who does not-that is your choice and your business-but don't tell us it doesn't work just because you get it and choose not to use it-OR, LOOK AT THE "END" RESULTS. Too obnoxious to see? Well, the same people who make authoritarian statements are ones who are "leading" your NATION to recover Constitution and Government. I wonder...!!!

So much for parasites; let us look at such as HAARP, GWEN, MRY (x-ray laser) and mind control, cloning, elemental transmutation, alchemy, etc. All these things are fully integrated and related one to the other. We have a reader who has asked about these things for he just got two free newspaper (*CON*-

TACT) articles sent to him from "somewhere" dealing with mind control. I can only suggest you go back and get back copies for I have no time nor inclination to repeat the volumes of work on these topics. He does close his letter with:

[QUOTING:]

What do you do when your mind has opened up to the point... when you realize that everything you have ever believed is—<u>A LIE</u>???!!!

Where do you go? What do you do? What have I become?? What do you do when you begin to feel alienated from your own species???

S.K.

[END OF QUOTING]

This man also offered a resource for further information which you may wish to utilize: Neil Gerardo, Gerardo International, 112 Water Turkey Ct., Daytona Beach, FL 32119-8710.

Response: Get right with GOD and hang on for all you are worth—for it is the ONLY shielding left at your disposal and which cannot be altered by Earth physical tamperings.

WHAT IS IN A NAME?

Specifically, the demand is: "What is in YOUR name, Hatonn?" Well, readers, the "H" is silent when spoken as is the final "n". It is pronounced "Aton" and perhaps you might refer to Mr. Louis Eugene Walcott (now recognized as Mr. Farrakhan) for further definition of the label, along with material about my scribe of ancient Egypt, Akhnaton. We don't butt into much but when we do so—it is only to respond to great outcry for intervention—like keeping the "March" on Washington free of the bloodbath planned to be put onto CNN screens throughout the world. But, a funny thing happened, didn't it? There was NO BLOODBATH; there was only GOD and peaceful atonement (Aton-ment) (GOD DECLARATION). THE SHUTTLE DIDN'T LAUNCH AND THE HAARP AND GWEN SYSTEMS COULD NOT, THEREFORE, DESTROY THE SCENE.

Does Mr. Farrakhan know me? ABSOLUTELY! HE JUST DOESN'T YET RECOGNIZE OR KNOW MY RESOURCES OR RECEIVERS. You and everyone on Earth can "turn/tune me out"—but it changes not one iota of the truth of it. IAM THAT YOU MAY BE—AND I ENJOY MY WORK AND IF YOU WANT MIRACLES—GO LOOK AT THE BOOB-TUBE AS THE ENEMY TRIES DESPERATELY TO BREAK DOWN THE BEAUTY AND WONDER OF THE MIRACLE ON THE MALL IN WASHINGTON D.C. ON OCT. 16, 1995. P.S.: There were 2 million, 106 thousand, and **19** people present. This does NOT include the multitudes of 'ALIENS' PRESENT!!—nor the politicians who walked back and forth giggling from the "balcony" behind the speakers. I suggest that HE WHO LAUGHS LAST MIGHT WELL HAVE THE VICTORY! Moreover, it is we who do not take the *Kol Nidre* but accept our truthful responsibilities WHO shall prevail. We bring TRUTH; we do not take an OATH TO

LIE AND ABSOLVE OURSELVES OF TRUTH, VOID OUR OATHS OR COP-OUT UNDER THE GUISE AND SHROUD OF CALLING ON GOD WHILE LYING THROUGH OUR PROVERBIAL TEETH—WE WALK **WITH** GOD. Care to come along?? By the way—if not another issue of *CON-TACT* is ever presented—IT HAS DONE ITS JOB. But, I "prophesy" that it shall continue in some manner for it is ordained that it be so. Dharma served me well in Akhnaton's time and she serves me well now. She is NOT your leader, not your dump-ground—she is MY SECRETARY and RECEIVER. If you do not "like it"—t-u-f-f! YOU are going to witness more and more the HAND OF GOD at work—and "you ain't seen nuthin' yet!" These robotoid offspring of Satan are going to perish at their OWN HANDS AND TOYS! HOW MANY WILL THEY TAKE WITH THEM? OODLES AND GOBS! IT IS UP TO YOU WHERE YOU GO.

And, to you who TRY and are thwarted in your efforts to bring some Light into the lives of others and continue to learn and grow on your own—I can only say, "Release it and let them go." God is not of FORCE. When children are involved the "loss" is indeed seemingly great—but remember, you have to "accept that which you cannot change" and you "must have wisdom enough to know the difference". There are FAR MORE enemies than there are friends in truth, good buddies, and when you know as much—you can more easily choose your own responsible pathway. Ones, by the way, who simply choose the easy "being" way—are in pretty serious trouble also, for man is judged by HIS ACTS AND HIS INTENT AND IF HIS INTENT IS ONLY TO "BE", HE IS NOT GOING TO PROVE MUCH WITH HIS ACTIONS—IS HE? By the way—kissing trees will often only merit you "bark parasites". You can LOVE all things without doing silly diddle-de-doos or screwing around with your pleasures and stupid disease-acquiring activities. LOVE is WHOLE in itself and is a SPIRITUAL EXPRESSION WITHIN—there isn't any way to PROVE it through your stupid and insipid misuse of physical "stuff".

Don't give me "unconditional love" as your excuse for your behaviors—GOD IS TOTALLY "CONDI-TIONAL" AND "*ABSOLUTE*" LOVE! DO NOT CONFUSE THE TWO TERMS. FOR A GODLY PERSON TO *ACCEPT SATAN* AND HIS GAMES, IS IN ITSELF **EVIL**. NOW, YOU DO THAT WHICH YOU WILL AND THAT WHICH <u>YOU</u> CHOOSE BUT I AM CLOSING DOWN ON THE ONES WHO TAKE OUR TIME AND BASH MY PEOPLE FROM THEIR OWN IGNORANCE, FOOLISHNESS, STUPIDITY, OR WHATEVER YOU WISH TO CALL IT. I SHALL BEGIN, HOWEVER, TO RESPOND IN KIND AND IN TRUTH—AS TO SUCH AS GREEN, RHOADS, ENCE/ENZ—WHOMSOEVER OFFERS LIES IN THE FACE OF TRUTH. I have no input into your personal choices or actions—but you shall not longer bury the FACTS in GARBAGE. We have to move through these experiences ONCE—to learn the lessons necessary for the passage—but ONCE IS SURELY ENOUGH AND MORE THAN ONCE IS A LONG WAY PAST ACCEPTABLE.

"But what about such as Green and, for goodness sakes, a Bo Gritz?" you continue to ask. Why? Green is a fraud, it appears, and is reported to be an insipid liar and government stooge. Bo Gritz is reported, and it is claimed to be proven, to be a liar and a government paid agent who was into the inner knowings and workings of the CIA drug operations—and is an infiltrator into the "supremist", "separatist" and "PA-TRIOT" network. True or false? Judge actions and see for yourselves!! We report what we are given—no more and no less. I can't imagine why they continue to delve into MY BUSINESS—I prefer to have a total absence of both, with their attachments, in my life-stream. YOU do what you want to do—both still make seminars and YOU GO SEE WHAT YOU HEAR AND GET FROM THEM. I can tell you this much: there are some VERY ANGRY AUTHORS whose work has been stolen—and this has NOTH-

ING to do with journals. George is apparently making money off the "others" he has scammed—but he is purely CHOKING on the journals he took hostage and the misery he is apparently having returned to his door-yard. THAT too remains his business and YOURS. We attend OURS to the best of our ability in physical response to physical actions.

PHOTON BELT

I am asked by my friend at America East if I am interested in the information on the "Photon Belt" as presented by Virginia Essene and Sheldon Nidle. NO THANK YOU. You are IN the Photon Belt-you just can't "see" the rays. HOWEVER, IT WILL INTENSIFY TREMENDOUSLY AND YOU ARE GOING TO HAVE THE UNLUCKY EXPERIENCE OF PROBABLY HAVING THE RADIATION BELT AROUND YOUR PLANET IGNITED. THIS IS GOING TO BE A VERY "BRIGHT" DAY FOR ABOUT THREE FULL DAYS. OR, THE PHYSICAL HAPPENINGS OF THE GLOBE WILL CAST YOU INTO A "WINTER" OF DARKNESS WHEREIN NO ELECTRONIC OR ELECTRIC GEAR WILL "WORK". THESE ARE FACTS, I AM NOT INTERESTED IN PARA-PSYCHOLOGISTS' INPUT. There is NOTHING mystical about the very PHYSICAL (PHYSICS) HAPPENINGS. The book You Are Becoming A Galactic Human is whatever YOU want it to be. I personally would not pay ten cents for it. You people are going to get with REALITY or you are going to fall into the traps positioned along your pathway. The Photon Belt is a normal happening which rolls around regularly in the Solar system. You are in the fringes; I suspect about year 2011 you will find great, great reaction to the solar waves (peaking). Yes indeed, I still recommend that you have the DARKEST light-glasses or goggles that you can obtain and keep them close—because in the event of the ignition (which is planned for you after the Elite go underground for their own protection) there will be blindness throughout the planet. More than this, however, is that your own military arsenals contain portable equipment that can produce the same thing to an oncoming army and get everyone in the group. Planes are falling out of the sky every day now, due to the playing with these light rays through the blinding of pilots who are both blinded and "stunned" mentally into incapacity of function.

Is it not time for YOU to GROW UP? YOU HAVE REACHED THE END OF CHILDHOOD, WORLD.

I salute my team for tasks WELL DONE, for the spark of freedom has been shown as a viable flame and we shall nurture it until it brightens the entire planet that perhaps you may again achieve your place of brightness in the Cosmos. You have been dark too long. Salu.
CHAPTER 16

E.J.'S LETTER TO MR. RHOADS

E.J. EKKER 21512 Adam Drive Tehachapi, California 93561 TEL: 805 822-0601 FAX: 805 822-0972

October 17, 1995

Robert E. Rhoads P.O. Box 60 Victor, MT 59875

Dear Mr. Rhoads:

A copy of your letter sent to *CONTACT* has been forwarded to me since it contains some misinformation concerning me, Doris and Charles Neil which I feel compelled to try to clarify for you.

Rod Ence has stolen from us, cheated us, and when confronted with the factual evidence, lied to us and, further, signed letters of agreement agreeing to take actions which could have saved some of the crop left on the farm as well as reducing some of the unwarranted expense he was willfully incurring. He immediately and deliberately violated those agreements, using as his excuse that he refused to do what he was told to do (by a committee of four men appointed to replace him as "farm manager") because it "aroused the stubbornness" in him.

I doubt that your daughter, Sandy [Rod's wife], has told you much of this. It is quite likely that a lot of what transpired on the financial side of things was never revealed to her.

When you say "evicted from the ranch" you reveal that you also have likely been lied to. The indication is that our action was sudden and unexpected. No. A year ago in early September Charles and I met at the farm with Rod to tell him that information we had received confirmed that a large part of his "light" spelt crop was a direct result of his late plantings and that we felt it very important that the crop be planted (and watered immediately) by October 15. We also told him that the ground would have to be turned by plowing, and disked before planting, and urged him to begin immediately to make arrangements for a tractor and plow. I needn't bore you with the excuses but I will say that the plowing was not done and the spelt was not planted until after December 15, and then with only half the recommended seed density.

Rod may try to claim, to you and to others, that he didn't have the equipment, fertilizer, etc., etc., with which to work. He was never denied the rental of equipment. The first year we spent over \$33,000 to apply Nutricarb to all of the useable land. Rod represented to us that no further fertilizing would be needed for some seven years. Then, just last fall we spent another \$12,000-plus, at his request, to apply several

additional fertilizers to that same 100 acres to be planted in spelt. To his credit Rod arranged for a loan to obtain a used tractor and some equipment, all of which proved to be in bad shape. He spent a lot of time and thousands of our dollars bringing it up to serviceable condition. He leased the harvester and swather in the name of Sunshine Valley Farms and has run off with the keys and Operating/Maintenance Manuals to both, claiming to have sent them to the leasing company—which has heard nothing of them. Those are petty, childish tricks that you need to know about before condemning us and our actions. He has stolen some fifty-sixty items of tools and supplies which clearly belonged to the farm and/or Charles Neil.

In May, when the "volunteer" rye (which was nearly as thick as the spelt) outgrew the spelt by several inches, Rod knew he was in trouble. He got advice from a farmer (who understood the problem) to use the harvester or swather to gather, or at least clip, the taller rye to give the spelt a chance to grow and mature. Rod actually made a couple of passes, apparently with the swather, which demonstrated that it would work. Why didn't he do the whole field? Why didn't he mention the problem to us? We didn't learn of the problem from Rod; we learned of it from someone working in the garden who walked out to the spelt field to see how it was doing. By the time we heard about it, however, it was too late. The spelt had grown a few inches higher and much less uniform in height so that the swather could no longer just clip the rye. Was Rod's inaction laziness or a deliberate act of sabotage? True, it would have taken a few long days of careful swather driving to save most of the 100-acre spelt crop.

Somebody has said, "Well, at 14 cents-per-pound the crop wasn't worth much anyway." That is a shallow view of the reality of what happens here. Spelt flows through several corporations and processes before it is hulled, cleaned, ground into flour and packaged for use in bread machines where it retails for \$3.50 per package (which contains slightly over one pound of spelt flour). A good crop of spelt (planted on time on well-prepared ground) can yield up to 3,500 pounds per acre. If we dropped that 20% to 2,800 pounds and allow for a loss of 35% for cleaning (which is high) we would have 1,800 pounds of clean grain/flour. 100 acres of properly farmed land could easily yield 180,000 pounds, which can be retailed for more than \$500,000 while providing employment for several people and a modest profit for each of several corporations. Whether due to laziness, ineptness, defiance or downright enmity, that is what Rod has cost us here and we would surely be remiss in not acting to prevent its happening again.

Further, the threat of deliberate sabotage could not permit us to allow Rod to remain on the farm. He has removed (stolen) farm tools and supplies as he has moved, demonstrating a vicious streak of vindictiveness not previously disclosed to us.

You could say, as I'm sure he will, "But he was so underpaid while he was working so hard that he is justified in trying to stay at least even." As the saying goes: "It is neither legal nor moral for the departing secretary to take the typewriter, even if the boss still owes her wages." Worse, for him, we owed him nothing and I'll here outline his compensation package at the time of his departure so that you can see how "badly" he was being treated: His home was furnished and all his utilities paid for, even his telephone bill; a Toyota pickup was furnished as well as gasoline for his personal cars. And he was paid \$600 per week; that is more than \$30,000 per year virtually free and clear. He was even reimbursed for the children's school supplies, purchased at the local stationery store.

Yes, beginning July 1 of this year we did require that Rod work 60 hours per week, which is pretty modest for a successful farmer. Up to that time he had claimed to work 20 hours per week and made up the

difference with the children's time, and Charles paid for the children's time each week. You have referred to Charles as a "spy". You must not have been made aware of the fact that Charles is the manager of the corporation (Sunshine Valley Farms, Inc.) directly responsible for overseeing the performance of Challenge Met (Rod's corporation) as operator of the farm. Our perception is that Charles was a great deal more forgiving of Rod's nonperformance than he might have been. I can personally attest to the fact that Rod usually spent more time in Tehachapi, Bakersfield and Lancaster than at the farm.

But Rod is not stupid. A year-and-a-half ago a nicely sized and located local grocery store was available for rent. Rod likes to bake spelt bread and other spelt products and it appeared there might be an opportunity to open a bakery and establish a regional market for spelt-based bakery products. So we asked Rod if he wouldn't rather get into the bakery business than farm. He thought about it overnight and then said, no, he was a farmer and would stay on the farm. In retrospect one is tempted to regard this decision on Rod's part as that he can recognize a "soft touch".

In your letter you say, "Due to the Vicious Lies, Manipulation and Transgressions by Doris and E.J. Ekker...." It is a bit difficult to know what it is to which you refer so our answer has had to be somewhat broader in scope than might have been necessary had you been more specific. When you cancel your subscriptions to *CONTACT*, the tapes, Journals and the GAIA products you are simply "cutting off your (and your lovely wife's) nose to spite your face", as the saying goes. I surely hope you have the courage and fortitude to consider what I have told you in comparison to the unfounded prevarications of Rod Ence, even though those may be relayed to you by your own daughter.

You say you can "no longer support an <u>operation</u> under such evil leadership as Doris and E.J. Ekker". You surely know, as do Rod and Sandy, from whence comes the "leadership" here. That "source" is only "evil" to the dark forces, Mr. Rhoads, so I am obliged to inquire which side you might really be on. It seems I recall the name Rhoads associated with the Illuminati. Don't take that as an accusation but it might be worthy of some thought. We do get some warmth thinking of the name Sandy Rhoads. And I cannot end this letter without mentioning that Sandy and most of the kids worked very hard to clean up the farm in spite of Rod and Chase dragging their feet and making fun. Your daughter showed some class, which we accept as a reflection of her parents; we will pray that our impression of you folks was correct and that you are only temporarily misled by your son-in-law. We wish you clarity of thought and, through that, happiness.

Sincerely yours,

E.J. EKKER

CHAPTER 17

REC #1 HATONN

FRI., OCT. 20, 1995 7:44 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 065

FRI., OCT. 20, 1995

ENTROPY

There is a truth which accompanies the piles of entropy in a given area: "If you wait long enough and shuffle enough, a thing will eventually surface, again." If I write on several subjects I will get responses and inquiries on as many subjects, AND MORE. My reasons for writing on a given subject are planned to encounter the CONFIRMATION coming back upon you so that you can begin to see and know that we do indeed keep up with things which are impacting or WILL IMPACT you greatly.

Today we have more information on new forms of tapeworms. We have refusal to believe that your weather and your very death-dealing elements are being sold and transported through your world systems without so much as a sidewise glance—FROM RUSSIA, WITH LOVE.

We have, also, the returning results of users of our products and their widespread uses—even to smokers who had been living-smoking-machines for 44 years—who stopped instantly and totally comfortably while using GaiaGold. Gold is the most recognized and effective anti-addiction potion known to man-kind—for any "time". It is so effective for treatment of addictions that it is banned where possible, buried when possible, and that is why you have the zillions of worthless but expensive money-makers that DO NOT WORK. [*Editor's note: GaiaGold does not adversly affect the natural internal flora.*]

I also need to speak on the very system of the Universe (a bit broad at best) so that you can see how frequency and energy are all there are—in a most orderly operating machine. And then there is "my" wish: that we could continue to cover *CELLULAR LIFE* so that you can understand the rest of the "stuff" I pour upon you.

Earthquakes are happening all around now—but I have to leave most of that reference to Soltec because Dharma only has ten fingers guided by one brain center. That means, however, that Ed, Norey and Kali are pulled from their other work to receive and pass on the information behind the obvious.

Everyone wants to label Dharma as THE culprit, saint, worker, great confuser, etc., etc. No, sorry about that, for we work as a team. Phyllis tries to put together the News Desk, Claudia tries to cram all the information into an allotted number of pages in *CONTACT* that can be somehow paid for, Editors Zita and Princeton make every effort to pick up errors after E.J. finishes with the rough typo-error-catching and on and on. Rick is usually on assignment. Seares was lost to us months ago—silenced would be a better term, and hence we are back to picking up the behind-the-scenes events as we can share and others share with us. You may well find yourselves perceiving selves and species as "becoming a Galactic being or beings" but, dear ones, you have not come up, yet, from the mole-runs. You who have done so—try

desperately to make others SEE AND HEAR, but alas the controllers of adversarial intent keep you muffled and baffled. The **BIG** ants can always eat the little ants. And then, nobody wants to take out the trash as everybody, no matter how much of a failure in other life-experience, wants to be THE honcho who doesn't do anything—just "knows" better than whoever might be doing the work. On top of that position—these are also the takers who pull on you to supply their needs and then bash you if you allow it.

Anyone who thinks our people are in some kind of abundant trance and live in diamond mansions is nuts. Every nook and cranny of each area is crammed with a dozen different projects that go on day and night, year after short year—with no assets, while the pickers pick and the moaners moan over their sad state of "getcha". The WONDERMENT comes from the fact that some STILL, IN SPITE OF EVERYTHING, continue to offer and serve.

Why would a Farrakhan, a Dharma, an E.J. or a Ron Carlson continue endlessly and without interruption to produce something of worthiness? Do you think somehow that they like being shot at, beaten down, accused of vileness, and just love the inner reward of battering? When a stream of marching ants are on their way to the anteater and one in front stops and won't go to the dragon's mouth—what happens? At first the whole train of ants will run over him or push him into the anteater's mouth or he will have to buck the train in full motion—or he finally gives up and marches with the throng. Worse, the ant who stings the anteater is the one who is REALLY in trouble. And so we go on—and on—and on, hoping the stream of ants will turn about. Worse, the other ants will eat the diversionist alive—or holocaust him at the stake for efforting to live and/or find freedom.

I am also asked to comment on Quebec pulling away into sovereignty in Canada and an upcoming election. Come now readers, IT IS EXACTLY THE SAME AS IF TEXAS AGAIN TRIED TO GET OUT OF THE U.S. NIGHTMARE. THE PENALTIES WILL BE TERRIBLE AND DRASTIC AS THE POLITICIANS GO TO WORK ON THE BABY—AND PICKING THE CARCASS. YOU <u>HAVE</u> A NEW WORLD ORDER—DON'T FORGET THAT FACT FOR A SINGLE MOMENT!

Ronn Jackson says this is THE year of the patriot and "1995 is the year that our Nation will be returned to a Republic as a direct result of the spirit of freedom and the dedicated efforts of its Patriotic citizens. The *Constitution* shall prevail for all of history!" Well, it is the 20th of October so I ask JUST WHO is going to do it? It most certainly appears it won't be Mr. Jackson, at the rate he is moving. It is hard out here, readers!!

I have a letter here with October 17th's epistle from Mr. Jackson attached which reads: "My Fellow Americans: Government says there are problems in this country. What government means to say is, 'The problems that are said by that entity is what government wants to be a problem.' <u>Black and white</u> are terms used by government as income-producing reasons. Government is the problem! The truth is absolute and cannot be changed or denied.

"1995' is the year that our Nation will be returned to a Republic as a direct result of the spirit of freedom and the dedicated efforts of its Patriotic citizens. The *Constitution* shall prevail for all of history!

"In Light and Freedom, Ronn Jackson

"Please Subscribe to our Newsletter."

The letter attached is not suitable for printing. The gist is that, if that is all Mr. Jackson is doing—spouting such drivel and expecting us to support his stupid tactics (this woman/man/person seems to have given a lot of money to Mr. Jackson's campaign), he is insane. And he tells us nothing we don't know from our first awakening by honorable speakers; he takes without giving; his "truth that cannot be changed or denied" is nothing but lies and non-production and is changed AND denied AT EVERY INTERSECTION. "I apologize from the bottom of my heart that I diverted my help to him—from *CONTACT*—but I don't have any more to offer either one! I literally quit my job and went to New Mexico, so, I guess I don't need to share my stupidity any further—ok?"

My comments? "Why are you telling me?" Can Jackson perform on his promises? Some of them. Will he? It doesn't appear so-but his business, except as it impacts mine, is NONE OF MY BUSINESS. I can listen to you, readers, but I cannot manage your business. Some of you were emotionally involved and I am sorry for that-but the rest of us, including you, did our share to free the man so he could fulfill his agreements and promises. I know not what else to do for each of you who are feeling "stung" in the process. And you, "writer"-ITOLD YOU NOT TO GO! I understand hurt, desire, hunger for participation and outright emotional ties-but whatever I say or do comes back to rest on the shoulders of our team. Asking you to write and ask release for a man in trouble is one thing-to move sight unseen for that person without reasonable knowing ends up with accusations against my scribe—and it is unacceptable. First, first, FIRST of all things: YOU MUST HAVE CONTROL OF YOURSELF BEFORE YOU CAN DIVE OFF INTO ANOTHER'S RELATIONSHIP, DREAM OR PURPOSE. Some of you, this particular writer (above), were just as involved IN THE SAME WAYS with Gunther Russbacher-and STILL hang onto the possibility of something coming from that sector. Well, perhaps it will-but it will be a damned long time, and, as a matter of fact, the Elite bastards intend to assassinate (that is murder by any label) him before he is released this next time-from prison. Can't I help him? NO! I can't, he and Rayelan call on Satan's sons, Atalon and Cebal, for their inspiration. Raye implanted that idea in Gunther's brain and there it remains while he CLAIMS it is Hatonn. NO, NO, and NO. NO-SELL! I needed a conduit for funds flow—FROM AUSTRIAN FACILITIES, yet it appears that I can't get it even through another routing. The boyz in de hoodzpa do not give up their jingle-jangle easily. However, the romantic illusion (elusion) is not even in my vision to understand. Can you not offer assistance, friendship and love WITHOUT FALLING "IN-LOVE"? "In-love" is about the most shallow relationship beings can conjure, for all sorts of deceptions and USING occurs with such shallow reasoning-especially sight-UN-SEEN!

Could Ronn J. change the perceptions now coming to fullness? Yes, he could produce some Hoover files, some funds he says were already running around in brief-cases, just show 500 letters of intent—but he either has them NOT or decides to not share them while petitioning for FAX funds. I'm sorry, readers, I have no connection other than through agreements (which I have kept) with one Ronn Jackson, and what he does otherwise is NONE OF MY BUSINESS.

I am particularly distressed over the lady back "East" who just wrote with some insightful cautions about the above situation BUT HAS DROPPED *CONTACT* BECAUSE OF THE "CONNECTION". There is NO CONNECTION. We hoped that there might be a political sharing—nothing more, with the operation in Pahrump, Nevada. I say "no more than..." because it is obvious that what is AGREED upon and

contracted for, is NOT happening—and, we have no funds or SPACE for more than we offer. I HAVE NO INTENTION OF STARTING OR RUNNING A "NEW REPUBLIC". I DON'T NEED A NEW ANYTHING—I ALREADY HAVE A PERFECT SETTING. WHY WOULD I COERCE YOU INTO RONN JACKSON'S? YOU need a new REPUBLIC by, of and for the people—not me! My needs are for physical help in getting a remnant through in security with the needs of survival if necessary. We need to be able to offer methods and industrial possibilities for this change—not keep our noses buried in politics—anybody's politics! YOU should and will do anything you choose to do, with or without me, and my ORDERS are to allow you to do exactly THAT. If you WANT to go to New Mexico and wait for the possibility of Ronn showing up on Texaco's land to start a New Republic—do so. It is an exceptionally good place to do that job—because WE HAVE A BASE **<u>RIGHT THERE!</u>** If Ronn can gain title to same—you would have strong capability for restructuring a nation. I would further suggest that when Ronn works for THE SAME "CREATOR" as I serve, we will get moving quite quickly. Do we have "TIME" to wait? NO!

More important to me today is the recent complaint of physicians that antibiotics are NOT WORKING on the "NEW" diseases. I am pressured to give you information about parasites because THEY CARRY VIRUSES AND BACTERIA and are in your water supplies. I have here, from October 19, 1995, an article on "Tapeworms" which I will present as example:

[QUOTING:]

TAPEWORMS REMAIN DEADLY THREAT

THE ORLANDO SENTINEL, 10-19-95

Question: You (*The Family Doctor*, Allan Bruckheim column), have become a true source of information for our family, and now we need to know about the tapeworm disease that comes from eating uncooked pork. We know that this disease exists but have no clue as to its name or particulars. Could you please explain and tell us what treatments can be used to help?

ANSWER: The disease you are seeking information about is caused by *T. solim*, the pork tapeworm, and is called *cysticercosis*. Tapeworms are more common in this country than most people realize, and many people are not even aware of the deadly nature of *cysticercosis*.

If a person eats undercooked pork that has a larval form of the tapeworm in it, he or she is essentially swallowing an undeveloped coiled form, or cyst, of the tapeworm, whose head is wrapped up way inside the cyst.

The human digestive process unravels or unsheathes the tapeworm head, which attaches itself to the lining of the human intestine **by means of hooks and suckers**. Segment by segment the worm proliferates, sometimes becoming several FEET LONG.

The new segments or eggs of the tapeworm **can detach and are passed** out in the stool. **[H: Or they separately attach themselves on the way through.]** If by chance a person contaminates his or her hand by contact with the feces and makes hand-to-mouth contact, the tapeworm eggs are again ingested.

The hatched embryos *invade skeletal muscle, eye tissue or the CENTRAL NERVOUS SYSTEM* <u>AND EVEN THE BRAIN</u>. [H: EMPHASIS MINE! These same tapeworms now carry their own bacteria who carry their own viruses or are implanted with hitch-hikers.]

Usually, *cysticercosis* develops when the eggs rather than the larvae are swallowed. Epilepsy and severe headaches are some of the symptoms that can appear after the cysts have invaded critical areas. The liver, lungs, peritoneum and underlying skin tissues also can be greatly damaged. Surgical removal of the cysts may be necessary.

Cysticercosis should always be considered when a person discovers a problem of tapeworms, because the diagnosis and treatment are difficult.

As treatment, either niclosamide or prazipauntel can be used. These kill the tapeworm, which is usually digested by the time it is passed in the stool.

Stools should then be rechecked at three and six months to be sure that a cure has been achieved.

Just to keep the record straight, another common disease from uncooked or poorly cooked pork is trichinosis, in which the culprit is a roundworm called T. spiralis. But that is a tale of another worm.

[END OF QUOTING]

The sharing reader added a comment: "Parasite hosts bacteria which hosts virus. I believe you can also get these parasite worms from chicken and turkeys, also. And, farmers, working with these animals are very vulnerable."

So much, today, for the worm variety of parasites. Let us now look at the recognition, in a rather roundabout way, of human "parasites and fluke" diseases.

[QUOTING:]

DISASTERS CAUSED BY HUMANS, UN SAYS

Sunday, Oct. 10, 1995

GENEVA (Associated Press)—Earthquakes, floods, hurricanes and other natural disasters are occurring more often and causing more harm to people and property, largely because of environmental changes wrought by humans.

Today, the United Nations will observe the International Day for Natural Disaster Reduction by focusing on how communities can protect themselves, apparently from themselves. [**H: Or better yet, ridding themselves of the fatal parasitic infestation by the "flukes" and manipulative political and economic parasites of the globe.**] Over the last 30 years, **the number of disasters has risen by an average of 6% a year**, UN experts said yesterday. With better care of the environment and better safeguards, however, many such cataclysms could have been prevented, they said.

The United Nations defines a "natural" disaster as an extreme natural event that causes death, injury or destruction on a large scale.

Between 1963 and 1967, there were 89 **disasters** with death tolls of 100 people or more, UN figures show. Between 1988 and 1992 there were 205.

Part of the reason for the increase is natural events are more likely to cause damage because of increased urbanization, said Peter Hanson, UN emergency relief coordinator.

In other cases, people are the culprits. [H: !!!!!]

Deforestation and intensive farming are causing floods and landslides, while global warming is suspected of altering weather patterns and producing more killer storms and typhoons, Hanson said. [H: B.S., HOGWASH AND BALDERDASH!!]

[END OF QUOTING]

And, if you still want to talk about Quebec.

[QUOTING:]

U.S. COULD GET TOUGH, STUDY SAYS

MONTREAL (CP)—The U.S. could impose tough conditions on a sovereign Quebec, says a study done jointly by the University of Ottawa **and** the <u>Center for Strategic and International Studies</u> in <u>WASH-INGTON</u>.

Quebec independence **could lead to Canada being dismantled**, says the study by Michel Demers, of the University of Ottawa and Carleton University. **The resulting economic chaos could lead the** <u>U.S. to force its own solution</u>, the study said.

Demers said the U.S. could impose what share of the Canadian debt would be repaid by Quebec.

It could also accept the territorial claims of Quebec's native people, many of whom have said they would remove their territory from a sovereign Quebec state. And it could demand that the rights of <u>English-speaking people be respected</u>.

[END OF QUOTING]

And furthermore, you nice citizens accept this garbage without hardly a comment. May you sleep on and sleep well for the alarm clock is about to go into snooze-alarm in which you "snooze" your way into catastrophe.

Let us turn our humorous attention to your wondrous Attorney General, Janet Reno. How many of you watched yester-evening as Reno spoke? First there was a change in the way the FBI can function to not "let another Ruby Ridge" happen. Then followed the B.S. about Oklahoma City and then to top it off, a discussion of the bungling at WACO. After all this "NEWS" was offered the scene changed to Reno who was commenting, from a request of fluke Foxman, head of the ADL, about the Farrakhan "march". Mzzz Reno said that it was terrible about the march for she found such divisive information from the speaker, Farrakhan, when it was a time for family unity and unification of the masses. She could simply not "abide" the separatist and racist movement. Next, following the interview news-bite—the VERY NEXT subject was a statement by the Park Service that they would no longer be in the "crowd counting" business. Well when you can only count 400,000 when there are 2 million, 106 thousand and 19 present—I would say they aren't too good at "crowd counting" anyway YOU COUNT.

However, do not despair, for Mr. Jackson (Ronn) has responded to Mr. Foxman's antics:

[QUOTING:]

TO: Abraham Foxman, Head of the ADL

FROM: RONN JACKSON

P.O. Box 4104 Pahrump, Nevada 89041 Ph. 702-727-0546 Fax. 702-727-7496

Mr. Foxman,

Your bullshit has now been exposed. You, the ADL, and all "big Jews" (Khazarians) **[H: Ronn** learned of the Khazar involvements from "David Newby", it seems, since apparently he doesn't longer read *CONTACT*.] can kiss my Patriotic Ass. The days of Khazarian domination are quickly evaporating. The lie is exposed **[H: Oh? Who exposed it? Farrakhan? I certainly hope so for there is where it's at, good friends!]** Your asses are exposed to the entire world. Have a nice day (while you can).

Signed: Ronn Jackson

[END OF QUOTING]

My first comment is that the ADL is a branch of British Intelligence and not at all Khazarian. They are from the British-Israeli segment of the CROWN OF ENGLAND. The second is that "Big Jews" are NOT Jewish at all. Ronn, friend, you can fool some of the people some of the time, some of the people all of the time, but fooling ALL of the people (who read *CONTACT*), you can no longer fool ANY OF THE TIME.

Now, why don't you do your job so we can get on with our work and stop blowing hot air where the sun don't shine? Partially informed "patriots" are going to destroy the nation as surely as the parasites will eat you alive while you can't see them at work. Never mind the insulting threats—do your job and the threats won't be necessary—for they are not desired at any rate, and you tell on self. Not even YOUR READ-ERS longer take you seriously and I can do no more to shelter your bad choices of either words or actions. Produce the 33 million pieces of claimed mail, the Hoover files (even one will do), give instead of ask for, fundings as promised, and your word will be re-established as valid. At present, son, your word is now discounted as nothing. All you have done thus far, as complaints arrive daily at my door, is slow up progress toward a free nation and waste the funds which WERE available while putting a couple or three "real" patriotic citizens into debt in the poor-house.

Painful? Well it ain't been too loverly for the participants either—SO FAR. And please, don't dump it on Germain. We are weary of appearing the FOOLS. And, good luck with scaring the wits out of Abraham Foxman, I wish somebody could accomplish that task. I note that Clinton, Reno and the rest of your pointed receivers of your warnings are falling right into line with freedom and change. Things will change abruptly when you keep even ONE of your long list of promises and commitments. May the Overlords be kind! The Overmind is quite annoyed! So be it.

Thank you and good morning. Salu.

CHAPTER 18

REC #1 HATONN

SAT., OCT. 21, 1995 8:12 A.M. YEAR 9, DAY 066

SAT., OCT. 21, 1995

IS THERE LIFE AFTER BRAIN TRAUMA? HOW ABOUT HEART TRAUMA?

YES! IF YOU LEARN SOMETHING OF VALUE!!

May we take a minute to speak to this subject? *Cyrus* is often quoted as he offered: "All...have their frailties and whoever looks for a friend without imperfections, will never find what he seeks. We love ourselves notwithstanding our faults, and we ought to love our friends in like manner." Oh? How might this be?

First of all, readers, we may search for friends but friends are not some commodity on the market as you would find an apple on the shelf and pick only the ones with no bruises or blemishes. The worst part of the above statement is the lie that we "love ourselves notwithstanding our faults..." We don't and, as a matter of FACT, most of us despise ourselves and hence can see nothing save frailties in another. We, worse, set up ourselves AND OUR FRIENDS to have the same fall and failings. Well, it doesn't work when one is serving GOD because the one in service has no time to attend the frailties of another. And, further, if that "other" claims friendship and serves as a partner in service—he MUST BE TRUSTED. When that trusted friend takes advantage or lies about his doings he has not ever been A FRIEND! YOU have to accept the difference.

As you move ON you must, however, pause and look back from time to time but realize that living in the past is a dull and lonely practice for looking always backwards strains the neck unless you turn around and see "only" that which is past. In addition, I would warn you that in doing this you will bump into people not going your way and they shall smite you for your carelessness. You must hold true friends with both your hands and in that way you have no hands left to dabble in that which is not your business. There are three very valid friendships which you might consider carefully for they offer great advantage and give forth even more advantage to self as well as the friend: friendship with the sincere and honest, friendship with the upright, and with the person of much observation. The latter can grow and learn. And I must remind you that LOVE in TRUTH must continually be nurtured, not schemed against, and it must be learned and learned, again and again; there is no end to it. When a man turns away and smites you-he was NO FRIEND from the beginning for he could not reach beyond HIS OWN REFLECTION. When these selfimaged reflectors move on-rejoice and release. Remember that these "searchers" were looking for their own reasons-when they found you! These are the ones who shall ever "look" and never, or rarely at best, FIND. They do not want truth-they want life to be a reflection of what they perceive and that is measured in the confusion and sickness of warped personalities and minds. They will stay longer if you are equally as warped but when you "catch on" to the game-you will speak out and they cannot bear the

confrontation for theirs is the "blame game", while demanding you accept both their flaws and mischief as your own. These people don't make it in the REAL world where measurements are made on practical business structure. They can only hold onto existence by the glue that is wrought through misperceptions of Spiritual allowances. Our JOB AT HAND demands more!

THE GOLDEN SCRIPTS

I am often asked about *The Golden Scripts* penned by "The Recorder". I have recently received more inquiries about these presentations and I assume the writer speaks of Pelly's recordings.

I, as a teacher, am not so familiar with other's works. I am in knowing of that which IS and I often do not study my brethren's works. This is not aloofness—it is that I have no right to speculate on that with which I am not totally informed. I can give you THE RULE OF THUMB: IF TRUTH IS PRESENT AND THE TEACHINGS ARE FROM GOD'S INSTRUCTIONS—IT IS WORTHY. IF NOT, NO AMOUNT OF PRATTLING ABOUT IT WILL MAKE IT "RIGHT". I TRY TO OFFER THAT WHICH IS REFERENCED "SOMEWHERE" IN YOUR PHYSICAL PLANE SO THAT YOU HAVE CONFIRMATION AND RECOGNITION. WE WRITE IT "AGAIN" SO THAT YOU HAVE REMINDINGS AND REFERENCES AND TO OFFER THAT WHICH IS CONGRUENT AND CONCURRENT WITH YOUR EXPERIENCES OF THE DAY IN WHICH YOU FIND SELVES EXPRESSING.

I would, however, find that the "language" of the *Scripts* could find misinterpretation because of the terms used therein. We each tend to speak in such manner as would be recognized by the readers of a given "time" and often that causes great loss of input by the attending generation of readers or listeners. I could give you example after example but let me just paraphrase passages which I find accurate and see if you can "hear" them more easily. Let us consider the thirty-fifth "speaking" from the *Scripts* (Chapter 242) and see that which it actually "says": [paraphrasing:]

It is now time to know that THE time is here when it moves beyond reason to know whereof the actual battle rage. It now comes unto man that he is depressed and in darkness—and there seems to be none to lift him from that state of controlled existence. But there IS a way to rise above and beyond all things gone before—if you but see and grasp the hand that reaches out in truth and knowing.

Man has come to hate truth for he recognizes it not from the garbage of lies cast upon him. Man has become accepting of his penury, and want, and starvation (both of body and soul), even of suffering, else he would rise and smite the smiter of his destinies. Ah, but would this not simply have a more massive smiting coming back to himself? So we smite with pen and TRUTH. The enemy does not know what to do with TRUTH and peaceful STRENGTH. The enemy is forced to increase his control and make more obvious his lies until he becomes transparent before the world viewers. How DARE YOU call this oppression your "destiny".

It is not the intended lot of man to be "put down". Man has a temper to grind with his enemy of LIFE and FREEDOM; he has a lechery to overcome; he has a basket to fill with goodly fruits which he picks of his own accord from the Father's garden of mercy and justice; he has a destiny to complete which does not come only from some miserable suffering. But man has to perceive that which is goodly and sort it from

that which will cast him down. It behooves man to take of that which is of importance TO HIS SOUL for he must come to know that he stands or falls by HIS OWN INTENTIONS.

I am weary of those who say: Lord, Lord, we love You and do Your bidding but simply USE to accomplish their hidden agendas. I would have those depart from me when they turn and conspire with the Evil One adroitly, thinking that I forgive them in that good ever comes from such evil thinking... for goodness is birthed from goodness—not of evil.

But I find most "timely" the truth in the following writings of the "Master" as presented:

Be advised, beloved friends, for I warn you that death is stalking those who linger by the wayside while the fields are heavy with the harvests of abundance and makes efforts to deny brethren of their rightful harvest. This is NOT worthy of any who CLAIM TO BE OF GOD. You must arise and be about your Father's business. If your heart is heavy and seems "broken", bind it up and rise to do better in goodness unto those who have done what is perceived, by you, to be an injury. Prove of your worthiness for doing more injury is only to prove the unworthiness for ALL TO SEE AND KNOW.

Friends, be advised: the enemy stalks you, he crouches as does a lion in hiding, he tears the very life of the soft ones; he roars and he blasphemeth. However, I can tell you that he does you **NO DAMAGE OR INJURY WHILE YOU ARE ABOUT OUR FATHER'S BUSINESS.**

It is only when you labor not, but fall into wayside mischiefs, does the evil beast find entry to tear at you; for he can see your goings and your comings and acknowledges that he cannot outwit those who go in a straight line in the right pathway.

He can, however, have a claw to dig at the ones who stand on the wayside and/or aid and abet the dragon for the dragon has a way to tear down the ones who make evil choices. Those ones who turn from God shall fall if they stand in the pathway of justice and honor. They fall, however, of their own works and actions and to speak otherwise in blame is but to further prove dishonor.

In our mission toward passage from the bondage we must have ones who can perceive a lean land and FILL IT; they dig wells for fresh water and learn how to cleanse that which is tainted; they give it to brethren who have thirst. Some with whom we share will have stingers with which to prick us but if we are of GOD we will prevail. You may well have to dwell with your enemy and the enemy of God—but you, within your soul, have no cause to honor him.

I suggest you taunt not, boast not, give neither aid nor comfort unto your enemy by praising and flattering his self proclaimed prowess or by pretending with him for his "favors" that he is brilliant or intelligent. A man will be "found-out" by his own actions and intent will become revealed.

Hear me and my words—be wise. Be wise and shrewd as a fox—but gentle and blessed as the doves of the fields. Beware the self-proclaimed eagles for they tear with talons and hooked beak while pretending to be the great ruler of God's gatherers. In the beginning the Eagle did not dine on the carcass of his slain victims nor scavenge off the rot of decaying bodies. Mankind has developed the Eagle's need to forage among the living dead which has caused him to FORGET that he is a wonderment of perfection who fuels himself with the energy of the universe and dines on the rays of the Cosmos.

Be most cautious of those who merely say, "I am here and would labor with you in the fields of goodness." Ask as to what he would labor *AT*, that the harvest may be gathered? [end of paraphrasing]

Each of you claim to want communion with brethren and with Hosts. AH, BUT DO YOU? Here, right here in your dooryard, you have opportunity upon opportunity to assist and you do not even "think" of it. There is a farm RIGHT HERE that needs repair, paint, cleaning, roofing, equipping, building and constructing milling equipment—and only the one or two come forth to help. The fences need mending and preparation for winter needs accomplishment—but few even offer to help. GOD IS WATCHING THE FLOCK! A VISION is of no value without the actions to accomplish the image. Will you wait for Thanksgiving to share the feast? Oh, dear ones, you let the very gifts of eternal LIFE pass you by without participation. You labor not and harvest not that which IS available while awaiting it to be handed to you upon the silver platter—because it fits not your "job description". Well, perhaps YOU DON'T FIT INTO "MY" JOB DESCRIPTION.

It is time, readers, to be about our Father's business. It is time to pick up your sickles and proceed unto the cutting.

I can promise you something: IF YOU LABOR NOT THERE SHALL BE NO HARVEST FOR THEE.

I note that at the farm itself, the moment the trouble arose—all stopped attending even the garden. Is this to make the workers pay even more dearly for their taking of responsibility and accepting more burden upon their own few shoulders? Is there some reason you as individuals cannot cut the heads of grain with your pruners or scissors to feed the fowl which will produce you eggs?? You are offered ABUNDANCE and you let it fall in the fields.

You who sit upon the bended fence are going to be sitting on the fence at lift-off for I will leave you to your perch. Great words may well enthral the heart, mind and soul but the expression is reflected in the physical actions in the fields. IT IS **NOT** ENOUGH TO PROCLAIM GOD—YOU MUST REFLECT GOD IN THAT WHAT YE WOULD HAVE **HIM** GIVE UNTO YOU. YOU MUST BE WILLING, AT THE LEAST, TO PICK UP THE GRAIN LEST IT BE TRAMPLED INTO THE SOIL AND WASTED FOREVER. When God offers his chariots, will you be there—or waiting for some miracle—elsewhere? Your "ending" will reflect your journey and be found in your destination. Oh well...!

I do not coerce your choices—I ONLY GIVE YOU <u>MINE</u>! I have "conditions" upon which I base every action—every thought! I offer ABSOLUTE allowance—BUT TELL YOU OF MY OWN "CON-DITIONS". I serve GOD CREATOR. If I MAY or CAN also serve YOU—I am grateful. HIS conditions are MY conditions—and I AM REQUIRED TO LABOR IN THE FIELDS. Why should I share my harvest with you who do not labor beside me? What else of wonderment do you have to do? Can you even remember what you ate for dinner Tuesday evening last? How about lunch? When did you last "exercise" at an expensive gym? When did you last wash a wall or paint a ceiling or nail a shingle on a roof? When did you last pick fruits of the garden, pull a weed or preserve a squash—for shelter and food? Oh, I will do it for you? I don't think so for if you contribute not to the larder—call yourself "Mother Hubbard". He who helps self in integrity and honor shall reap the reward of same a thousand-fold. I did not come to tend you—I came to show you the way. I did not come to labor FOR you—I came to allow you to receive from your own labors. I did NOT come to simply LOVE YOU. I came to offer TRUTH and the MEANING of LOVE. GOD IS NOT UNCONDITIONAL LOVE—GOD IS ABSOLUTE LOVE WITH LOTS OF "CONDITIONS".

Dharma, enough for now, friend, for you may go and glean some supply of grain for the winter feed for the creatures who shall otherwise be hungry. If need be, grind it and make bread for the creatures who eat not the seeds. They do eat seed cake. It is time to attend the hatches that the holds may be not empty when they are battened against the coming storms. The "people" laughed and taunted Noah—also! It is a good parable myth to be remembered. Millet makes sweet bread and pottage to fill the belly—especially for the babes—and offers good fiber for the gut.

You will each do that which you will, and speak in gossip as you will—but I can promise you that if you participate not in that which will hold you safe and secure—you shall NOT BE SAFE AND SECURE. He who takes of God's precious gifts and gives NOT BACK is undeserving of reward or shelter. When ones do not accept and appreciate the gifts of LIFE—let them die in their foolishness and be buried by the dead. Keep a door on your larder and coffers and bring your friends within in need—but lock away the intruders for they HAVE MADE THEIR CHOICES AGAINST YOU. Why would you weep for the offenders? Weep not in silly thrashings about—each has, in my presence, ability to learn and KNOW "TRUTH". The dependence is upon you who will allow them to sneak back within your space to hide beneath your garment in hopes of passage on YOUR TICKET. We have entrance requirements of only ONE SOUL PER TICKET. Will clipping grain in the field help earn the ticket? Yes indeed. You do not have to have a commune to help your neighbor—much the less, self. There are NO GUESTS in God's KINGDOM. Understand? You earn your way there and you earn your keep after you get there—it is called HOME.

Walk softly, friend, and dwell in thought upon these things-for no one is going to, nor can, do it FOR you.

"Oh, but I have no time for serving the farm or other tasks as I have my own...!" you spout off to me. Well, good buddies, I have no time for serving you for I, also, have my own to attend. Think about it and be sure to wave good-by as the neighbor slams the door in your innocent-looking faces. Do I suggest you choose sides? YES INDEED—LIKE VERY SOON FOR "TIME" IS ALL BUT GONE FOR THE CHOOS-ING. WE HAVE WORK TO DO, PLAYING TO DO, LIFE TO LIVE AND GLORY TO BE ENJOYED. YOU ARE WELCOME ABOARD—YOU ARE NOT MANDATORY TO OUR JOUR-NEY. In fact, a lot of you are proving that you are quite dispensable through every day and task that presents itself. GOD IS INDISPENSABLE—NONE OTHER!

Thank you for your ongoing inquiries and I hope you find the interpretation suitable for I will negotiate (if it be with honor in all directions) but I shall not compromise one tiny iota of the conditions placed forth by GOD CREATOR, and we all KNOW what are those conditions.

Salu.